

Janki Devi Memorial College

JDMC

(University of Delhi)

Prospectus - 2020-21

Choice Based Credit Ststem

Administration Details

Principal	:	Prof. Swati Pal	
PIO	:	Dr. Jitender Gill	
Staff Advisors	:	Dr. Saumya Gupta, Ms. Tarini Pandey and Ms. Tannu Sharma	
A.O.	:	Dr. Kaushal Kishore	
A.O.(Consultant)	:	Mr. R.N. Vashista	
S.O. (Administration)(Offg.)	:	Ms. Poonam Abbot	
S.O. (Accounts) (Offg.)	:	Ms. Pushpa Rawat	
Librarian	:	Dr. Nivedita Sharma	

Prospectus Committee

Dr. Namita Sethi, Dr. Jitender Gill, Dr. Sangeeta Gupta, Ms. Ruchika Bhatia, Dr. Navpreet Kaur, Ms. Jaya Yadav and Mr. Tarun Sharma

Administration Details

Nodal Officer Admissions	:	Dr. Sandhya Garg
B.A. Programme Convenors	:	Dr. Sangeeta Gupta, Dr. Manisha Agnihotri and Ms. Renuka
EWS Liasion Officer	:	Dr. Nisha Malik

Admission Convenors for the B.A./B.Com (including B.Com (Prog))/B.Sc. (H): Teachers-in- Charge of all Departments

Admission Grievance Committee: Dr. Ruplekha Khullar, Ms. Vandana Madan

For any queries regarding admissions kindly email: jdmcadmissions@yahoo.co.in

The Orientation Ceremony for the newly admitted students may be held online. Details will be provided accordingly

Telephone: 25787754, Fax: 011-25710832 email: jdmcadmissions@yahoo.co.in, jdmcollege@hotmail.com website: jdm.du.ac.in

Front Photo Credit: Prof. Swati Pal

CONTENTS

College Prayer	2
Founder of the College	3
Message from the Principal	4-5
JDMC at Work to Ensure Safety During Pandemic & Lockdown	6-7
The year that was Diamond Jubilee Celebrations of JDMC 2019-2020	8-15
College Highlights	16-29
Krishna Hostel	18-19
Admission Procedure	30
Fee Structure	32-33
Fee Concessions	34-35
College Events Calendar 2020-21	37
Courses of Study	38-43
Departments and Faculty	44-53
Career Opportunities Cell	49
Rules and Regulations	54-67
College Library & Non-Teaching Staff	68
Instituted Prizes and Scholarships	69-70
Lectures Held Under	
Distinguished Speakers Series 2019-20	71-75
Seminars/Workshops 2019-20	76-83
Add-On Courses 2020-21	84-88
Media Coverage 2019-20	89-96







Our Inspiration



Mahatma Gandhi (1869-1948)



Smt. Janki Devi (1866-1935)

College Prayer

संगच्छध्वं संवदध्वं सं वो मनांसि जानताम् देवा भागं यथा पूर्वे संजानाना उपासते।। समानी व आकूतिः समाना हृदयानि वः समानमस्तु वो मनो यथा वः सुसहासति।।

> ओउम् सहनाववतु सहनौ भुनक्तु सहवीर्यम् करवावहै। तेजस्विनावधीतमस्तु मा विद्विषावहै। ओउम् शांतिः शांतिः शांतिः।

असतो मा सद्गमय। तमसो मा ज्योतिर्गमय। मृत्योंमा अमृतम् गमय।

> अहिंसा-सत्य-अस्तेय-ब्रह्मचर्य-असंग्रह। शरीरश्रम-अस्वाद-सर्वत्र भयवर्जनम्।। सर्वधर्मी समानत्व-स्वदेशी स्पर्श भावना। ही एकादश सेवावीं नम्रत्वे व्रतनिश्चये।। ओउम् शांतिः शांतिः शांतिः।।



Founder of the College



Late Shri Brij Krishan Chandiwala (1900 - 1986)

Shri Brij Krishan Chandiwala, the founder of Janki Devi Memorial College was born in 1900 in a reputed family. As the third son of a flourishing silver merchant's family, there were no domestic pressures on him to join the family business. After the early demise of his wife, he joined the freedom movement led by Gandhiji. His mother's entreaties to remarry fell on deaf ears. Brij Krishanji became a true disciple of Gandhiji. He went to jail several times during the freedom movement. When Gandhiji started the agitation against the Salt Law, Brij Krishanji took an oath to give up salt and sugar for life. He was forced to break this vow in the last days of his life on health grounds.

At Gandhiji's behest, he had a prayer temple built in a Harijan Colony. He started the Delhi chapter of the Bharat Sewak Samaj, an organization for the upliftment of the downtrodden.

In 1959, Shri VKRV Rao, the then Vice-Chancellor of Delhi University appealed to the wealthy philanthropists of the city to come forward to open girls' colleges in Delhi. It was then that Brij Krishanji, who had no children, donated all his inherited wealth to the family trust, Shri Banarsidas Chandiwala Sewa Smarak Trust Society, which, in turn, funded the establishment of Janki Devi Memorial College in memory of his late mother Smt. Janki Devi.

Today, Brij Krishanji is remembered for his social service and closeness to Gandhiji. When Nathuram Godse fired that fatal shot, Bapu fell into the arms of Brij Krishanji, who was sitting right behind him. Till his very end, this great visionary remained our mentor and guide.

Message from the Principal



Dear Students,

I warmly welcome you to Janki Devi Memorial College, University of Delhi!

Never could we have ever imagined that the world would be facing a crisis of this nature. We are struck by a pandemic that makes us all virtual communicators, in a world where social distancing is mandatory and where even shaking hands is considered a threat to life. But then, as human beings we are resilient and we can combat the most challenging of circumstances. Be assured, you are in a college that is equipped to deal with the problems arising out of this situation. We will guide you through the tunnel of darkness to lead you to light.

For anxious parents, let me assure you that your wards are in safe hands. They are now our children too. The college has been following all the measures for social distancing as well as ensuring sanitization as per the rules and regulations of the Government of India. We will continue to follow all the practices that are expected of institutions in the light of COVID 19. Please do not worry.

As you enter the portals of this college at the threshold of an important phase in your life, you will be delighted to learn that you are joining a college that just completed six decades since its foundation. Yes, we celebrated our Diamond Jubilee and as the song goes, Diamonds are forever! In this unique college, you will find the perfect space in which to evolve, take wings and soar to the greatest heights.

Why do I say this? Let me give you a brief idea about the mission and goals of this College so that you understand what your journey for the next three years will be governed by.

With a firm belief in Gandhian philosophy, JDMC believes that gaining access to a college is not an end in itself; what matters is the quality of education imparted and received within that college which should be of lasting



value. When students graduate from the college, they should do so with a well-rounded personality. They should not only have attained a certain academic milestone but should also have a heightened sense of social consciousness, a thorough knowledge of their rights and duties accompanied by the right attitude and the rigour to face the world as empowered young women.

Implementing these objectives is an entire team constituted by the Management (with a highly motivating Trust body), some of the finest Faculty of the University, a proactive non-teaching staff and extremely dynamic Alumnae. JDMC is proud of the disciplined way in which classes are held in this college with regular tutorials as well as remedial classes. The University rules regarding internal assessment, especially attendance are strictly followed by us and we do not believe in compromising with them. There is transparency and a democratic approach in all that is undertaken within the college so that the students can express their suggestions/grievances through various means such as the monthly student faculty meetings, the feedback forms and the open door policy followed by the college at all levels.

The central location of the college, the ease with which one can access it on the Metro line and the sight of the impressive building with lush greens, make it an ideal place for teaching and learning. The classrooms are clean, comfortable and well ventilated; the premises contain a common room and a medical room with a sanitary napkin vending machine ; an open air auditorium; a bank; a multicuisine and attractive cafeteria; computer laboratories; audio visual rooms ; a photo copying centre as well as a Mother Dairy booth. The grand library houses over a lakh books and is fully computerized. Our two year old girls' hostel that caters to a hundred plus outstation students of this college is surely one of the finest undergraduate hostels of Delhi University with its large rooms, facilities, cleanliness and the wonderful environment in which it is housed! It is truly a home away from home.

The college has won several awards such as a Green Campus Award Best Managed College of the Year Award and girl centric Tertiary Education and Training award from WAGE. In the last Garden show of the University, the college bagged 8 prizes including the Rolling trophy, the Jagrani Memorial Cup! The college is well known for its many environmentally sound practices such as rain water harvesting, solar paneling, herbal garden, mechanised composting, paper recycling, e waste management and the development of the eco zones on campus. The ramps, the Braille sections of the library, the tactiles on the floors and the elevator are some of the ways in which we assist the physically challenged. Those who are economically marginalized are assisted through fee concessions and scholarships by us. Not only in terms of intellectual and physical nurturing, the college is very concerned about the emotional well being of the students. So we have counseling services of various kinds provided to the students with a visiting as well as on call counselor as also the workshops conducted by the Counseling agencies.

Students of this college not only receive the best of scholarly training but have ample opportunities to participate in a wide range of extra and co-curricular activities through the innumerable clubs and Societies such as sports, NSS, NCC, Western and Classical dance and music, debate, photography, creative writing, theatre, investment cell and so many more. The active Placement Cell of the college works tirelessly to provide placements/internships to our students The Non collegiate Women's Education Board classes, the classes held for the SOL students and the Janki Devi Vocational Centre are further contributions of the college towards providing holistic education.

There can be no better place than JDMC for one to learn how to become a global citizen with the ability to contribute to society meaningfully. I wish you the very best of luck. God bless you.

Prof. Swati Pal Principal

Prof. Swati Pal, Charles Wallace and John Mc Grath Theatre Studies Awardee, has received a Lifetime Achievement Award for her contribution to educational planning and administration from WAGE. She is also an awardee of the 34th Dr S Radhakrishnan Memorial National Teacher Award - 2018. She has lectured and published widely on subjects ranging from Agit Prop Theatre, Creative Writing, Academic Writing to Modern European and British Drama as well as Gender. She is the Vice President of the Indian Association of Commonwealth Languages and Literatures.

JDMC at Work to Ensure Safety During Pandemic & Lockdown

The college has been hard at work to ensure the safety of students and staff and to evolve innovative measures to combat the challenges confronting us due to the global pandemic.

To begin with, the college took every possible measure to increase sanitization with:

- Temperature checks.
- Aa hand washing facility at the gate itself.
- Provision of masks, gloves and disinfectant.
- Spraying of all areas with disinfectant at the college level as well as by the MCD.
- Cleaning all work areas with alcohol -based disinfectants every day.
- an instructional video about COVID prevention measures by the college physician, Dr. Chugh.
- Following rules and regulations of social distancing in a stringent manner.

The college felt a sense of shared responsibility and contributed a sum of more than seven lakhs to the PM Care Fund. The Alumnae Association too was involved in neighbourhood ration distribution. The NCC and NSS students were involved in social outreach activities during this period.

The safai- karamcharis, the malis, the guards and all staff members have worked, often even beyond the call of duty to keep the college functioning without any obstacles. During the lockdown phase the staff was skeletal but devoted to keeping the college clean and green. The Campus Caretaker was unfailing in his duties all through the lockdown period too as well as the employees who worked double shifts as security guards to keep the college safe and secure. Many non- teaching staff members chose to enhance their skills by attending workshops, seminars and other such programmes that hone their abilities.

Teaching learning, examinations and assessment have been meticulously carried out through online platforms by the dedicated faculty. The administrative, accounts and library staff along with all other non- teaching staff have been conscientious in fulfilling their duties and have carefully followed social distancing and sanitization norms. Activities and events of the college have been taking place virtually and the webinars held by the college have received much acclaim. The faculty have had regular meetings to deal with emergent changes. The academic audit was carried out.

The college is committed and equipped to handle the challenges thrown up by the pandemic and accepts them as opportunities to evolve and meet the needs of the students with renewed dedication.



Sanitation Measures taken by the College











The year that was....

Diamond Jubilee Celebrations of JDMC 2019-2020

The following were some of the initiatives taken to celebrate the 60th Anniversary year of our college:

♦ A Coffee Table Book Documenting the History of the College

The coffee table book chronicles the evolution of JDMC over the last sixty years. Right from the establishment of the College on 1st August 1959 by Shri Brij Krishan Chandiwala in the barracks of Rouse Avenue to its current location in 1962, JDMC has been lighting up women's lives with knowledge and galvanising them towards economic independence and responsible citizenship for sixty years. Along with the Principal, Prof. Swati Pal, four faculty members, Ms. Smita Mitra, Dr. Ruplekha Khullar, Dr. V. Rajyalakshmi and Ms. Vrinda Kapur have been weaving together the rich legacy that was bequeathed to us. It has been a nostalgic journey for them as they conducted extensive research work, collected rare pictures, met and interacted with the ex-Chairperson, Dr. Kusum Krishna, retired faculty members and ex-Principals of the College, who shared interesting information and anecdotes and rare photos.



Team Coffee Table Book - On Zoom



The Jubilee year college magazine depicts the memorable events and turbulence of the last sixty years. The editors of this special issue are Dr. Antara Datta, Dr. Sanjukta Naskar, Dr. Rajnibala Anuragi, Dr. Ritu Arora, Ms. Jaya Yadav, Ms. Karishma Ahlawat, Dr. Indu Soni and Dr. Rajender.



College Magazine Editorial Team

◆ A Documentary Film on the College

A short film to commemorate the Diamond Jubilee celebrations encapsulated the rich history and heritage of JDMC. Ms. Vandana Madan and Dr. Payal Nagpal helped put the film together.



Ms. Vandana Madan & Dr. Payal Nagpal made a film on college



Initial Location of the college in Rouse Avenue under the guidance of Smt. Indira Gandhi



Smt. Indira Gandhi inaugurating the college



Janki Deviji with 4 sons Shri Ramkrishan Das, Shri Krishan Das, Shri Brij Krishan Das and Shri Shyam Krishan Das



Shri Banarsidas Chandiwala

A Series of Lectures by Distinguished Speakers

Planting of Saplings

Internationally renowned speakers, who are eminent in their respective fields, shared their views and expertise with the students and faculty members. Fifty lectures have already been held as part of this inter-disciplinary series. Each department of the college actively participated in organising these lectures; some of them were organized by the Clubs, Societies and Associations of the college. The students and faculty from across departments participated enthusiastically in all these lectures, thus generating a plethora of perspectives.



DSS Team

These sessions that took the form of lectures, seminars, lecture-demonstrations and scintillating performances have not only been dazzling in their brilliance but also reiterated the college's commitment to provide safe spaces to students for discussion on a range of subjects by exposing them to maestros, scholars, politicians, historians, writers, leading administrators, academics from India and abroad, Vice Chancellors, policy makers and experts from diverse fields. The series was formally inaugurated by a lecture by none other than the Hon. Vice President of India, Sh. Venkaiah Naidu on August 1, 2019 on the Founder's Day. Doyens like Dr. Raja and Radha Reddy, Prof. Irfan Habib, Sh. Jairam Ramesh have been some of our invitees.

Each session began with the planting of saplings by the distinguished guests. A plaque bearing their name has been placed alongside each of these saplings, which have been planted in the college garden; they include indigenous plants such as Ixora and Hibiscus. At the end of the year, nearly sixty trees and shrubs have been added to the college garden as part of the DSS vision, thus contributing to the bio-diversity and ecology of the Ridge area. The guests are encouraged to re-visit the college to watch the progress of the saplings planted by them that bear their names to commemorate their contribution. Speakers were also presented with souvenirs related to the college and its 60th Anniversary celebrations. The plaques presented to the speakers are inscribed with their names and pictures. Each session of DSS was addressed by the Principal, who spoke eloquently

about our illustrious founder, Sh. Brij Krishan Chandiwala and his vision of JDMC before the Speakers were introduced formally, felicitated and invited to speak. Earnest discussion, questions and answers flowed freely as students and faculty interacted with the speakers. Each session of this series has resulted in unprecedented exposure to a galaxy of luminaries for the audience.

A series of six webinars were held during the period of the pandemic to keep the faculty and students engaged and stimulated.

The DSS committee convenors are: Prof. Swati Pal, Dr. Namita Sethi, Dr. Sandhya Garg, Dr. V. Rajyalakshmi Rama and Dr. Sangeeta Gupta. Mr. Surender Kumar, the PA to the Principal, extended all round assistance throughout and Mr. Avinash helped with technical support.

♦ Greening the College with Indigenous Plants

Lush lawns, diverse plants and trees are not just an aesthetic feature but an intrinsic part of our college campus and its commitment to enhance bio-diversity. More than 250 trees and a hundred or more medicinal plants flourish in the campus. Trees like champa, amaltas, flame of the forest (palash), neem, banyan and guava are suitable keeping in mind the weather of Delhi and also have considerable health benefits. The choice of clove, turmeric, kaala baans (black bamboo), cardamom, amla (Indian gooseberry), tulsi (holy basil), sehjun (drumstick), javitri etc for the herb garden in this sixtieth year reiterate the interest in Ayurveda and a desire to raise awareness and green sensitivity in students. The saplings planted by the DSS guests too are a step in this direction. Most of these new plants are labelled for the benefit of students.

The Garden Committee members are: Dr. Sandhya Garg, Dr. Nisha Malik, Ms. Meghna and Mr. Shravan. Our hardworking malis (gardeners) include: Sh. Ramratan, Desraj, Dinesh, Ram Milan, Prem, Smt. Leelawati.



College Garden Committee

Flash Mob by NRITYA, the Western Dance Society

A dramatic sequence on the survival of Mother Nature was put forth by students during the inaugural of the college festival 'Symphony,' in January 2020. The performance drew attention to the self-destructive tendencies of humankind and the damage inflicted in retaliation by Nature, once it is inflamed. The students spread a message of living in harmony with nature: a message that is the need of the hour and in keeping with the keen environment consciousness encouraged by our institution.

Recovering and Translating the works of our Founder

To celebrate the Diamond Jubilee of JDMC and commemorate the founder of our college, it was decided to make both hard copies and digital copies of the books written by the versatile Sh. Brij Krishan Chandiwala available in the college library. Apart from locating his books, *Bapu Ke Charnon Mein* and *Gandhi ji Ki Dilli Diary*, which are of interest to scholars of Gandhian



Flash Mob on the theme Man Vs Wild

Studies, historians and students, Dr. Saumya Gupta located and Dr. Nivedita Sharma (college



Librarian), made provision of hard and soft copies of another book by Bhai ji, called *Dilli ki Khoj* for the college library. Dr. Jitender Gill and Dr. Namita Sethi undertook the translation of *Dilli Ki Khoj*, a book published by the Publication Division of I & B Ministry, in 1964, into English. This book is an account of the eighteen Delhis, from the legendary Pandavas' to the modern times. It is a compendium of pictures and descriptions of monuments and institutions of Delhi, and a first-person account of Bhaiji's association with Gandhi and Nehru.

As the project unfolded, an inter-linked students' research project called "Rediscovering Delhi," also supervised by Dr. Gill and Dr. Sethi, arose out of the original project to encourage students to engage directly with the monuments and heritage of Delhi. The students registered their impressions in a blog (https://rediscoveringdelhi. travel.blog) which is very popular. The blog is now in the process of being converted into a book.

Logo competition

A competition was held to choose the best logo to represent the theme of the celebration of sixty glorious years of the college. It was won by Shubhra Parihar, a student of B.A. Honours, Political Science, IInd year. The beautiful logo was subsequently used for posters, banners, prospectus and other media.



Logo designed by the student

• E-Journal

An initiative to set up an e-journal has been taken on by Dr. Ruplekha Khullar and Ms. Vandana Madan for which the preliminary work has begun.

Souvenirs







Bag, Plaque and Mug given as keepsakes

Souvenirs to mark the Diamond Jubilee were custom designed and procured by Dr. Sanjukta Naskar and Mr. Surender Kumar. These included bags, mugs, plaques, badges which were gifted as keepsakes to guests who visited the college and were also sold by students.

♦ Diaries

The Lumiere team, under the leadership of Dr. Saumya Gupta and Ms. Tannu Sharma, designed diaries, called *Kalam*, to mark the celebrations.

महाविद्यालय विशिष्टताएँ



Prof Pal with Chief Guest, Smt. Lalima Aneja Dang, Guest of Honour Smt. Rashmi Agarwal and Distinguished Guest, Smt. Madhumita Raut

जानकी देवी मेमोरियल महाविद्यालय दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के प्रतिष्ठित महाविद्यालयों में से एक है,जोकि कनॉटप्लेस से 5 किमी. की दूरी पर करोलबाग मेट्रो स्टेशन के पास स्थित है।

महाविद्यालय की स्थापना सन् 1959 में प्रसिद्ध गांधीवादी श्री ब्रिज किशन चांदीवाला ने अपनी माता श्रीमती जानकी देवी की स्मृति में स्त्री शिक्षा को बढ़ावा देने के लिए कि थी। बदलते परिदृश्य को ध्यान में रखते हुए, महाविद्यालय अपनी प्राथमिकताओं और दृष्टिकोण का संवर्धन करता रहा है, जो पाठ्यक्रम के माध्यम से परिलक्षित होता है। महाविद्यालय मानविकी एवं वाणिज्य की छात्राओं को विशेषतः शैक्षिक सेवाप्रदान करता है।महाविद्यालय ने गत वर्षों में अभूतपूर्व विकास किया है। जिसमें विद्यार्थियों की संख्या में विकास हुआ है। हमारे पास देश के सभी भागों से आए विद्यार्थी हैं।

महाविद्यालय के पास प्रतिष्ठित और उच्च शिक्षित संकाय भी है। जानकी देवी मेमोरियल महाविद्यालय की छात्राओं ने शिक्षा के साथ—साथ विश्वविद्यालय की सह—पाठ्यक्रम गतिविधियों और खेल कूद आदि में अनेक छात्रवृति, पदक और पुरस्कार प्राप्त किये हैं। इन वर्षों में महाविद्यालय ने एक प्रभावशाली, सशक्त संरचना तैयार की है। जिसमें पूर्णतः स्वचालित पुस्तकालय, वाई—फाई सक्षम

कंप्यूटर प्रणाली, दृश्य—श्रव्य सुविधाओं सेयुक्त संगोष्ठी कक्ष, उन्मुक्त (ओपन) सभागार, कैफेटेरिया और योग्य चिकित्सक सहित चिकित्साकक्ष, सभी संभव सुविधाओं सहित खेल कूद कक्ष और आधुनिक कार्यालय ब्लॉक सहित छात्राओं हेतु कॉमन कक्ष है। जानकी देवी मेमोरियल महाविद्यालय के आगामी दशक का लक्ष्य:,समाज के सभी वर्गो से महिलाओं की शैक्षिक आवश्यकताओं को पूरा करने के साथ—साथ उन्हें स्वतंत्र और गरिमामयी बनाना है।

हम आनेवाली छात्राओं का इस विश्वास से स्वागत करते हैं कि महाविद्यालय के शैक्षिक वर्षों में उन्हें शिक्षाप्रद, समृद्ध और सुखद वातावरण मिलेगा। हम उन्हें अपनी क्षमताओं को साकार करने और अपने लक्ष्यों को प्राप्त करने के लिए शुभकामनाएँ देते हैं।



Performance by Nupur at Symphony 2020

महाविद्यालय का संरचनात्मक विवरण

<u>भूतल</u>

- 1 प्राचार्या कार्यालय
- 2 प्रशासनिक कार्यालय
- 3 लेखा कार्यालय
- 4 समिति कक्ष
- 5 जनसूचना अधिकारी कक्ष
- 6 छात्र संघ कक्ष
- 7 चिकित्सा कक्ष
- 8 कैरियर ऑपौरचुनिटी सेल
- 9 दो कंप्यूटर प्रयोगशालाएं
- 10 फोटोकॉपी केंद्र
- 11 केनरा बैंक
- 12 छात्र कॉमन कक्ष

- 13 कैफेटेरिया
- 14 खेलकूद कक्ष प्रेश्रा गृह के 7 संगीत खंड एवं पीछे सभागार (पस्तक
- १५ छात्रावास
- 16 जानकी देवी वोकेशनल 8 तीन नए कक्ष सभागार सेंटर भी परिसर में है के ऊपर है

प्रथम तल

- 1 स्टाफ रूम
- 2 दृश्य—श्रव्यसह—संगोष्ठीकक्ष
- 3 व्याख्यान कक्ष
- 4 ट्युटोरियल कक्ष
- 5 पुस्तकालय खंड
- 6 एक कंप्यूटर प्रयोगशाला पुस्तकालय के साथ सटी

- हुई 7 संगीत खंड एवं सभागार (पुस्तकालय खंड के पास) 8 तीन नए कक्ष सभागार के ऊपर है 9 खेल का
 - मैदान (सभागार के पीछे)



तृतीय तल व्याख्यान कक्ष



World Cancer Day



College Highlights

Janki Devi Memorial College, one of the prestigious colleges of Delhi University, is located in Central Delhi, about 5 kms. from Connaught Place and a few steps away from Karol Bagh Metro Station. The college was founded in 1959 by the eminent Gandhian, Shri Brij Krishan Chandiwala, in the memory of his mother, Smt. Janki Devi, in order to promote women's education. In recognition of the changing global scenario, the college has changed its priorities and perspectives which is amply reflected in the syllabi and curricula. The college essentially caters to students of Humanities and Commerce streams. The expansion of the college over the years has been phenomenal. The strength of the student



Felitication of our

over the years has been phenomenal. The strength of the student *Chief Guest Shri. Venkaiah Naidu by Prof. Swati Pal* community has increased significantly and we have students from all parts of the country. The college also has a distinguished and highly qualified faculty. JDMC students have been showing their mettle in academics, extra- and cocurricular activities and sports, bagging top University positions, scholarships, medals and prizes. Over the years the college has built up an impressive infrastructure consisting of a fully automated library, wi-fi enabled computer systems, a well equipped seminar room with audio visual facilities, open air auditorium, cafeteria, medical room

headed by a highly qualified doctor, sports room with all possible facilities and a modernized office block and a students' common room. JDMC's vision for the next decade is to fulfill the educational needs of women from all sections of society, and hone their talents to make them independent women of substance and worth.

We welcome all incoming students with the belief that they will find their college years enriching and enjoyable. We wish them all the best in realizing their potential and attaining their goals.

Structural Details of the College

Ground Floor

- 1 Principal's Office
- 2 Administrative Office
- 3 Accounts Office
- 4 Committee Room
- 5 PIO Room
- 6 Students' Union Room
- 7 Medical Room
- 8 Career Opportunities Cell
- 9 Two Computer Laboratories
- 10 Photocopy Centre
- 11 Canara Bank
- 12 Students' Common Room
- 13 Cafeteria
- 14 Sports Room is behind the Auditorium
- 15 Hostel
- 16 Janki Devi Vocational Centre is also in the College Campus

First Floor

- 1 Staff Room
- 2 Audio Visual-cum- Seminar Room
- 3 Lecture Rooms
- 4 Tutorial Rooms
- 5 Library Block
- 6 One Computer Laboratory adjacent to the Library
- 7 Music Block and Auditorium are adjacent to the Library block
- 8 3 new activity rooms are above the auditorium.
- 9 Sports Ground is behind the Auditorium



Students' Performance on Founder's Day

- Second Floor
- 1. Lecture Rooms

Third Floor

1. Lecture Rooms



North East Students Group Performers at PANORAMA 2019.

कृष्णा छात्रावास



कृष्णा छात्रावास जानकीदेवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज में नामांकित पूर्णकालिक स्नातक की छात्राओं के लिए एक निवास स्थान है खूबसूरती से बने इस छात्रावास में 105 छात्राओं को एक सुंदर हरा भरा परिसर सुरक्षित और आरामदायक आवास मिलता है 2018 मे नवनिर्मित इस छात्रावास का उद्घाटन भारत के माननीय पूर्व राष्ट्रपति श्री प्रणब मुखर्जी द्वारा कॉलेज के संस्थापना दिवस एक 1 अगस्त 2018 को किया गया था।

छात्रावास के प्रत्येक कमरे में आवश्यक सुविधाएं और बालकनी की व्यवस्था हैं छात्राओं के लिए वातानुकूलित कॉमन रूम है। छात्रावास की दो मंजिले पूर्णतया वातानुकूलित हैं। हरे—भरे वातावरण के बीच भोजन की व्यवस्था हेतु छात्रावास में मैस है जो उच्चस्तरीय स्वच्छता के मानकों का पालन करती है यह इस छात्रावास की आकर्षक विशेषताएं हैं छात्राओं की सुरक्षा को लेकर छात्रावास में विशेष प्रबंध किए गए हैं जिसके लिए 24 घंटे गार्ड को तैनात किया गया है। छात्रावास सर्विलेंस सीसीटीवी कैमरे की निगरानी में रहता है।

छात्रावास में अनेक प्रकार की उत्साहित गतिविधियाँ आयोजित की जाती हैं जिनमें स्वच्छता पखवाड़ा, नवागंतुक समारोह साथ ही त्योहारों को बड़े उत्साह से मनाया जाता है इसके अतिरिक्त अनेक कार्यशालाओं, अग्नि शमन ड्रिल आदि का भी आयोजन किया जाता है। कृष्णा छात्रावास छात्राओं के लिए घर से दूर एक ऐसा घर है, जहाँ उन्हें एक सुरक्षित सहायक समुदाय और घर सा वातावरण मिलता है।

अन्य सुविधाएंः

- प्रत्येक कमरे में तीन छात्राओं के रहने की व्यवस्था है जिसमें बालकनी के साथ अन्य सुविधाएँ भी हैं
- प्रत्येक तल के लिए लिफ्ट की व्यवस्था है
- 🔹 भोजन कक्ष
- प्रत्येक तल पर रीडिंग रूम

- 🔹 वातानुकूलित कॉमन रूम
- वातानुकूलित मनोरंजन कक्ष
- दो तल पूर्णतःवातानुकूलित
- आपदा प्रबंधन त्वरित निकासी के लिए अग्नि शमन और पीएस सिस्टम
- हरा—भरा बगीचा
- 🔸 खेल सुविधाएँ इनडोर आउटडोर
- प्रेस के साथ कपड़े धोने की सुविधा
- वाई—फाई
- प्रत्येक तल पर रेफ्रिजरेटर आरओ वाटर सिस्टम और हॉटप्लेट
- 🔹 सौर ऊर्जा प्रणाली
- दिव्यांगों केलिए कमरों की सुविधाएँ और रैंप
- प्राथमिक चिकित्सा और चिकित्सक जांच
- 🔹 अंग्रेजी हिंदी के समाचार पत्र और मासिक पत्रिकाएँ
- सीसीटीवी और सुरक्षा गार्ड
- स्वचालित जनरेटर के साथ बिजली की सुविधा
- मदर डेयरी बूथ
- कॉलेज कैंटीन
- फोटो स्टेट सुविधा

छात्रावास समिति के सदस्य हैं:

1. संरक्षक प्रो स्वाति पाल

2. वार्डन डॉ. सिपु जायसवाल

3. प्रथम छात्रावास समिति के सदस्य:

- वंदना मदन (समाजशास्त्र विभाग)
- डॉ. सुदनया कुलकर्णी (दर्शन विभाग)
- डॉ. संगीता गुप्ता (हिंदी विभाग)
- डॉ. पूनम यादव (हिंदी विभाग)
- डॉ. आभा जैन (शारीरिक शिक्षा विभाग)
- 4. सहायक वार्डन प्रिया सिंह
- 5. कार्यवाहक प्रमुख सुश्री वर्षा पाल



Krishna Hostel

Krishna Hostel is a residence for full time under graduate students of Janki Devi Memorial College. It is located in a scenic campus near the Ridge area of Karol Bagh. The beautifully designed hostel provides safe and comfortable accommodation to 105 residents. The hostel building was newly constructed in 2018 and inaugurated by the Honourable former President of India, Shri Pranab Mukherjee on August 01, 2018, Founder's Day of the college.

Each room has ensuite facilities with a toilet and an attached balcony. A fully air-conditioned common room, 2 floors with AC fittings, open green area and a dining arrangement that conforms to high standards of hygiene are some of the attractive features of this hostel. Students' safety is taken very seriously and guards are deputed to provide security round the clock. The entire Hostel is covered through CCTV surveillance.

A range of exciting activities are held such as the *Swachchata Pakhwara*, Fresher's welcome, festival celebrations, fire security drill and other events. Krishna Hostel is a home away from home for the girls who have found a supportive community here.

FACILITIES

- Each Room is triple occupancy with attached bathroom, toilet and balcony
- Lift connecting all floors
- Dining Hall
- Reading Room on each floor
- Air-Conditioned Common Room
- Air -Conditioned TV Room
- 2 floors fully Air-Conditioned
- Fire Fighting & PA System for Disaster Management and Quick evacuation
- Hostel Garden
- Sports Facilities Indoor & Outdoor Games playgrounds
- Laundry and Ironing Facilities
- ♦ Wi-Fi



- Hot Plates on each floor, refrigerators, RO water system
- Solar Heating System
- Ramp for PWD and room facilities also
- Medical Check-up & first aid kit
- Monthly magazine and daily English and Hindi newspapers
- CCTV system and security guards
- Electricity facility backup with automatic generator
- Mother Dairy Booth
- College Canteen
- Photostat Booth

The Hostel Committee members are:

- 1. Provost: Prof. Swati Pal
- 2. Warden: Dr. Sipu Jayswal
- 3. First Hostel Committee Members:
 - Ms. Vandana Madan (Sociology Dept.)
 - Dr. Sudnya Kulkarni (Philosophy Dept.)
 - Dr. Sangeeta Gupta (Hindi Dept.)
 - Dr. Poonam Yadav (Hindi Dept.)
 - Dr. Abha Jain (Physical Education)
- 4. Assistant to Warden: Ms. Priya Singh
- 5. Officiating Head: Ms. Varsha Pal

महाविद्यालय विशिष्टताएँ

महाविद्यालय का कार्य दिवस और समयः महाविद्यालय, सोमवार से शनिवार तक सप्ताह में 6 दिन खुलता है।कक्षाएं प्रातः 9:00 बजे से प्रारंभ होती हैं और प्रातः 12:00 बजे से 12:30 बजे तक के अल्पविराम (ब्रेक) सहित शाम आठवें कालांश (पीरियड) के साथ समाप्त होती हैं। सभा असेंबली प्रातः 12:00 बजे से 12:30 बजे तक हर दिन आयोजित की जाती है। बुधवार को विभिन्न पाठ्येतर गतिविधियां हेतू प्रातः 11:45 बजे से12:45 बजे तक विशेषलंबी सभा आयोजित की जाती है। इन सत्रों में उपस्थिति अनिवार्य है।

पहचान पत्रः नए शैक्षणिक सत्र (2020–2021) हेतु महाविद्यालय के पुनः खुलने पर, सभी विद्यार्थियों को संस्थान वास्तविक विद्यार्थी के रुप में उनके परिचय को साबित करने के लिए फोटो और आवश्यक विवरण सहित पहचान–पत्र दिया जाता।सभी विद्यार्थियों से अनुरोध किया जाता है कि मूल शुल्क–प्रति के साथ कार्यालय से संपर्क कर`और सूचित तारीखों को अपना पहचान पत्र प्राप्त करें। सभी विद्यार्थी से अनुरोध है कि वे प्रत्येक दिन अपना पहचान पत्र साथ लाए और मांग करने पर दिखाएं। विद्यार्थी से आवेदन पत्र प्राप्त कर और बैंक में रु.50 के भूगतान पर महाविद्यालय द्वारा जारी प्रतिलिपि (डुप्लीकेट) पहचान पत्र प्राप्त किया जा सकता है।

समय सारणीः सत्र हेतु समय—सारणी की प्रतियां वितरित की जाएंगी और प्रथम वर्ष के विद्यार्थियों को उन्मुखी करण दिवस (ओरिऐंटेशन डे) पर जब वें अपने संबंधित शिक्षक से मिलते हैं, स्पष्ट की जाएगी। समय—सारणी, महाविद्यालय की वेबसाइट के साथ—साथ नोटिस बोर्ड पर भी उपलब्ध है।

महाविद्यालय पुस्तकालयः महाविद्यालय के पुस्तकालय संग्रह में शैक्षणिक और सामान्य दोनों मिलाकर, एक लाख से अधिक पुस्तकें और एक हजार पत्रिकाएँ (जर्नल) हैं। यह दिल्ली विश्व विद्यालय की प्रथम पूर्णस्वचालित पुस्ताकालयों में से एक है और निःशुल्क फोटोकापी और इंटरनेट सुविधा उपलब्ध करवाती है। नए विद्यार्थी पुस्तकालय पहचान–पत्र जारी करवाने हेतु अपने पहचान–पत्र के साथ पुस्ताकालय स्टाफ से संपर्क करें।

चिकित्सा कक्षः विद्यार्थी और स्टाफ के प्राथमिक उपचार और अन्य आपातकालीन आवश्यकताओं की जरूरतें पूरी करने के लिए सभी कार्य दिवसों में प्रातः10.00 बजे से 12.00 बजे तक चिकित्सा कक्ष खुला रहेगा। प्रभारी चिकित्सक, प्रो. डॉ.सुदेश कुमार चुग, एक वरिष्ठ सलाहकार, फिजिशियन, हृदय रोग विशेषज्ञ, मधुमेह चिकित्सक, जठरांत्र चिकित्सक और स्नाय, विशेषज्ञ हैं।

कंप्यूटर प्रयोगशालाः हमारी प्रथम प्रयोगशाला का उद्घाटन प्रो. श्री राठौड़ द्वारा दिनांक 28.10.2005 को किया गया था | अब, हमारे पास विद्यार्थियों और संकाय के प्रयोग हेतू इंटरनेट कनेक्टिविटी सहित लगभग 130 कंप्यूटरों की तीन कंप्यूटर प्रयोगशालाएं हैं |

सभागारः महाविद्यालय के पास प्रकाश और ध्वनि कक्ष सहित नया अदभुत उन्मुक्त सभागार है। यह मेजबान कार्यक्रमों को एक अलग सौंदर्य प्रदान करने वाला हरे—भरे वातावरण के बीच स्थित है। यहां 2000 से अधिक लोगों के बैठने की व्यवस्था हैं और सज्जा गृह (ग्रीनरूम) भी हैं।

कैफेटेरियाः महाविद्यालय के पास एक विशाल कैफेटेरिया है जो विद्यार्थियों और स्टाफ को उचित दर पर नाश्ते की विविधता उपलब्ध करवाता है। प्राचार्य, बर्सर, स्टाफ काउंसिल सचिव, स्टाफ एसोसिएशन के सचिव, स्टाफ सलाहकार और छात्र संघ के अध्यक्ष से मिलकर बनी कैंटीन समिति की देख–रेख में कैफेटेरिया चलाया जाताहै।

महाविद्यालय बगीचाः महाविद्यालय का बगीचा गर्व का निरंतर स्रोत हैं। हम अलग–अलग श्रेणियों में कई पुरस्कार जीत चुकें हैं। रॉक गार्डन ने विश्वविद्यालय पुष्प प्रदर्शनी में प्रथम पुरस्कार जीता है।

जन सूचना अधिकारी कक्षः महाविद्यालय का जन सूचना अधिकारी महाविद्यालय समय के दौरान अपने कार्यालय में उपलब्ध होता है। उनका कार्यालय छात्र संघ कक्ष के निकट स्थित है।

विद्यार्थी संघः निर्दिष्ट स्टाफ सलाहकारों द्वारा दिशा—निर्देशित सक्रिय छात्र संघ है। यह नियमित रूप से सांस्कृतिक कार्यक्रम, संगोष्ठियों और कार्यशालाओं, उनमें से सब से रोमांचक महाविद्यालय का वार्षिक अंतर महाविद्यालयी सांस्कृतिक उत्सव सिम्फनी का आयोजन करता है। संघ के सदस्यों का चुनाव वर्ष में एक बार किया जाता है और वे, अगर विद्यार्थियों को कोई समस्या हो तो उनकी मदद करते हैं।छात्र संघ 4 निर्वाचित सदस्य से मिलकर बना है। अध्यक्ष, उपाध्यक्ष, सामान्य सचिव और कोषाध्यक्ष साथ ही 3 मनोनीत सदस्य जिन में नाटक सभा के सचिव, वाद–विवाद सभा सचिव और संगीत और नृत्य सभा सचिव शामिल हैं।

एल्युमनी एसोसिएशनः हमारे स्वर्ण जयंती के अवसर पर, हमने अपनी एल्युमनी के लिए एक व्यापक डेटा बेस बनाया जिन्होंने खुद को अकादमिक और व्यावसायिक रुप से साबित किया है। हमारी शानदार एल्युमनी में शिक्षाविद, वकील, दफ्तरशाह और व्यवसायी शामिल हैं। वर्तमान में, उनमें से कई शहर–भर में विभिन्न शैक्षिक संस्थानों के प्रमुख हैं।



College Highlights

COLLEGE WORKING DAYS AND TIMINGS: The College observes a six day week from Monday to Saturday. Classes commence at 9.00 a.m. daily and end at VIIIth period, with a break between 12.00 noon to 12.30 p.m. On Wednesdays, there is a special long assembly from 11.45 a.m. to 12.45 p.m. for various extra-curricular activities. Attendance in these sessions is mandatory.

IDENTITY CARD: After the college re-opens for the new academic session (2020-21), all new students will be given an identity card with a photograph and necessary details to prove their credentials as a bona-fide student of the institution. Every student will be required to contact the office with the original fee slip and collect the identity card on notified dates. All students are required to carry the I - card to the college everyday and produce it on demand. Duplicate Identity card will be issued by the college on receiving an application from the student and on payment of Rs.50/- in the Bank.

TIME TABLE: Copies of the time-table for the session will be distributed and explained to the first year students on the Orientation Day, when students meet their respective teachers, or be given online. Time Tables will also be available on the college website as well as notice boards.

COLLEGE LIBRARY: JDMC's library is a repository of over one lakh books and one hundred journals, both academic and general. It is among the first fully automated libraries in the Delhi University and provides photocopying and free internet facilities. Newly admitted students should contact the library staff with their Identity card for the issue of library cards.

MEDICAL ROOM: JDMC's medical room will be open on all working days from 10.00 am. - 12.00 p.m to cater to first aid and other emergency requirements of the students and staff. The doctor in-charge, Prof. Dr. Sudesh K. Chugh, is a Senior Consultant, Physician, Cardiologist, Diabetologist, Gastroenterologist and Neurologist.

COMPUTER LABS: Our first computer lab was inaugurated by Professor Shirin Rathore on 28/10/2005. Now, we have three computer labs with nearly 130 computers with internet connectivity for the use of students and faculty.

AUDITORIUM: JDMC has a unique open air auditorium with a fully equipped lights and sound room. Situated amidst lush green surroundings that lend a special charm to the functions it hosts, it seats more than 2000 people and also has green rooms.

CAFETERIA: The College has a spacious cafeteria that offers a wide variety of snacks to students and staff at reasonable rates. The cafeteria is supervised by a Canteen Committee consisting of the Principal, Bursar, Staff Council Secretary, Staff Association Secretary, Staff Advisors Canteen Committee members and the President of the Students' Union.

COLLEGE GARDEN: The College gardens are a constant source of pride. We have won many prizes in different categories. The Rock Garden has won the 1st prize at the University Flower Show.

PIO's ROOM: The Public Information Officer of the college is available during college hours.

STUDENTS' UNION: JDMC has an active Students' Union guided by designated Staff Advisors. It regularly organises cultural shows, seminars and workshops, the most exciting of them being 'SYMPHONY', the annual inter-college cultural festival of JDMC. Union members are elected once a year and help students, who have any problems. The Students' Union comprises of 4 elected members - President, Vice President, General Secretary and Treasurer and 3 nominated members: Drama Club Secretary, Debate Club Secretary and Music & Dance Club Secretary.

ALUMNAE ASSOCIATION: On the occasion of our Golden Jubilee, we created an extensive database of our alumnae, who have proved themselves academically and professionally. Our illustrious alumnae include academics, lawyers, bureaucrats and professionals. Many of them are currently heads of various educational institutions all over the city.

महाविद्यालय विशिष्टताएँ

सह—पाठयक्रम और पाठ्चेतर गतिविधियांः सभी छात्र महाविद्यालय छात्र संघ के सदस्य हैं और संघ की गतिविधियों में सक्रिय रूप से भाग लेने की उनसे आशा की जाती हैं। हर विद्यार्थी के लिए प्रत्येक समूह में से कम से कम एक गतिविधि का चयन करना आवश्यक है।

सह–पाठ्यक्रम गतिविधियों में शामिल

करियर अपॉरचुनिटी सेलः युवा महिलाओं को स्कॅलरशिप और इंटर्न शिप का अवसर प्रदान कर उनमें व्यवसायिक स्किल्स बढ़ाने की कोशिश का नाम है। इससे आत्मविश्वास तो बढ़ता ही है साथ ही उन्हें आर्थिक और व्यावसायिक तौर से भी मजबूत बनाया जाता है।

काउंसलिंग कमेटीः मनोचिकित्सक परार्मश केंद्रः जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज इस संबंध में छात्राओं को व्यक्तिगत सहायता प्रदान करता हैं। महाविद्यालय ने सुश्री सानिया बेदी को मनोचिकित्सक के रूप में कार्यबद्ध किया है जो सप्ताह में दो बार कॉलेज की छात्राओं की पर्सनल लेवल पर उनकी समस्याओं जो कि परिवार, कैरियर, मानसिक तनाव, किसी भी प्रकार की Bullying आदि से संबंधित हो उनका निवारण करती हैं। छात्राओं में आत्मविश्वास का निर्माण करती हैं।

समानअवसर / ईक्वलअपॉरचुनिटी सेलः दिव्यांग छात्रों की समग्र पढ़ाई मुहैया कराने का जिम्मा उठाता है। वर्षों से यह सेल ज़रुरी तकनीकी उपकरण मसलन—प्रो पॉकेट रिकॉर्डर भी उपलब्ध कराता रहा है ताकि दिव्यांग छात्र आत्म निर्भर बन सकें। यह सेल छात्रों के असाइनमेंट को ब्रेल लिपि या मौखिक तौर पर देने के लिए उनके अधिकारों केलिए लड़ाई लड़ता रहा है।

इंटरप्रेन्योरशिपसेल / इमप्रेन्योरः की शुरुआत 2017 में की गई है, जिसका मक़सद है छात्रों की क्षमता के अनुसार नौकरी के अवसर प्रदान करना। इसके तहत सेमिनार का आयोजन किया जाता है जिसमें छात्रों को इंटरप्रेन्योर बनने की दिशा में चर्चा की जाती है।

नॉन कॉलिजेट केंद्रः महाविद्यालय का नॉन कॉलिजेट केंद्र विद्यार्थियों को दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के बी.ए.(प्रोग्राम) और बी.कॉम. (प्रोग्राम) पाठ्यक्रमों के रूप रेखा के अनुरूप शिक्षा का कार्य करती है। ये पाठ्यक्रम उन विद्यार्थियों को निरंतर उच्च शिक्षा से जोड़े रखने में सक्षम है जो नियमित रूप से महाविद्यालय नहीं जा सकते। रविवार और छुट्टी के दिनों में कक्षाएं लगती है। पुस्तकालय की सुविधा सभी विद्यार्थियों, विश्व विद्यालय से मान्यता प्राप्त प्राध्यापकों और महाविद्यालय द्वारा नियुक्त नॉन कॉलिजेट के विद्यार्थियों को पढ़ाने वाले प्राध्यापकों से लिए है। अकादमिक वर्ष 2020-21 की कोरडीनेटर डॉ निशा मलिक है।

गांधी शिक्षा केंद्रः गांधी शिक्षा केंद्र विश्व में व्याप्त आतंक और साम्प्रदायिक हिंसा के विरुद्ध शान्ति और अहिंसामयी गांधीवादी दृष्टि की प्रासंगिकता पर ध्यान केन्द्रित करता है। इस शिक्षा केंद्र से जुड़ने वाले सभी विद्यार्थियों का स्वागत है।



Prof. Nayanjyot Lahri: Dr. Vijay Nath Memorial Lecture organised by History Dept.



DSS Lecture organised by the Gandhi Study Circle



College Highlights

Co-curricular & Extra-curricular Activities: All students are members of the JDMC Students' Union and are expected to take an active part in the activities of the Union. Every student is required to opt for at least one activity from each group.

Co-curricular Activities Include

Career Opportunity Cell ensures that young women are trained to achieve their career goals through scholarships and internship opportunities to empower them financially.

Counselling Committee - The Psychological Counselling Cell : Janki Devi Memorial College provides psychological counselling to its students at a personal level. The college has sought the services of Ms. Sania Bedi, Counselling Psychologist. She comes twice a week to the college to help students deal with a range of problems related to career, family, bullying, peer pressure, body image and self-confidence.

Entrepreneurship Cell: Impreneurs was started in January 2017 to help students evolve their employability potential. The cell has organised seminars on career planning and on the benefits of being an entrepreneur.

Enabling Unit/Equal Opportunity Cell aims at providing holistic education to the differently-abled students. Over the years, the cell has equipped these students with technical and add-on courses and arranged angel propocket recorders to make them self reliant.

Gandhi Study Circle: The Gandhi Study Circle focuses on the relevance of Gandhian ideas of peace and non-violence in a world rife with terror and sectarian violence. All students are welcome to join this study circle.

Non-Collegiate Cell: The JDMC Centre for Non-Collegiate teaching is designed to teach students of B. A. Programme and B.Com courses of Delhi University. These courses enable continuation of higher education for those students who cannot attend regular college. Classes are held on Sundays and during holidays and vacations. Library facilities are provided to all students and recognised teachers of the University and colleges are appointed to teach the Non-Collegiate students. The NCWEB Coordinator for the academic year 2020-21 is Dr. Nisha Malik.





Impreneurs-Seminar in collaboration with Career Launcher

Placement cell team members with Speakers from UpperCase

महाविद्यालय विशिष्टताएँ

कॉलेज सोसायटियाँ

राष्ट्रीय कैडेट कोर (एनसीसी) एनसीसी कैडेट्स ने शूटिंग, फायरिंग, ड्रिल और लाइन पक्तिं प्रतियोगिताओं में जीत हासिल की है। एनसीसी कार्यक्रम प्रतिवर्ष प्रमाण–पत्र परीक्षा के साथ समाप्त होता है।

एनसीसी कैडेटों को सीडीएसई (यूपीएससी द्वारा आयोजित) की लिखित परीक्षा देने से छूट दी गई है और वे सीधे प्रवेश के लिए एसएसबी साक्षात्कार देने के लिए भी पात्र हैं। महिला अर्धसैनिक बलों के तहत, एनसीसी कैडेटों को आरक्षण दिया जाता है। 'सी' प्रमाण–पत्र धारकों को लिखित परीक्षा से छूट दी गई है। एनसीसी कैडेटों को पैराशूटिंग, पैराग्लाइडिंग और आधारभूत विमानन पाठ्यक्रम जैसे अन्य कौशल भी सिखाए जाते हैं, जिससे छात्राओं को सशस्त्र बलों के लिए आवेदन करते



NCC Achievers Award 2019

समय दूसरों से बढ़त मिलती है। जेडीएमसी एनसीसी को 15 जुलाई, 2019 को दिल्ली के एनसीसी एल्युमिनी क्लब द्वारा ऑल इंडिया बेस्ट सीनियर विंग कॉलेज की राष्ट्रीय श्रेणी में एनसीसी अचीवर अवार्ड 2019 से सम्मानित किया गया।

राष्ट्रीय सेवा योजना (एनएसएस) जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज की एनएसएस ईकाई, दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय की एनएसएस ईकाई से संबद्ध है। एनएसएस के लिए पंजीकृत छात्रों को रक्तदान शिविरों के आयोजन, सामुदायिक सेवा, अस्पताल सेवा आदि जैसे कार्यक्रमों को अपनाना होता है। वे गणतंत्र दिवस परेड, उत्तर—पूर्वी युवा उत्सव, एनएसएस मेगा शिविर, राष्ट्रीय युवा सम्मेलन, वृक्षारोपण, एड्स जागरूकता और पर्यावरण जागरूकता जैसे कार्यक्रमों में भाग ले सकते हैं। एनएसएस की सदस्यता दो साल के लिए होती है जिसमें 240 घंटों की कार्य—सेवा देनी होती है और सात दिन का विशेष शिविर अनिवार्य है। एनएसएस का उद्देश्य अपने प्रत्येक स्वयंसेवकों में, निःस्वार्थ समाज—सेवा की भावना और समुदाय के हित के लिए काम करने की जीवनभर प्रतिबद्धता निहित है।

एक एनएसएस स्वयंसेवक को इंदिरा गांधी पुरस्कार प्राप्त करने के लिए उन मानदंडों को पूरा करना होगा जो दे.कन.ंब. पर उपलब्ध हैं।

राष्ट्रीय खेल संगठन (एनएसओ) एन.एस.ओ कॉलेज के 'शारीरिक शिक्षा विभाग' द्वारा चलाया जाता है, जो दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय

खेल परिषद (डीयूएससी) और राष्ट्रीय खेल परिषद से संबद्धित है। योग, एरोबिक्स, और तैराकी में संलग्न होने के लिए अपने छात्रों को प्रोत्साहित करने के अलावा, हम सभी को प्रेरित करने और स्वास्थ्य जागरूकता बढ़ाने के लिए विभिन्न खेलों, विभिन्न गतिविधियों और अंतर—विभागीय प्रतियोगिताओं का आयोजन करते हैं। इससे छात्रों को कॉलेज स्तर पर, राज्य स्तर पर और अंतर्राष्ट्रीय स्तर पर भाग लेने का अवसर मिलता है और भविष्य में, रेलवे पुलिस और सशस्त्र बलों में सरकारी नौकरी पाने में मदद मिलती है। साथ ही उन्हें राष्ट्रीय और अंतर्राष्ट्रीय निकायों से छात्रवृत्ति, नकद पुरस्कार और मान्यता भी मिलती है।

महिला विकास प्रकोष्ठ (डब्ल्यूडीसी) जानकी देवी मेमोरियल महाविद्यालय में क्रियान्वित महिला विकास केंद्र दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के महिला शिक्षा और विकास केंद्र के सहयोग से संचालित है। इसके तत्वाधान में आयोजित कार्यक्रमों का उद्देश्य सामाजिक संदर्भ में स्त्री की भूमिका संबधी ज्ञान को बढ़ाना सामाजिक भेदभाव के प्रति जागरूक करना हैं। साथ ही महिलाओं को उनके व्यक्तित्व और अनेक क्षमताओ को विकसित करने में सहायता प्रदान करना हैं।



NSS-Clothes donation drive at Anand Parbat Transit Camp



College Highlights

College Societies

National Cadet Corps (NCC): The NCC cadets have won accolades in shooting, firing, drill and line competitions. The NCC Programme ends with the certificate examination every year. NCC cadets are exempted from giving written test of CDS Exam (conducted by UPSC) and are also eligible to give SSB interview through direct entry. Under women paramilitary forces, NCC cadets are given reservations.

C-certificate holders are exempted from written exams. NCC cadets are also taught other skills such as parachuting, paragliding and basic aviation courses because of which they have an edge over others when applying for the armed forces. JDMC NCC was awarded the NCC Achiever's Award 2019 in the National Category of 'All India Best Senior Wing College', by NCC alumini Club of Delhi on July 15, 2019.

National Service Scheme (NSS): NSS unit of JDMC is affiliated to the NSS unit of Delhi University. Students who register for NSS take up projects like organizing Blood Donation Camps, volunteering for Community service, Hospital service, etc. They can participate in events such as the Republic Day Parade, North East Youth Festivals, NSS Mega Camps, National Youth Convention, plantation programmes, AIDS awareness and environment awareness programmes. NSS membership is for two years in which completion of 240 work hours and a seven day special camp is mandatory. The NSS aims to inculcate, in each of its volunteers, a spirit of selfless social service and a life-long commitment to work for the benefit of the community. An NSS volunteer may become eligible for the Indira Gandhi award if she fulfills the criteria which are available at nss.du.ac.in.

National Sports Organisation (NSO): The Sports organization is run by

the Physical Education department of the college and is affiliated to the Delhi University Sports Council (DUSC) and the National Sports Council. Apart from encouraging our students to engage in yoga, aerobics, and swimming, we organize various activities and Interdepartmental competitions for different sports to motivate and to raise health awareness among all. Students get the opportunity to participate at college level, at state level and at international level. This in turn, helps them get government jobs, for example with the railways, police and armed forces. They also get scholarships, cash awards and recognition from national and international bodies.

Women's Development Cell (WDC): A Women's Development Centre is functioning in JDMC with assistance from the Department of Women's Studies and Development Centre. The programmes and events organized under its banner are designed to raise awareness amongst girl students about the structures of dominance and discrimination that put women at a disadvantage and to inculcate in them a resolve to overcome these, while at the same time help them develop their personalities and realize their full potential.



Yog Display on Sports Day



NSS Plantation Drive



Republic Day Rajpath Holders 2020

महाविद्यालय विशिष्टताएँ

आमदनीः द फाइनेंस एंड इन वेस्टेमेंट सेलः की शुरुआत 2016 में की गई। इसका मक़सद कॉलेज की छात्रों को आज के अर्थिक मसलों के बारे में बेहतर जानकारी देना है ताकि वो अपने हिसाब से वित्त से जुड़े फैसले ले सकें।

अनुभूतिः द स्ट्रीट प्ले सोसायटी जानकी देवी मेमारियल कॉलेज 'अनुभूति' के ज़रिए नाटकों का लेखन, प्रोडक्शन और मंचन करता रहा है। अनुभूति के तहत तैयार किए गए नाटकों का दिल्ली के अलग–अलग केंद्रों पर मंचन किया जाता है। अनुभूति अंतर महाविद्यालीय कार्यक्रमों में कई पुरस्कार जीत चुकी है।

अवनिः द इन्वॉयरमेंट सोसायटी अवनि, छात्रों में पर्यावरण के प्रति सजगता लाने, पर्यावरण के मसलों को उचित प्लेटफार्म पर उठाने और अपने आस—पास को हरा भरा रखने में गंभीर रुप् से प्रयास रत है। इस संस्था को ग्रीन केंं पस अवार्ड से सम्मानित किया जा चुका है।

बार्डोलेटर्सः द शेक्सपीयर सोसायटी एक ऐसी थियेटर और स्ट्रीट प्ले सोसायटी जो हिन्दी और अंग्रेजी़ दोनो भाषाओं में नाटकों का मंचन करती है। इस संस्था में कॉलेज के तमाम विभाग के छात्रों की हिस्से दारी होती है। बेहतरीन प्रर्दशन की वजह से बार्डोलेटर्स को कई पुरस्कार भी मिल चुके हैं।

चेतनाः खुद में सकारात्मक खोज की कड़ी का नाम है चेतना । इस संस्था का उद्देश्य है ज़िंदगी में शांति और सामंजस्य स्थापित कर छात्रों और शिक्षकों के व्यक्तिव को निखारने का मौका देना ।

यूफोनीः एक ऐसा वेस्टर्न म्यूजिक सोसायटी जो छात्रों के बीच काफी पॉपुलर है। जिसने इंटर कॉलेज प्रतियोगिताओं में कई पुरस्कार भी हासिल किए हैं।

इनक्विजि़शनः पिछले पच्चीस साल से यह सोसायटी छात्रों और शिक्षकों के लिए अंतर महाविद्यालीय, अंतरविभागीय अलग–अलग स्तर पर तमाम तरह के क्विज़ करती रही है । वार्षिक तौर पर ईयर के छात्रों की जबरदस्त भागीदारी होती है ।

इरडेसेंटः इंग्लिश क्रिएटिव राइटिंग सोसायटी छात्रों में गद्य, कविता, कहानी, फिक्शन, जर्नलिज्म और स्क्रिप्ट राइटिंग को लेकर रुचि पैदा करती है और समय–समय पर वर्कशॉप का आयोजन करती है। छात्रों की बड़ी संख्या इस सोसायटी से जुड़कर अपने लेखन को निखारती है।

जानकीः तीन भाषाओं में निकलने वाली कॉलेज पत्रिका, जो कॉलेज छात्रों को हिन्दी, अंग्रेजी़ और संस्कृत में अपने लेखन को निखारने का मौका देती है।

कलाकृतिः एक ऐसा आर्ट क्लब जो छात्रों को रंगों और अन्य जीज़ों के ज़रिए अपनी प्रतिभा को नया रुप देने में मदद करते है छात्रों द्वारा बनाई गई कृतियों का समय–समय पर प्रदर्शित भी किया जाता है। क्लब वर्कशॉप भी आयोजित करता है जिसमें अपने क्षेत्र के मशहूर शख्सियत को आमंत्रित कर छात्रों की नई चीजें सीखने का मौका देता है।

लोगोज़ः अंग्रेजी लिटररी सोसायटी का मक़सद एक साहित्यिक समुदाय बनाना है जिसमें कॉलेज के सभी विभागों के उत्साही छात्रोंकी हिस्सेदारी होती है। इस सोसायटी के ज़रिए छात्रों के लेखन को निखार कर उन्हें कविता लिखने, किताब पढ़ने और साहित्यिक क्विज में हिस्सेदारी केलिए तैयार किया जाता है।

लुमियरः फिल्म और फोटोग्राफी सोसायटी के तहत फिल्म, डॉक्यूमेंटरी के शो किए जाते हैं साथ ही छात्रों का उत्साह बढ़ा ने के लिए तस्वीरों के जरिए उन की अभिव्यक्ति को उचित मंच देने की कोशिश की जाती है। लुमियर के सदस्य एक दूसरे के काम पर,अच्छाइयों और कमियों पर खुलकर चर्चा भी करते हैं।

नुपुरः भारतीय क्लासिकल डांस सोसायटी प्रतिबद्ध है भारतीय संस्कृति और क्लासिकल डांस को और बेहतर करने के लिए अलग अलग नृत्य घरानों से दीक्षा हासिल करने वाले इस संस्था के सदस्य अपनी डांस स्किल कॉलेज के दूसरे छात्रों से भी साझा करते हैं। अंतरमहाविद्यालीय स्तर पर इस संस्था के डांसर्स को भी कई पुरस्कारों से नवाज़ा गया है।

द नार्थ ईस्ट स्टूडेंट ससोसायटीः की स्थापना 2013 में हुई । इसके तहत देश के उत्तर पूर्व राज्यों से आए छात्र अपनी कला, परंपरा और संस्कृति से कॉलेज का रू–ब–रु कराते हैं ।

परागः हिंदी साहित्य सभा 'पराग' छात्राओं की रचनात्मक प्रतिभा को निखारने का कार्य लगातार ५७ वषों से कर रही है। कविता, कहानी, निबंध, गद्य,को लेकर छात्राओं मैं रुचि पैदा करती है। प्रतिवर्ष हिंदी सप्ताह का आयोजन किया जाता है इसके तहत समय —



College Highlights

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES INCLUDE

Aamdani - The Finance and Investment Cell was founded in 2016 to help students learn the intricacies of contemporary financial and economic issues, so that they make well informed financial decisions.

Anubhuti - The Street Play Society of JDMC scripts and produces plays that are performed in the college and other cultural centres in the city. Anubhuti has won numerous prizes in various inter-college events.

Avani - The Environment Society provides a suitable platform for all environment conscious students by organizing many programmes to raise awareness about environmental issues.

Bardolators – The Shakespeare Society consists of students from different departments. It is both a proscenium based theatre and street play society and usually performs bilingually in both Hindi and English. It has won numerous prizes and accolades at the inter-collegiate level.

Chetna - This society aims at stimulating the young minds with a passion for self discovery and gives them an opportunity to enhance their personalities.

Euphonie - The Western Music Society is highly popular among students and has won many prizes in numerous inter-college competitions.

InQuizition - The Quiz Society has been organising events at the inter-collegiate and inter-department levels for students and teachers for the past quarter century. The Annual Freshers' Quiz witnesses huge participation of First Year students from across universities.

Iridescent - English Creative Writing Society conducts workshops on prose, poetry, fiction, journalism and script writing for students interested in honing their creative writing skills. It attracts a large number of students from within the Creative writing society as well as outside.

Janki - The College Magazine is a trilingual annual magazine brought by the college to provide a space for creative and literary expression in English, Hindi and Sanskrit to students.

Kalakriti - The Art Club provides students a platform to express their creativity on national/ social issues, college functions or for plain fun with colours and other materials. The Club also organises activities and workshops by inviting professionals from relevant fields.

Logos - The English Literary Society aims to build a community of literature enthusiasts in the college with participation from all departments. The society focuses on a slew of activities that give students a chance to discuss various issues, try their hand at writing and holds impromptu poetry jams, book reading and lit quiz sessions.

Lumiere - The Film and Photography Society holds films and documentary shows, exhibitions and shoots to encourage students to use images and pictures to expand their perspective and forms of expression. The members of Lumiere JDMC share, assess, criticize and learn from one another's work.

Nritya - The Western Dance Society is one of the most active societies of the college and has achieved an excellent reputation in Delhi University's Dance circuit. Its members have secured top positions in inter-college Dance Festivals organised in Delhi University, IIT Bombay, BITS-Pilani etc.

Nupur - Indian Classical Dance Society is committed to the development of India's rich cultural heritage and Classical Dances. It helps the members, who are trained in different forms, schools/gharanas of Indian Classical Dance, interact with each other and share their talent with the entire college. It has also won many prizes in events organised at the inter-college level.

The North East Students' Society was established in 2013 to introduce students hailing from the North-Eastern States of the country to the college by their seniors. This society also gives the students a platform to showcase their culture and tradition through performances in college.

महाविद्यालय विशिष्टताएँ

समय पर अनेक सेमिनार, वर्कशॉप, टॉक , अंतर महाविदयालीय प्रतियोगिताओं का आयोजन किया जाता है। छात्राओं कि बड़ी संख्या इस सोसायटी से जुड़कर अपनी लेखन, सृजनात्मक प्रतिभा को निखारती है।

रेटोर्कः अंग्रेजी डिबेटिंग सोसयटीः के तहत छात्रों को समकालीन मसलों पर खुलकर बातचीत करने का मौका दिया जाता है।इस सोसायटी के सदस्य कई अंतर महाविद्यालीय वाद–विवाद प्रतियोगिताओं में अव्वल रह हैं और पुरस्कार हासिल कर चुके हैं।

सांरगः इंडियन म्यूजिक सोसायटी छात्रों में संगीत के प्रति रुचि पैदा करने के लिए प्रयासरत है। समय–समय पर सारंग के तहत जुड़े अनुभवी लोगों को आमंत्रित किया जाता है और छात्रों को उत्साहित करने की कोशिश की जाती है।

अभिव्यक्तिः हिन्दीवाद– विवाद संस्था, छात्रों को सामाजिक–राजनीतिक,आर्थिक और सांस्कृतिक पहलूओं पर विचार साझा करने का प्लेटफार्म प्रदान करती हैं।



Anjana Natarajan's solo performance at the Teachers' Day programme



Bardolators at the National Drama Competition conducted by the Shakespeare Society of India held on 1 February 2020



Group performance at Founder's Day programme



The Best Interjector Prize Winners of the Conventional Debate conducted by Rhetorque in collaboration with the NTC



Joy of Giving Week - Spreading Colours



College Highlights

EXTRA-CURRICULAR ACTIVITIES INCLUDE

Paraag - the Hindi literary society, also one of the oldest societies of college, has been nurturing the creativity of students for over 50 years. It attracts students to the genres of poetry, short story, essay and prose writings. The Hindi Saptaah is organized each year under its aegis. Varied seminars, workshops and inter college competitions are organized by Paraag. It has helped many students in honing their creative writing skills.

Rhetorque - the English Debating Society aims to inculcate a spirit of healthy discussion and desire to acquire a broadbased knowledge of contemporary events among students. Members of this society have won prizes at numerous inter-collegiate competitions.

Saarang - Indian Music Society attempts to harness students' interest in music. It strives to enhance the inborn talents of its members by organising recitals for the college and extra-collegiate functions and invites professionals to address and inspire students.

Abhivyakti - the Hindi Debating Society provides students with a platform to exchange their ideas freely about contemporary socio-political, economic and cultural issues.



Performance by Sarang



Students' Performance at Annual College Fest



Winning Team at Startup Combat held during Symphony 2019



Students performing for Retinoblastoma Awareness



DU Participating Teams in 1st Janki Cup Hockey tournament at college Hockey field

Admission Procedure 2020-21

Due to the fluid nature of the prevailing situation arising from the pandemic, the admission procedure has been moved online. For the most recent information and updates, please refer to the DU Admission Portal:

http://www.du.ac.in/du/uploads/COVID-19/admissions.html



Self defence Display on Sports Day



Anubhuti



Seminar on Career in Banking Industry by NIIT





Prof. Pal presenting Momento to Retd. Lt. Rita Gangwani



Guest of Honour Smt. Rashmi Agarwal at Symphony 2020



Students performing at the 25th edition of the Delhi Book Fair-2019



Sarang performing at Symphony



Speakers Dr. Divya Chaudhary and Ms. Richa Agarwal on Cancer awareness workshop by Alumnae Association



Students' Visit to Feroz Shah Kotla

Fee Structure

S. No.	Particulars	(B.A, B. Com)	(M.A, M. Com)		
1	Admission Fee*	₹5	₹5		
2	Tuition Fee	₹ 180	₹ 216		
3	Security Money (Refundable)*	₹ 500	₹ 500		
	UNIVERSITY FEES				
1	University Enrolment Fee*	₹ 200	₹ 200		
2	University Development Fee	₹ 600	₹ 600		
3	University Culture Council Fee	₹5	₹ 5		
4	University Sports Fee	₹ 50	₹ 50		
5	WUSHC	₹5	₹ 5		
6	Anti-Sexual Harassment Fee	₹ 10	₹ 10		
7	NSS Fund	₹ 20	₹ 20		
8	University Library Development Security Fee	₹ 0	₹ 1000		
9	University Library Development Fee	₹ 0	₹ 200		
	ANNUAL COLLEGE DUE	S			
1	Water & Electricity	₹ 2000	₹ 2000		
2	Garden	₹ 200	₹ 200		
3	Library and Reading Room	₹ 500	₹ 500		
4	Identity Card*	₹ 100	₹ 100		
5	General Maintenance	₹ 1500	₹ 1500		
6	College Development Fund	₹ 2000	₹ 2000		
7	Sports Fee	₹ 600	₹ 600		
8	Medical Fee	₹ 200	₹ 200		
9	College Magazine and Annual Report	₹ 500	₹ 500		
10	Students' Union	₹ 200	₹ 200		
11	Seminars/Conferences/Workshops	₹ 600	₹ 600		
12	Annual Day & Farewell	₹ 400	₹ 400		
13	Annual Cultural Fest	₹ 600	₹ 600		
14	Alumni Association	₹ 100	₹ 100		
15	Student Welfare Fund	₹ 200	₹ 200		



Fee Structure

16	Women's Development Cell	₹ 50	₹ 50
17	Orientation Day & Freshers' Welcome	₹ 200	₹ 200
18	Canteen Improvement	₹ 200	₹ 200
19	IT Development & Maintenance	₹ 1000	₹ 1000
20	Admission Processing Fee	₹ 50	₹ 50
21	Societies Fees	₹ 300	₹ 300
22	Library Improvement	₹500	₹500
23	Building Maintenance	₹ 500	₹ 500
24	Counsellor Fee	₹ 100	₹100
25	Student Research Fund	₹ 300	₹ 300
26	Computer Usage Fee*	₹1000	₹ 0
	Total	15475	15711
* Fee payable once at the time of admission			
1	1 Students of B.Com.(H), B.Sc. (H) Maths and B.A. (Prog.) with Computer Applications		



Heritage Walk at Humayun's Tomb



Music Dept. Students

1.2



Nupur performance at the Delhi Book Fair



Swachhata Pakhwada Programme

शुल्क रियायतें

शुल्क रियायतें

- (क) अनुसूचित जाति / अनुसूचित जनजाति के अलावा महाविद्यालय के बाईस प्रतिशत विद्यार्थी शुल्क रियायत के लिए पात्र हैं। वजीफे का आवेदन प्रपत्र कार्यालय में उपलब्ध है। प्रपत्र विधिवत भरकर कार्यालय में जमा करा दें।
- (ख) दिव्यांग विद्यार्थियों के लिए रियायतें रू दिव्यांग विद्यार्थियों के लिए एक विशेष वजीफा हैद्य महाविद्यालय के कार्यालय से संपर्क करें।
- (ग) छात्र फण्ड से उन्हें वितीय सहायता प्रदान की जाती हैद्य बस के किराए, महाविद्यालय द्वारा प्रायोजित व्यावसायिक कार्यक्रमों के शुल्क और पुस्तकालय के पुस्तक कोश से लंबी अवधि के लिए पुस्तकें लेने के लिए
- (घ) विश्वविद्यालय प्रतिमाह 250 रुपए की 50 अखिल भारतीय प्रवेश छात्रवृति प्रदान करता है। छात्रवृति अक्टूबर माह में होने वाली परीक्षा के आधार पर दे जाती है।

अनुसूचित जाति/अनुसूचित जनजाति/EWS विद्यार्थियों के लिए रियायतें

- (क) जिन अनु.जा. / अनु.ज.जा. विद्यार्थियों के अभिभावक आयकर का मूल्यांकन कराने के दायरे में नहीं आते हैं, उन्हें दाखिले के बाद उनका ट्यूशन शुल्क वापिस कर दिया जाएगा।
- (ख) अनु.जा. / अनु.ज.जा. विद्यार्थियों को पुस्तकालय से पुस्तकें दी जाएगी।
- (ग) अनु.जा. / अनु.ज.जा. विद्यार्थियों को छात्रवृति उनकी मेरिट और जरूरत को ध्यान में रखकर दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के नियमानुसार दी जाएगी।
- (घ) अनु.जा. / अनु.ज.जा. विद्यार्थियों का ट्यूटोरियल्स और प्री–ट्यूटोरियल्स में विशेष ध्यान रखा जाएगा।
- (ड) अधिक जानकारी के लिए इन लाइजन अधिकारी से संपर्क करें। अनु.जा. / अनु.ज.जा.- डॉ संजुक्ता नसकर और अ.पि.र्वग–डॉ पूनम यादव
- नोटः यू.जी.सी.से प्राप्त सूचना के अनुसार अनु.जा. / अनु.ज.जाति. / व अन्य पि.वर्ग दिव्यांग विद्यार्थी अपने वजीफे के प्रपत्र शैक्षणिक सन्न के फरवरी माह तक जमा करा दें जिससे प्रतिवर्ष छात्रवृति मिल सके।





Performers Pratibha Jena Singh, Raudri Singh with Principal and Convenors of Heritage Club

The Winners of Jabberwocky


Fee Concessions

- (a) Twenty percent of the students of the College, in addition to those belonging to SC, ST, are eligible for fee concession. Application forms for stipend are available in the office. The forms, duly filled, should be submitted to the office.
- (b) Concessions for Physically Challenged Students: A special stipend for physically challenged students is available.

Please contact the College Office.

- (c) Students' Aid Fund renders financial assistance in the form of bus fare, fees for college sponsored vocational programmes and books on a long term loan from the Book Bank in the library.
- (d) The University awards All India Entrance Scholarships (50 in number) worth Rs. 250 per month each. The scholarships are to be awarded on the basis of a test in October.

Details are available at Examination Branch, University of Delhi, Main Campus.

Concessions For SC, ST, EWS Students

- (a) All SC, ST students whose guardians are not assessed for income tax can avail of reimbursement of tuition fees after admission.
- (b) SC, ST students are given books from the Library.
- (c) Scholarships are also awarded to these students on the basis of merit cum need, as per DU rules.
- (d) Special attention is paid to them in Tutorials and Preceptorials.
- (e) For further information please contact Liaison Officer SC / ST : Dr. Sanjukta Naskar and OBC-Dr. Poonam Yadav; EWS: Dr. Nisha Malik.

Note: According to the information received from the UGC "The eligible SC, ST, OBC, PWD candidates should submit these Scholarship forms for the academic year by February for processing scholarship to SC, ST, OBC, PwD each year".



Sh. Jairam Ramesh with DSS Committee Members



Diamond Jubilee Celebrations of JDMC Inaugurated by Honourable Vice President of India, Shri M. Venkaiah Naidu



Anubhuti at Thespo 21 - Theatre Youth Festival



Bharatnatyam and Chhau Workshop



Nupur performance at a competition at Hansraj College



Pooja Anand in Madhubani Art Workshop on 27 January 2020



Ragging of any kind in the college is strictly prohibited under revised Ordinance XV-B (Maintenance of Discipline among students of the University) and will be punishable under additional Ordinance XV-C (Prohibition of and Punishment for Ragging), the Sexual Harassment of Women at Workplace (Prevention, Prohibition and Redressal) Act, 2013 (14 of 2013)-Website: http://wcd.nic.in/wcdact/womenactsex.pdf; and also the local rules and regulations enforcing good conduct of students. **Issued by University of Delhi**.



Events Calendar 2020-21

5th June, 2020 (Friday)	World Environment Day celebrated
21st June, 2020 (Sunday)	World Yoga Day
1st August, 2020 (Saturday)	Founder's Day
15th August, 2020 (Saturday)	Independence Day, Flag Hoisting on campus
5th September, 2020 (Saturday)	Teacher's Day
1st October, 2020 (Thursday)	Gandhi Jayanti celebrations in College

Important college events like the Orientation Day, Students' Union Elections, College Fest – Symphony 2021, Sports Day, NCC Fest and Annual Day shall be announced as per Government of India, Covid Guidelines.

Timings shall be notified later.

Please note that the programme schedule is subject to change.

The updated Academic Calender which is to be sent by the University of Delhi is awaited. Changes will be made and notified by the University as per the Government of India, Covid guidelines.



NESG Freshers' Meet 2019



Sh. Jairam Ramesh signing copiesof his book



Walkathon - Strides for Retinoblastoma Awareness

Undergraduate Courses

All Undergraduate courses will be taught under CBCS model in the academic year 2020- 2021

B.A. (Honours)

- Commerce Economics English Hindi History B. Sc. (H) Mathematics
- Philosophy
 Political Science
 Sanskrit
 Sociology

Post Graduate Courses

Students are enrolled in the College for the following courses, but for admission they have to apply to the concerned department in the University of Delhi

M.A.

• Economics • English • Hindi • History • Philosophy • Political Science • Sanskrit

Sociology

M. Com

M. Sc. Mathematics

Choice Based Credit System (CBCS)

The CBCS provides an opportunity for the students to choose courses from the prescribed courses comprising core, elective or skill based courses. The courses will be evaluated following the grading system, which is considered to be better than the conventional marks system. Therefore, it is necessary to introduce a uniform grading system in the entire higher education in India. This will benefit the students to move across institutions within India to begin with and across countries. The uniform grading system will also enable potential employers in assessing the performance of the candidates. In order to bring uniformity in evaluation system and computation of the Cumulative Grade Point Average (CGPA) based on student's performance in examinations, the UGC has formulated the guidelines to be followed.

Outline of Choice Based Credit System:

- 1. Core Course: A course, which should compulsorily be studied by a candidate as a core requirement, is termed as a Core course.
- 2. Elective Course: Generally a course which can be chosen from a pool of courses and which may be very specific or specialized or advanced or supportive to the discipline/ subject of study or which provides an extended scope or which enables an exposure to some other discipline/ subject/domain or nurtures the candidate's proficiency/skill is called an Elective Course.
 - 2.1 Discipline Specific Elective (DSE) Course: Elective courses (may be offered by the main discipline/ subject of study) referred to as Discipline Specific Elective. The University/ Institute may also offer discipline related Elective courses of interdisciplinary nature (to be offered by main discipline/subject of study).
 - 2.2 Dissertation/Project: An elective course designed to acquire special/ advanced knowledge, such as supplement study/support study to a project work, and a candidate studies such a course on his own with advisory support by a teacher/faculty member is called dissertation/project.
 - 2.3 Generic Elective (GE) Course: An elective course chosen generally from an unrelated discipline/ subject, with an intention to seek exposure is called a Generic Elective.

P.S.: A core course offered in a discipline/subject may be treated as an elective by other discipline/ subject and vice versa and such electives may also be referred to as Generic Elective.



- 3. Ability Enhancement Courses (AEC)/Competency Improvement Courses/Skill Development Courses/Foundation Course: The Ability Enhancement (AE) Courses may be of two kinds: AE Compulsory Course (AECC) and AE Elective Course (AEEC). "AECC" courses are the courses based upon the content that leads to knowledge enhancement. They ((I) Environmental Science, (ii) English/MIL Communication) are mandatory for all disciplines. AEEC courses are value-based and/or skill based and are aimed at providing hands-on-training, competencies, skills, etc.
 - 3.1 AE Compulsory Course (AECC): Environmental Science, English Communication/ MIL Communication.
 - 3.2 AE Elective Course (AEEC)/SEC: These courses may be chosen from a pool of courses designed to provide value based and/or skill-based instruction.

Project work/Dissertation is considered as a special course involving application of knowledge in solving / analyzing/exploring a real life situation / difficult problem. A Project/Dissertation work would be of 6 credits. A Project/Dissertation work may be given in lieu of a discipline specific elective paper.

Semester	Course/Subject	
	English / Hindi / MIL-1	
	EVS / AECC	
I	DSC-1A	
	DSC-2A	
	Hindi / MIL / English-1	
п —	EVS / AECC	
11	DSC-1B	
	DSC-2B	
	English / Hindi / MIL-2	
III	SEC-1	
111	DSC-1C	
	DSC-2 C	
	Hindi / MIL / English -2	
11/	SEC-2	
IV	DSC-1D	
	DSC-2D	
	SEC-3	
v	DSE-1	
v	DSE-2	
	GE-1	
	SEC-4	
VI	DSE-1B	
VI	DSE-2B	
	GE-2	

B. Com/B.A. Prog. Course Structure

Details of Courses Under Undergraduate Programme(B.A. / B.Com)

Course	Paper + Practical	Paper + Tutorial
I. Core Course	12x4 = 48	12x5 = 60
(12 papers) Two papers - English Two papers - MIL Four papers - Discipline - 1 Four papers - Discipline - 2 Core Course Practical / Tutorial* (12 Particula)	12x2 = 24	12x1 = 12
(12 Practicals)		
II. Elective Course (6 papers) Two papers - Discipline 1 specific Two papers - Discipline 2 specific Two papers - Inter Disciplinary Two papers from each discipline of choice and two papers of interdisciplinary nature.		
Elective Course Practical / Tutorials*	6x2 = 12	6x1 = 6
(6 Practical / Tutorials*) Two papers - Discipline 1 specific Two papers - Discipline 2 specific Two papers - Generic (Inter Disciplinary) Two papers from each discipline of choice including papers of interdisciplinary nature		
Optional Dissertation or project work in p	lace of one elective paper (6 credits) in	n 6th Semester
III. Ability Enhancement Courses		
 Ability Enhancement Compulsory (2 papers of 2 credits each) Environmental Science English Communication / MIL 	2x2 = 4	2x2 = 4
 2. Ability Enhancement Elective (Skill Based)/SEC (4 papers of 2 credits each) Total Credits = 120 Total = 120 	4x2 = 8	4x2 = 8
The Institute should evolve a system / poli	cy about ECA/Coneral Interest/Hobb	w / Sports / NCC / N

The Institute should evolve a system / policy about ECA/General Interest/ Hobby / Sports / NCC / NSS / related courses on its own.

*wherever there is a practical there will be no tutorial and vice-versa.



There are 3 streams in each language and the option for choosing Hindi and Sanskrit language is contingent upon whether the student has passed a language test at Class XII, Class X or Class VIII level. Stream A implies that the student has successfully passed English/Hindi at the level of class XII. Stream B means that the student has passed English/Hindi at the level of class X. Stream C means that the student has passed English and Hindi examination at the level of Class VIII. The allocation of A, B, C streams in English language will now be contingent on the marks awarded to a student in English in class XII, as per D.U. rules.

Those students, who have not studied Hindi at any of these levels, are offered Philosophy in lieu of Hindi. Students who have not studied Hindi upto class VIII are expected to take the compulsory Hindi exam within three years of joining college.

Note : Students who have not offered Vocal Music as a subject in class Xth or XIIth or have not passed any Music Examination from any other school but wish to take Music as a subject may have to appear for a Music Test.

B. Com (H) / B.A. (H) Course Structure

The following table will give a glimpse of the honours courses and the general pattern of course combinations followed during each semester.

Semester	Paper	Course/Subject
	1	Hons Subject
Ι	2	Hons Subject
1		EVS / AECC
		GE -1
	3	Hons Subject
II	4	Hons Subject
11		EVS / AECC
		GE - 2
	5	Hons Subject
	6	Hons Subject
III	7	Hons Subject
		SEC-1
		GE -3
	8	Hons Subject
	9	Hons Subject
IV	10	Hons Subject
		SEC-2
		GE - 4
	11	Hons Subject
V	12	Hons Subject
v		DSE - 1
		DSE - 2
	13	Hons Subject
VI	14	Hons Subject
V I		DSE - 3
		DSE - 4

Details of Courses Under B.A. (H), B.Com (H) & B. Sc. (H)

Course	Theory + Practical	Theory + Tutorial
I. Core Course		
(14 papers)	14x4 = 56	14x5 = 70
Core Course Practical / Tutorial*		
(14 papers)	14x2 = 28.1	4x1 = 14
II. Elective Course		
(8 papers)		
A.1. Discipline Specific Elective	4x4 = 16	4x5 = 20
(4 papers)		
A. 2. Discipline Specific Elective		
Practical / Tutorial*		
(4 papers)		
B. 2. General Elective		
Practical / Tutorial*	4x2 = 8	4x1 = 4
(4 papers)		
Optional Dissertation or project work	in place of one Discipline Specif	ic Elective paper (6 credits) in

Optional Dissertation or project work in place of one Discipline Specific Elective paper (6 credits) in 6th Semester

III. Ability Enhancement Courses		
1. Ability Enhancement Compulsory	2x2 = 4	2x2 = 4
(2 papers of 2 credits each)		
Environmental Science		
English / MIL Communication		
2. Ability Enhancement Elective		
(Skill Based)/	2x2 = 4	2x2 = 4
SEC (Minimum 2)		
(2 papers of 2 credits each)		
Total Credits = 140 Total = 140		

The Institute should evolve a system / policy about ECA/General Interest/ Hobby / Sports / NCC / NSS / related courses on its own.

*wherever there is a practical there will be no tutorial and vice-versa.

JANKI DEVI MEMORIAL COLLEGE New Delhi-110060

INTAKE CAPACITY FOR UG COURSES- 2020-21

ON O		Tatal			0	ŀ	ELAIO			oupernumerary sears	ununer	ary se	als	
0N.0	Course Name	I OLAI	2 CEN		າດ	0		Sports	ECA	PwD	СV	ΚM	Ward	FS
۲	B.A. (Prog.)	289	117	78	43	22	29	60	90	14	14	14		14
2	B.Com	115	47	31	17	6	11	03	02	90	90	90		90
3	B.Com (Hons)	171	70	46	26	13	17	05	04	60	60	60		60
4	B.A. (H) Economics	68	27	19	10	5	07	02	01	03	03	03		03
5	B.A. (H) English	68	27	19	10	5	07	02	01	03	03	03	03	03
9	B.A. (H) Hindi	57	23	15	6	4	90	02	01	03	03	03	teaching	03
7	B.A. (H) History	96	39	26	14	7	10	03	02	05	05	05	03 non-	05
8	B.Sc. (H) Mathematics	125	51	34	19	6	12	04	03	90	90	90	teaching	90
6	B.A. (H) Philosophy	39	15	11	9	S	04	01	01	02	02	02		02
10	B.A. (H) Pol. Science	115	47	31	17	6	11	03	02	90	90	90		90
11	B.A. (H) Sanskrit	39	16	10	9	3	04	01	01	02	02	02		02
12	B.A. (H) Sociology	57	23	15	6	4	90	02	01	03	03	03		03
	TOTAL	1240	502	335	186	93	124	37	25	62	62	62	90	62

ECA-Extra-Curricular Activities; PwD-Persons with Disabilities; CW- Children/Wives of Armed Personnel; KM-Kashmiri Migrants OBC-Other Backward Classes; SC-Scheduled Caste; ST-Scheduled Tribe; EWS-Economically Weaker Sections;

Ward-DU Employees Ward Quota; FS: Foreign Students



43

B.A. Programme

The following table will offer the students a choice of Discipline courses for different combinations. One of the subjects from the discipline column is compulsory, while one from those on the right is to be chosen by the student. English, Hindi or MIL and AECC would be the other three compulsory subjects.

Discipline	Choice of Subjects for combination
1. Economics	Maths/HDFE/History/Pol. Sc./Eng. Discipline
2. English Discipline	History/Phil./Eco.
3. Hindi	History/Pol.Sc/Music/Skt.
4. History	Pol. Sc./ Eng. Discipline/Eco./Music/Phil./Skt/Hindi
5. HDFE	Pol. Sc./Eco./ Phil./ Skt.
6. Mathematics	Eco.
7. Music	History/Skt./Pol. Sc./ Hindi
8. Political Science	Eco./HDFE/Skt./Phil./Music/Hindi/History
9. Philosophy	HDFE/History/Skt./Pol. Sc./Eng. Discipline
10. Sanskrit	HDFE/History/Music/Pol. Sc./Phil./Hindi

Departments and Faculty

Department of Commerce

Commerce is an extremely popular course that aims at providing comprehensive insights into areas like accounting, banking, computer, finance, law, taxation and management. These subjects are important in today's dynamic business environment. The course also helps in professional development of students and equips them to prepare for professional examinations like C.A., C.S., I.C.W.A., A.C.C.A., and MBA. The college has dedicated, qualified and experienced faculty that takes keen interest in developing the potential of students.

The Faculty:

- ★ Poonam Sharma Ph.D (Teacher-in-charge)
- ★ Vibha Jain Ph.D
- ★ Chanchal Chopra Ph.D
- ★ Anshu Suri M. Phil

- ★ Madhu Gupta Ph.D
- ★ Poonam Bewtra Ph.D
- ★ Neeru Vasisth Ph.D
- ★ Manisha Sinha Ph.D
- ★ Saroj Gupta M. Phil
- ★ Anupama Rajput Ph.D
- ★ Sushma Maurya M. Phil
- ★ Amita Ph.D, MBA, LLB



Department of Economics

B. A (Honours) Economics is one of the most sought after courses of Delhi University. It aims at building theoretical and analytical foundations, providing exposure to quantitative techniques and application of the tools and theories so acquired. The Department organizes numerous co-curricular and extracurricular activities such as seminars, intra-department and inter-college competitions, thereby giving students tremendous exposure.

The Department also offers Generic Elective papers to students of other Honours courses, B. A. Prog. and B.Com. Prog. courses and SEC to B. A. Prog. students.

Graduates can look out for placement in public as well as private sector in India as well as abroad. They may pursue Masters in Economics, post graduation in a specialized field in Economics or MBA. The department has highly qualified and dedicated faculty.

The Faculty:

- ★ Shilpa Chaudhary Ph.D
- ★ Bijoyata Yonzon M. Phil (Teacher-in-charge)



Commerce Dept. conducting a workshop on Building Human Capital



Eonomics Dept. : Paper Presentation at Intra-Departmental Fest

Department of English

Department of English is actively involved in all aspects of college life, be it academics or extra - or co-curricular activities. This is evidenced by the seminars and workshops organized by the Department on a vast range of subjects such as Jazz, Rewriting History, Children's Literature and Popular Culture. Special discipline oriented lectures by experts are arranged by the Department at regular intervals, as are Film Shows and Theatre performances of different texts. The Department is also responsible for organizing creative writing competitions, both at the intra- and intercollege levels. Students from English Honours are known for their immense contribution to the cultural ethos of the college, especially for winning laurels in Debating, Dramatics and Creative Writing. Many of our alumnae pursue higher studies, while many others are well placed in the fields of Journalism, Publishing, PR and Advertising, Travel and Tourism as well as school and college teaching. The faculty is professionally competent with specialisations ranging from Victorian Studies, Eighteenth-Century Studies, Post-Colonial Studies and Popular Culture to Modern Drama and Literary Theory.

The Faculty:

- ★ Jitender Gill Ph.D
- ★ Swati Pal Ph.D (Principal)
- ★ Namita Sethi Ph.D
- ★ Antara Datta Ph.D
- ★ Sanjukta Naskar Ph.D
- ★ Payal Nagpal Ph.D
- ★ Tara Negi M.A.
- ★ Indu Jain M. Phil (Teacherin-charge)



Yamini Negi, prize Winner of Atul Krishna Binodini Devi Creative Writing Compt - English Dept.

Department of Environmental Studies

Department of Environmental Studies is the youngest department at Janki Devi Memorial College. Established in 2014, the department consists of qualified and energetic faculty, who teach the Ability Enhancement Compulsory Course (AECC) in Environmental Science to all first year students in either the first or second semester. In addition to interactive classroom teaching, the students are taken on field visits in Delhi, and made to participate in various environment related activities and initiatives on campus.

visits in Delhi, and made to onment related activities and *Students' Field Trip with the EVS Dept.*

Semesters I & II - Paper : AECC Environmental Studies



हिन्दी राष्ट्रभाषा, राजभाषा और संपर्क भाषा के रूप में स्थापित है। हिन्दी का अंतरार्ष्ट्रीय फलक भी बहुत व्यापक है। भूमंडलीकरण के दौर में हिन्दी भाषा अपनी शक्तियों और चुनौतियों के साथ सशक्त भाषा बनकर उभरी है। आज हिन्दी भाषा के क्षेत्र में रोजगार के अनेक अवसर उपलब्ध हैं। हिन्दी भाषा के अध्यन के पश्चात् विद्यार्थी भविष्य में अपनी सृजनात्मक प्रतिभा के विकास के साथ—साथ शिक्षण, मीडिया, अनुवाद, रंगमंच, भाषा दक्षता, दुभाषिया, पटकथा लेखन, विज्ञापन लेखन, जनसंपर्क अधिकारी आदि अनेक क्षेत्रों में करियर बना सकते हैं। इसी उद्देश्य को ध्यान में रखते हुए हिन्दी विभाग, दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय द्वारा 26 प्रश्नपत्रों का एक पाठ्यक्रम तैयार किया गया है जिसमें से 14 प्रश्नपत्र मुख्य हैं। 14 प्रश्नपत्र अंतर अनुशासनात्मक हैं (जो हिन्दी से इतर विद्यार्थी के लिए है) 2 प्रश्नपत्र कौशल संवर्द्धक हैं तथा 4 प्रश्नपत्र के विषय ऐच्छिक होंगे। इसके अतिरिक्त हिन्दी भाषा व संप्रेषण, पर्यावरण विज्ञान अनिवार्य रहेंगे।

हिन्दी विद्यार्थियों के बहुमुखी विकास व उनकी प्रतिभा को मंच देने के लिए हिन्दी की 'पराग' संस्था वर्ष भर में वाद—विवाद, अभिनय, कविता, लोकगीत, सद्य लेखन, निबंध प्रतियोगिताओं का आयोजन करती है। हिन्दी की वाद विवाद समिति 'विचार' वर्ष भर विद्यार्थियों को वाद—विवाद के माध्यम से अभिव्यक्ति का मंच प्रदान करती हैं। विभाग के सभी सदस्य अपने विषय में विशिष्ट योग्यता रखतें हैं व छात्राओं के सर्वांगीण विकास के लिए प्रतिबद्ध हैं।



प्रध्यापक

- ★ संध्या गर्ग पी.एच.डी., एम.जे.एम.सी
- ★ सुधा उपाध्याय पी.एच.डी.
- ★ विनीता रानी पी.एच.डी.
- ★ रजनीबाला अनुरागी पी.एच.डी., एम.एड
- ★ निशा मलिक पी.एच.डी.
- ★ संगीता गुप्ता पी.एच.डी., एम.जे.एम.सी,

- ★ सीमा शर्मा पी.एच.डी.
- ★ पूनम यादव पी.एच.डी. (विभाग प्रभारी)
- ★ औरजीना मैरी लाकाडोंग एम. फिल
- ★ मीनाक्षी एम. ए
- \star वंदना पी.एच.डी

Department of History

History is the repository of life's lessons because of its sweep across time and everything man has thought or done since his evolution. In general, History is useful for careers in politics, civil services, journalism, business, academics, museums, archives and tourism management to social service, advertising, theater, film, music, art and literature.

The History department imparts the value of history to students with conventional and innovative teaching methods, diverse research interests, visits to museums, archives and heritage sites, seminars, workshops, historical film shows and the use of information and communication technologies. Students are introduced to historical scholarship and encouraged to think critically.

Medium of Instruction: English & Hindi

The Faculty:

- ★ Smita Mitra M. Phil
- ★ Shubhra Dey Ph.D
- ★ Saumya Gupta Ph.D
- ★ Tara Sheemar Ph.D
- ★ Manisha S. Agnihotri Ph.D
- ★ Natasha Nongbri M. Phil (Teacher-in-charge)
- ★ Manisha Sharma M. Phil



Hindi Mahotsav



Seminar on Nehruvian Era by History Dept.

Department of Human Development and Family Empowerment

The undergraduate programme in B.A. with Human Development and Family Empowerment (HDFE) comes under the faculty of Home Science and has been contextualized and embedded in the broader perspective of lifespan development.

The course emphazises Legislations for Women and Children, Early Childhood Care and Education (ECCE) to provide a stimulating environment to young children. It provides practical experience of working with women and children, which enables students to develop necessary skills to work effectively with infants and pre-schoolers in various settings.

The Faculty:

★ Nirmala Muralidhar M.Sc - Child Development (Teacher-in-charge)

Department of Mathematics

Department of Mathematics has a team of dedicated and professionally qualified faculty members with specialization in Analysis, Algebra, Coding Theory, Differential Equations, Linear Programming and Applied Mathematics. The department aims at providing in - depth knowledge of the subject which enables the students to pursue a career in various sectors such as actuarial sciences, banking, civil services, corporate sector, research, teaching and many more. The students are not confined to theoretical knowledge but also exposed to practical knowledge through hands-on experience with various Mathematics Society" of the department, organizes a varied range of activities throughout the year. The activities include talks, seminars/workshops, field trips/educational excursions and quizzes. The students of our department also participate actively in the extra-curricular activities of the college.

Medium : English

The Faculty :

* Sharda S. Gautam Ph.D * Ritu Arora Ph.D (Teacher-in-charge)





Maths - Paper Mania during SYMPHONY 2020

HDFE Workshop on My Choice - Happiness



Department of Music

Music Department has a dedicated, competent and professionally qualified faculty, which is involved in training students in not only expressing their innate talent in music through the proposed discipline but also through participation in extra-curricular activities. It is a comprehensive training course which fosters love of Indian classical music and cultural heritage in students. Music also provides numerous academic and commercial employment possibilities.

The Faculty:

- ★ Gurinder Harnam Singh Ph.D
- ★ Prerna Arora Ph.D (Teacher-in-charge)
- ★ Madan Lal Sisodia (Tabla Accompanist)

Choice of Subjects: History, Sanskrit and Political Science

Medium of Instruction: English and Hindi

Note: Students who have not studied music as a subject in class XII, but have an inclination for the subject can opt for music as a part of B.A (Prog.) after appearing in an aptitude test conducted by the Music department.

Career Opportunity Cell

The Cell was inaugurated in 2005 with Dr. Poonam Bewtra as the convener. The mission of the Career Opportunity Cell is to provide jobs that economically empower the students who graduate from our College. The Cell also trains students by organising talks about how to tackle interviews, group discussions etc. The students are also provided with internship opportunities. The Covenors for the Career Opportunity Cell are Dr. Poonam Bewtra, Dr. Amita Charan, and Ms. Shilpa Maggo is the co-convenor.



AMIR KHUSRO (SUFI QAWWALI sung by Music Dept. and Sarang Music Society) During Symphony



Students' performance at Symphony

Department of Philosophy

Philosophy is one of the oldest and most enduring human intellectual enterprises. Philosophy helps to develop analytical skills in verbal and written communication, clear and consistent thinking along with persuasive argumentation. These skills are directly applicable in careers like law, business administration, HR management, computer programming, civil services, politics and entrepreneurship.

The department organises conferences each year. It screens documentaries and has a discussion forum called 'CURIOSITY'. The department also offers fellowships for meritorious students: The Sharda Jain Memorial Fellowship and Dr. Krishna Jain Fellowship.

Faculty members of the Department of Philosophy at JDMC adopt interactive teaching methods and encourage students to participate in debates and discussions.

The Faculty:

- ★ Ruplekha Khullar Ph.D
- ★ Himanshubala Jagatdeb M. Phil
- ★ Sudnya N. Kulkarni Ph.D
- ★ Jayanti P. Sahoo Ph.D
- ★ Sipu Jayaswal Ph.D (Teacher-in-charge)



Political Science Dept.

Philosophy Dept. organised a Street Level Awareness Program

Department of Political Science

Political Science department is one of the oldest and largest departments in the college, catering to Undergraduate and Masters level. We offer courses in both English and Hindi medium. Besides formal academic activities, we believe in widening the horizon of the students by involving them in seminars, talks, paper presentations, street plays and poster making competitions. The department also publishes an annual student magazine - 'SPECULO'. All the co-curricular activities are facilitated by the Political Science Association 'Politique'.

Prizes: The department has instituted 2 prizes to reward meritorious students.



- 1. Political Science Department Prize for the highest marks in Indian Government and Politics (Royalties received from publication of IGP book by the department).
- 2. Mrs. Sharda Kapoor Prize for the highest marks in International Relations.

The Faculty:

- ★ Lakshmi Pillai Ph.D
- ★ Suman Gupta Ph.D
- ★ Poonam Kanwal Ph.D
- ★ Rajshree Chandra Ph.D
- ★ Khachungla Chalhang M. Phil
- ★ Chanchal Ph. D

- ★ Renuka Singh Ph.D
- ★ Deepshikha Ph.D
- ★ Zubeer Ahmed M. Phil (Teacher-in-charge)



Rhythmic Gymnastics Display on Annual Sports Day



Cross-Country at College level



Sports Day 2020 Chief Guest, Ms Aditi Chauhan, Indian Football team goalkeeper & vice captain



Department of Physical Education

Department of Physical Education provides ample opportunities to develop physical health, positive personality, ethical and social values by encouraging mass participation through various sports activities to all the students admitted in the college. The department organises coaching sessions for various sports and games to help students excel in their respective sports discipline, extending opportunities to participate at University/All India Inter-University/State/National and International levels.

The Faculty:

★ Abha Jain Ph.D (Teacher-in-charge)

The college provides excellent facilities for Athletics, Archery, Yoga, Cross-Country, Handball, Hockey, Football, Volleyball, Table Tennis, Taekwondo and Power Lifting. Students are also admitted on the basis of Boxing, Shooting and Swimming. All students are allowed to join sports and can register with the Physical Education department at the beginning of the session. Aerobics, Yoga and Self-Defence classes are conducted to promote fitness culture among our students.

The governing body of the college has announced several cash awards to promote excellence in sports and the department also offers various financial rewards to outstanding sports students on an yearly basis.

Admission Procedures

Upto 3% seats are reserved in the courses offered by the college for outstanding students involved in Sports.

Students admitted on the basis of sports will be compulsorily required to participate in sports practice/matches/ competitive events and other such related activities throughout the duration of their stay in the college. Refusal/failure to do so will invite disciplinary action, which may also involve cancellation of admission. Candidates will be required to sign a bond to this effect.

The department of Physical Education and NSO offer the following games:

1. Football 2. Hockey 3. Volleyball 4. Handball 5. Athletics 6. Netball 7. Taekwondo 8. Shooting 9. Table-Tennis 10. Basketball 11. Yog 12. Chess 13. Softball



JDMC Shooting team



International teams come to JDM for exposure of sports girls.

Department of Sanskrit

One of the oldest departments of the college, Sanskrit department has successfully guided students in their career path by imparting quality education. The course covers the domain of ancient Indian literature ranging from classical Sanskrit literary texts, grammar, Philosophy, Epigraphy, Ayurveda and Jyotish. The course helps the students to develop a practical and balanced approach to life. The faculty attempts to achieve these goals by using interactive pedagogical methods and consistently encouraging the students to participate in quiz, debates, and recitation to ensure their overall development.

The Faculty :

★ Jyoti M. Phil (on leave)

★ Tanuja Rawal Ph. D

★ Mamta M. A. (Teacher- in-charge)

Department of Sociology

Individual attention and personalised guidance is the hallmark of the Sociology department. Students from the Sociology department have topped and secured University positions. Besides academic excellence, they actively engage in co-curricular activities which the department organises on a regular basis. Workshops, seminars, panel discussions, talks by eminent personalities and field trips sensitise the students and broaden their perspective on problems and issues of wider concern. Students participate in debate, declamation, quiz, street plays and other competitions at inter- and intra -college levels. They also engage in summer internships and voluntary work.

The Faculty:

- ★ Vandana Madan M. Phil
- ★ Ruby Bhardwaj Ph.D
- ★ Charu Kala M. Phil
- ★ Vasuraju Rajya Lakshmi Ph.D (Teacher-in-charge)



Sanskrit Dept. Visit



Sociology Dept. Visit to Tribal Museum

All the rules are subject to modification due to emergent changes arising from the pandemic. For further information check the D.U. website.

NOTIFICATIONS

- 1. After declaration of the cut off lists by the University, the student will need to report to the college of her choice for admission within the stipulated period. The student would then get her documents verified and pay the admission fee.
- 2. In case, a student cancels her admission in a college, in order to move to another college on declaration of a subsequent cut off list or needs certificates for institutions outside Delhi University, the college must promptly return the documents to the student.
- 3. No student will be allowed to take admission in two courses/colleges simultaneously. In case, they are found to be admitted in two courses/colleges simultaneously, their admission will be cancelled.

Concession/Waiver of fees in respect of Persons With Physical Disabilities (PwD)

1. Consequent upon amendment to Ordinance X(4) of the University, the following proviso has been added after Sub-clause 2 of Ordinance X(4) of the said Ordinance:

"Provided that the Persons With Physical Disabilities shall be waived off all the fees payable including the Examination fee and other University fees, except Admission fee, subscription towards Delhi University Students' Union and Identity Card fee for pursuing under-graduate, post-graduate or other courses in the University or its Colleges."

- In pursuance of the above, the students with physical disabilities pursuing various courses of study in the Faculties, Departments, Centers, and Institutions/Colleges of the University shall be exempted from payment of fees, including examination fee and other University fees, except Admission fee, subscription towards Delhi University students' Union and Identity Card fee.
- 3. In pursuance of the Executive Council Resolution No. 50 dated 03.11.2012, it is notified that the students with physical disabilities residing in different Hostels/Halls of the University are exempted from payment of all hostel fees and charges except refundable caution fee and the mess fees. The Persons with Physical Disabilities students shall pay 50% of the Mess fee and the remaining 50% of the Mess Fee in respect of the PwD students is being met by the University. Similar norms are to be adopted by the Colleges in respect of PwD Students residing in various hostels of the Colleges.

It is clarified further that the PwD students who are getting fellowships/financial assistance shall be exempted from payment of fees/charges/mess fees subject to the following conditions:

Value of Fellowship	Exemption of Fees Waiver etc.
Up to Rs. 3000/- per month	Fees waiver+50% Mess Subsidy
Rs.3001 to 8000 per month	Fees waiver but no Mess Subsidy
Rs. 8001 and above per month	No fees waiver and no Hostel Subsidy



Commerce Dept. Fest COMTALK -2019



Computer Lab III-Practical Class, Dept. of Maths



ATTENDANCE RULES AND CREDITS

Ideally a student should attend all lectures, preceptorials, tutorials and practical classes held during the Semester in all the subjects (or papers). In case the student is unable to do so, then she/he must have:

- A minimum of 66.67% attendance in lectures, preceptorials, tutorials and practical classes separately
 in all the subjects (or papers) for all the six semesters of the course. Failing this, she/he will not be
 permitted to appear in the university examination.
- Please note that 66.66% attendance is also required in each course separately in each Semester, failing which the student will be detained.

Students who have missed classes on account of:

- I. A serious disabling illness
- II. Participation in Sports activities
- III. Participation in an Inter-College, inter-University event

should submit a medical/participation certificate duly signed by Teacher-in-charge at the college administrative office within 10 days of returning to college after recuperation/return.

Attendance of detained candidates will be calculated afresh for the Semester she has rejoined. Attendance for the Semester already passed will, however, remain unchanged.

Students failing to attend a minimum of 66.67% of the lectures/ tutorials / preceptorials / practical classes will not be permitted to appear in the University Examination.

5% weightage awarded for regularity in attending lectures and tutorials shall be calculated as follows:

85% and above	5 marks
80% or more but less than 85%	4 marks
75% or more but less than 80%	3 marks
70% or more but less than 75%	2 marks
67% or more but less than 70%	1 mark
Less than 67%	0 marks

Every student admitted to the College shall be compulsorily required to sign an undertaking that she shall fulfill the minimum attendance requirement.

The monthly attendance of student shall be uploaded on the college website.

Parents/guardians are requested to keep track of their ward's attendance in classes. They may note that if their ward falls short of the minimum attendance requirements, she shall not be permitted to appear in the examinations.

Smoking and consumption of alcohol is strictly prohibited in the campus. The college is a smoke free zone and the Nodal Officer for anti-smoking campaign is Ms. Vandana Madan, Convernor, Avani.

INTERNAL ASSESSMENT: ORDINANCE VIII-E

- 1.1. The scheme for Internal Assessment shall be followed in the regular stream only, with exclusions as per the Appendix (at Page 6), and shall be applicable to the students admitted from the academic session 2003-04 onwards (i.e. to begin with for the first year students) in both undergraduate and postgraduate degree courses. This scheme of Internal Assessment shall not be applicable to the School of Correspondence Course and Continuing Education, Non-Collegiate Women's Education Board and Non-Formal Education Cell (formerly External Candidates Cell). The specific Ordinances pertaining to schemes of examinations of various courses shall stand amended, mutatis mutandis, to the extent of internal assessment as laid down in this Ordinance, subject to exclusions referred to above.
- 1.2. Internal Assessment marks shall be shown separately in the Marks Sheet issued by the University and these marks shall be added to the annual/semester examination marks for determining the division of the student. 25% of the maximum marks in each paper in undergraduate courses shall be assigned for Internal Assessment and the remaining 75% marks for the annual/semester University Examination; the time duration and other modalities of the annual/semester Examination with respect to this 75% component shall remain as per existing schemes of examination for various undergraduate courses.
- 2.1.1. There shall be 10% weightage assigned to House Examinations to be conducted by each college, for all subjects in Pass course and B.Sc. (General) and all papers of the main Subject in Honours courses.
- 2.1.2. The duration of each paper in the House Examination shall be the same as the duration in the University Examination. The maximum marks for each paper of the House Examination shall be 100 or the same as the maximum marks in the corresponding University Examination.
- 2.1.3. The University reserves the right to scrutinize some or all the scripts of any paper in any course in a College during the period of retention of papers, Which duration shall be till declaration of results by the University, a copy of the question paper shall be sent to the Examination Branch of the University and the College shall maintain a proper record of the question papers of the House Examination.
- 2.2.1. Each student shall be assessed on the basis of written assignments/tutorials as well as on the basis of project reports/term papers/seminars. There shall be 10% weightage for such written assignment; and project reports/presentations/term papers/seminars. Each student shall be given at least one written assignment per paper in each term, subject to a maximum of 12 written assignments per year for all the papers taken together.
- 2.2.2. Where the maximum marks in a paper are less than 100, for example 50 marks, the nature of written assignments/ tutorial work shall stand adjusted pari passu.
- 2.2.3. There shall be 5% weightage for regularity in attending lectures and tutorials, and the credit for regularity in each paper, based on attendance, shall be as follows:

More than 67% but less than 70% -1 mark

70% or more but less than 75% -2 marks

75% or more but less than 80% -3 marks

80% or more but less than 85% -4 marks

85% and above -5 marks

[Medical certificates shall be excluded while calculating credit towards marks to be awarded for regularity, though such certificates shall continue to be taken into account for the purpose of calculating eligibility to appear for examinations as per the existing provisions of Ordinance VII.2.9.(a)(ii).]

- 2.2.4. There shall be a Moderation Committee for Internal Assessment in each College, discipline-wise, which shall comprise of the senior most teacher in the department, the teacher-in-charge of the department and the previous teacher-in-charge of the department: provided that if, for any reason, the membership of the Committee falls below 3, the Principal of the college shall nominate suitable members from among the teachers of that department/college to fill the vacancies.
- 3. With the introduction of Internal Assessment, the maximum marks for the University Examination in each paper shall stand reduced accordingly.
- 4. The promotion criteria shall be as per the existing Ordinances for University Examinations, as applicable to respective courses. In addition, the same criteria shall apply to the total of the University Examination and the Internal Assessment, taken together.
- 5.1. There shall be a Monitoring Committee for Internal Assessment at the University level consisting of the Dean of Colleges as the Chairperson along with three other Deans one of whom shall be a member of the Executive Council, and the Controller of Examinations as Member-Secretary. The Committee shall monitor the receipt of Internal Assessment marks from various colleges and ensure timely compliance. If a College fails to submit the Internal Assessment marks in time, the University shall not declare the result for such a course in that College.

The responsibility for non-declaration of the result of any course in the college in such circumstances will be solely that of the college.

5.2. There shall be a Monitoring Committee for Internal Assessment in every College, which shall be chaired by the Principal of the College and will be made up of the Vice-Principal (and in case there is no Vice-Principal, the Bursar), Secretary Staff Council, and two



senior faculty members to be nominated by the Principal. This Committee shall be responsible for the entire process of Internal Assessment in the College, including redressal of grievances, if any.

- 6.1. In the case of students who repeat one or more paper (s), or all papers of Part I or Part II or Part III, the Internal Assessment marks shall be carried forward.
- 6.2. In the following special cases, in lieu of Internal Assessment, students shall be awarded marks (for the previous years papers) in the same proportion as the marks obtained in that paper in the University Examination:
- 6.2.1. Students who migrate from other Universities to the University of Delhi in the IInd Year;
- 6.2.2. Students who fail in the Part I Examination of Honours Courses and join Pass/General Courses in the IInd year; and
- 6.2.3. Students who transfer from 1st year Pass/General Courses to Honours Courses in the 2nd year.
- 6.3. Students who migrate from non-formal streams in the University of Delhi (i.e. School of Correspondence Courses and Continuing Education, Non-Collegiate Women's Education Board and Non-Formal Education Cell, formerly External Candidates Cell) to the Regular stream and vice versa, shall carry as such the marks obtained in the preceding year(s).
- 7. Tutorials shall be held regularly for the post-graduate courses of the University by the concerned Department in cooperation with Colleges; and at least 25% marks shall be assigned for Internal Assessment in each paper of the post-graduate courses. The Internal Assessment in the post-graduate courses may be based on regularity and attendance; class tests and house examination; and written assignments, projects / term papers / seminars / fieldwork. Post-graduate courses where the weightage of Internal Assessment is 25 per cent or more, Departments may continue with the existing schemes.
- 8. In the case of a student who is selected as a member of the N.C.C. to participate in the annual N.C.C. Camps or is deputed to undertake Civil Defence work and allied duties, or in the case of a student who is enrolled in the National Service Scheme and is deputed to various public assignments by or with the approval of the Head of the institution concerned, or a student who is selected to participate in sports or other activities organized by the Inter-University Board or in national or international fixtures in games and sports approved by the Vice-Chancellor, or a student who is required to represent the University at the Inter-University Youth Festival, or a student who is required to participate in periodical training in the Territorial Army, or a student who is required to represent the College sports, fixtures, debates, seminars, symposia or social work projects, or a student who is required to represent the College concerned in debates and other extracurricular activities held in other Universities or such other activities approved by the Vice-Chancellor, the following provision will apply :
- 8.1. A student in the categories listed above, will have to fulfil the requirement of written assignments and projects/term papers/seminars/field-work with the flexibility, however, that he/she may, if necessary, be allowed additional time for submission of written assignments.
- 8.2 A student in the categories listed above, who is unable to write the House Examination on account of his/her participation in such aforesaid activities, may be assessed by the College through an alternative mode in lieu of the House Examination. This may be done only in exceptional circumstances.
- 8.3 A student in the categories listed above, will get the benefit of attendance for Internal Assessment for the classes missed as per the existing provisions of Ordinance VII.2.(9)(a)(i).
- 9.1. The University reserves the right to review, and if necessary moderate the marks in Internal Assessment in any paper/ papers in any College/Department.
- 9.2. The respective University Moderation Committees in each subject shall moderate, if necessary, the Internal Assessment marks across Colleges.

Appendix to Ordinance VIII-E

List of Exclusions

- 1. Faculties (All courses)
- a. Medical Sciences
- b. Technology
- c. Management Studies
- d. Education (except B.A. Pass in Education)
- e. Law
- f. Ayurvedic & Unani Medicine
- 2. Departments (All Courses)
- a. Department of Nursing -Faculty of Sciences
- b. Department of Fine Arts -Faculty of Music
- c. Department of Pharmacy -Faculty of Science
- d. Department of Home Science Faculty of Science
- 3. Degree Courses
- a. B. Sc. (H) Bio-Medical Sciences
- b. B.Sc. (H) Physiotherapy
- c. B.A.(H) Journalism
- d. B.A. (H) Mass Media & Communications.

नियम और विनियम

आचरण संहिता

छात्राएँ निम्नलिखित से बचेंः

- कक्षा के अंदर या बाहर, कार्यालय, पुस्ताकलय और खेल परिसर में अशांति फैलाने से बचें।
- कॉलेज की सह पाठ्येतर गतिविधियों और अन्य पाठ्येतर गतिविधियों में भाग लेने से मनाही या उन्हें सौंपे गये कर्त्तव्यों की मनाही से बचें।
- विशेष रुप से छात्र सभा या चुनावों के दौरान दुराचार या दुर्व्यवहार करने से बचें।
- कॉलेज इमारत, संपत्ति और पुस्तकों को हानि पहुँचाना सख्त मना है।
- कॉलेज गेट के बाहर बेवजह घूमना सख्त मना है।
- कक्षा में कक्षा के गलियारे में मोबाईल फोन का प्रयोग या उन्हें चार्ज करना सख्त मना है।

छात्राओं को निम्नलिखित का पालन करना चाहिएः

- प्रत्येक दिन प्रातः कालीन सभाओं और बुधवार को लंबी सभा में उपस्थिति अनिवार्य है।
- कॉलेज पुस्तकालय की सदस्यता लेनी अनिवार्य है।
- कॉलेज में अनुशासन और मर्याद को बनाए रखने हेतु माता—पिता / अभिभावक से प्रार्थना है कि वह कॉलेज के अधिकारियों के साथ सहयोग बनाएं।
- छात्राओं से यह अपेक्षा की जाती है कि वह विभाग और कॉलेज के कर्मचारियों को सम्मान प्रदान करें।
- छात्राएँ नियमिट रुप से कॉलेज का नोटिस बोर्ड और महत्त्वपूर्ण जानकारी हेतु वेबसाईट देखें।

विश्वविद्यालय की छात्राओं में अनुशासन को बनाए रखने हेतु अध्यादेश 15.B

अनुशासन और अनुशासनात्मक कार्यवाही से संबंधित सभी शक्तियाँ वाइस चांसलर में निहित हैं।

वाइस चांसलर अपनी सारी या कुछ शक्तियाँ जैसा वह उचित समझें प्रोक्टर को और किसी अन्य व्यक्ति को जिसे वह इस संबंध में निर्दिष्ट करे, को सौप सकता है।

अध्यादेश के तहत अनुशासन के अनुपालन हेतु शक्ति की व्यापकता के प्रति बिना किसी पूर्वग्रह के निम्न उल्लिखित कार्यों को घोर अनुशासनहीनता का कार्य माना जाएगाः

- दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय में किसी भी छात्र और किसी भी संस्था / विभाग के शिक्षक वर्ग और गैर शिक्षक वर्ग के किसी सदस्य पर शरीरिक हमला या शरीरिक शक्ति के प्रयोग की धमकी।
- 2. हथियारों को अपने पास रखना, उसका प्रयोग करना या उसके प्रयोग की धमकी देना।
- 3. सिविल राइट्स प्रोटेक्शन ऐक्ट 1976 के प्रावधानों कर किसी तरह का उल्लंघन।
- अनुसूचित जाति या जनजाति से संबंधित छात्राओं की स्थिति, गरिमा और सम्मान का उल्लंघन।
- 5. औरतों के प्रति किसी भी तरह के मौखिक या अन्य प्रकार से किए गए अपमानजनक कार्य।
- किसी भी तरह की रिश्वत देने का प्रयास या किसी भी तरह का भ्रष्टाचार।
- 7. संस्था की संपत्ति का जानबूझकर नाश।



Rules and Regulations

Code of Conduct

Students should avoid the following:

- Causing Disturbance in or outside rooms, the office, the library and the playgrounds.
- Refusal to participate in co-curricular or extra-curricular activities of the college or perform duties assigned to them.
- Misconduct or misbehavior of any kind especially during elections or students' meetings.
- Damage to the college building, property and books is strictly prohibited.
- Loitering outside the college gates is not allowed.
- Using or charging mobile phones in classrooms and corridors is strictly prohibited.

Students should comply with the following:

- Attendance in long assemblies on Wednesdays is compulsory.
- Membership of the college library is compulsory.
- Parents/Guardians are requested to cooperate with the college authorities in maintaining discipline and decorum in the college.
- Students are expected to be respectful to the faculty and staff of the college.
- Students should regularly see college notice boards and website for important information.

Ordinance XV-B. Maintenance of Discipline among Students of the University

- 1. All powers relating to discipline and disciplinary action are vested in the Vice-Chancellor.
- 2. The Vice-Chancellor may delegate all or such powers as he/she deems proper to the Proctor and to such other persons as he/she may specify in this behalf.
- 3. Without prejudice to the generality of power to enforce discipline under the Ordinance, the following shall amount to acts of gross indiscipline:
 - (a) Physical assault, or threat to use physical force, against any member of the teaching and nonteaching staff of any Institution/Department and against any student within the University of Delhi;
 - (b) Carrying of, use of, or threat to use of any weapons;
 - (c) Any violation of the provisions of the Civil Rights Protection Act, 1976;
 - (d) Violation of the status, dignity and honour of students belonging to the scheduled castes and tribes.
 - (e) Any practice-whether verbal or otherwise-derogatory of women;
 - (f) Any attempt at bribing or corruption in any manner;
 - (g) Willful destruction of institutional property;
 - (h) Creating ill-will or intolerance on religious or communal grounds;
 - (i) Causing disruption in any manner of the academic functioning of the University system;
 - (J) Ragging as per Ordinance XV-C.

JDMC students are required to conduct themselves in a disciplined manner in the college premises and outside.

नियम और विनियम

- 8. धार्मिक या सांप्रदायिक आधार पर किसी भी तरह का व्यवधान उत्पन्न करना।
- 9. विश्वविद्यालय व्यवस्था के शैक्षिणक कार्यों में किसी भी तरह का व्यावधान उत्पन्न करना।
- 10. अध्यादेश 15C के तहत रैगिंग

जे0डी0एम0सी0 की छात्राओं से यह अपेक्षा की जाती है कि वह कॉलेज परिसर के अंदर या बाहर स्वयं अनुशासनात्मक रूप में व्यवहार करें।

प्राचार्या विभागीय सदस्यों का एक बोर्ड बनाती हैं ताकि वह छात्राओं में अनुशासन कायम रखें तथा अनुशासन का उल्लंघन होने पर सख्ती से पेश आए।

- अनुशासन के अनुपालन तथा अनुशासन को बनाए हेतु उठाए गए कदम जैसा कि उन्हें उचित प्रतीत होता है, से संबंधित शक्ति की व्यापकता के प्रति बिना किसी पूर्वाग्रह के कुलपति अपनी उपरोक्त शक्तियों का प्रयोग करते हुए आदेश या निर्देश दे सकते हैं कि समस्त छात्राओं में से कोई भी छात्रा –
 - क. निष्कासित की जा सकती है, या
 - ख. कथित समय के लिए निकाली जा सकती है, या
 - ग. कथित समय के लिए नहीं, विश्वविद्यालय की संस्था या विभाग, कॉलेज में पाठ्यक्रम के अध्यय हेतु स्वीकार की जा सकती है, या रोकी जा सकती है।
 - घ. निर्दिष्ट धनराशि का उस पर जुर्माना किया जा सकता है।
 - ड. एक या एक से अधिक साल के लिए विश्वविद्यालय या कॉलेज या परीक्षाओं से वंचित किया जा सकता है।
 - च. परीक्षा में छात्रा का परीक्षाफल या परीक्षा से संबंधित छात्रा या परीक्षा जिसमें वह उपस्थित हो चुकी हैं, को रद किया जा सकता है।
 - छ. कॉलेजों के प्राचार्यों के पास अपने कॉलेज के छात्र / छात्राओं पर अनुशासनात्मक शक्यिों के प्रयोंग हेतु समस्त अधिकार सन्निहित होंगे। वे अपने अधिकारों का प्रयोग स्वयं या इस उद्देश्य के लिए हुए विभाग या संस्था या अपने कॉलेज के शिक्षकों को सौंप सकते हैं।

दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय की तरफ से जो नियम बनाए गए है, ज़रुरत पड़ने पर पूरक के रुप में कॉलेज के परसिपिल उसका इस्तेमाल कर सकते हैं। प्रत्येक छात्राओं को इन नियमों की एक प्रति मुहैया कराई जाएगी। कॉलेज में दाखिले के समय हर विद्यार्थी को कुलपति और अन्य प्राधिकारियों के अनुशासनात्मक अधिकार क्षेत्र के तहत विश्वविद्यालय की तरफ से अनुशासन को लेकर बनाए गए अधिनियमों विधियों और प्राधिकारियों के अनुशासनात्मक अधिकार क्षेत्र तरफ से अनुशासन को लेकर बनाए गए अधिनियमों विधियों और अध्यादेशो से जुडें घोषणा पत्र हस्ताक्षर करना होगा।

अध्यादेश 15 रैगिंग की मनाही तथा सजाः

- दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय की किसी भी हिस्से में रैगिंग किसी भी तरह से संस्था या कॉलेज / विभाग के परिसर में अथवा जन परिवहन में सख्त मना है।
- दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के किसी भी हिस्से में रैगिंग किसी भी तरह से संस्था या कॉलेज / विभाग के परिसर में अथवा जन परिवहन में सख्त मना है।
- 3. किसी भी व्यक्ति या समूह के द्वारा रैगिंग को अंजाम देना एक घोर अनुशासनहीनता का कारण माना जाएगा और उससे इस अध्यादेश के तहत निपटा जाएगा।
- 4. इस अध्यादेश के अनुसार रैगिंग का तात्पर्य प्रभावशाली या वरिष्ठ छात्रों द्वारा नवागंतुक नामांकित छात्रों पर या कनिष्ठ छात्रों पर किसी व्यक्ति या समूह द्वारा किया जाने वाला कार्य, आचरण या अभ्यास जैसे—
 - क. शारीरिक हमला या शरीरिक शक्ति के प्रयोग की धमकी।



Rules and Regulations

The Principal appoints a board of faculty members to take care of discipline among students with power to deal with breach of discipline.

- 4. Without prejudice to the generality of his/her powers relating to the maintenance of discipline and taking such action in the interest of maintaining discipline as may seem to him/her appropriate, the Vice-Chancellor, may in the exercise of his/her powers aforesaid order or direct that any students of the University:
 - (a) be expelled; or
 - (b) be, for a stated period rusticated; or
 - (c) be not for a stated period, admitted to a course of courses of study in a College, Department or Institution of the University; or check
 - (d) be fined with a sum of rupees that may be specified; or
 - (e) be debarred from taking a University or College or Department Examination for one or more years; or
 - (f) that the result of the student or students concerned in the Examination or Examination in which he/she or they have appeared be cancelled.
- 5. The Principals of the Colleges shall have the authority to exercise all such disciplinary powers over students in their respective Colleges. They may exercise their authority through, or delegate authority to, such of the teachers in their Colleges, Institutions or Department as they may specify for these purposes.
- 6. The rules framed by the University may be supplemented, where necessary, by the Principal of the college. Each student is expected to provide herself with a copy of these rules. At the time of admission every student shall sign a declaration that on admission she shall submit herself to the disciplinary jurisdiction of the Vice Chancellor and the several authorities vested with the authority to exercise discipline under the Acts, Statutes and Ordinances framed by the University.

Ordinance XV-C. Prohibition of and Punishment for Ragging

- 1. Ragging in any form is strictly prohibited, within the premises of College/Department or Institution and any part of Delhi University system as well as on public transport.
- 2. Any individual or collective act or practice of ragging constitutes gross indiscipline and shall be dealt with under this Ordinance.
- 3. Ragging for the purposes of this Ordinance, ordinarily means any act, conduct or practice by which dominant power or status of senior students is brought to bear on students freshly enrolled or students who are in way considered junior or inferior by other students and includes individual or collective acts or practices which
 - a) Involve physical assault or threat to use of physical force;
 - (b) Violate the status, dignity and honour of women students;
 - (c) Violate the status, dignity and honour of students belonging to the scheduled castes and tribes;
 - (d) Expose students to ridicule and contempt and affect their self esteem;
 - (e) Entail verbal abuse and aggression, indecent gestures and obscene behaviour.
- 4. The Principal of a College shall take immediate action on any information of the occurrence of ragging.
- 5. Notwithstanding anything in Clause (4) above, the Proctor may also suo motto enquire into any incident

नियम और विनियम

- ख. महिला छात्राओं के सम्मान, गरिमा और सामाजिक स्थिति का अतिक्रमण।
- ग. अनुसूचित जाति और जनजाति से संबंधित छात्र / छात्राओं के सम्मान, गरिमा व सामाजिक स्थिति का उल्लंघन।
- घ. छात्रों का मजाक उड़ाना और तिरस्कार करना तथा उनके आत्मसम्मान को ठेस पहुँचाना।
- ङ मौखिक अपशब्द, आक्रामक तेवर, अशोभनीय संकेत और अभद्र व्यवहार करना।
- 5. रैगिंग से संबंधित किसी भी तरह की सूचना मिलते ही कॉलेज की प्राचार्य तुरंत कार्यवाही करेंगी।
- 6. उपरोक्त अनुच्छेद 4 में दी गई समस्त सूचनाओं के बावजूद, प्रोक्टर स्वयं रैगिंग की घटना के संबंध में जाँच–पड़ताल कर सकता है और उस घटना की प्रकृति और रैगिंग से जुड़े छात्रों के पहचान का विवरण बना कर वाइस चांसलर को भेज सकता है।
- 7. प्रोक्टर रैगिंग की घटना की प्रकृति और रैगिंग जैसे दुश्कृत्य को अंजाम देने वाले छात्रों की पहचान से संबंधित प्रथम विवरण जमा कर सकता है।
- 8. कॉलेज की प्राचार्या, विभागध्यक्ष या संस्था या प्रोक्टर को किसी कारणवश ऐसा प्रतीत हो कि इस तरह की जाँच–पड़ताल करना तार्किक रूप से व्यावहारिक नहीं है तो ऐसा लिखित रूप में दर्ज करते हुए इससे संबंधित परामर्श कुलपति को दे सकता है।
- अगर कुलपति को ऐसा ज्ञात होता है कि इसकी जाँच–पड़ताल की आवश्यकता नहीं है तो उनका निर्णय अंतिम माना जाएगा।
- 10. धारा (5) या (6) के तहत रिपोर्ट की रसीद या धारा (7) के तहत संबद्ध विभाग द्वारा वर्णित घटनाओं में रैगिंग की घटना के खुलासे पर विचार और धारा 3 (a) और (c) में वाइस चांसलर छात्रा को एक वर्श में नियम समय सीमा हेतु सीधा या आदेश द्वारा निश्कासित कर सकता है।
- 11. रैगिंग के किसी भी मामले में कुलपति सीधे आदेश दे सकते हैं कि किसी छात्र या छात्रों को अध्यय पाठ्यक्रम में प्रवेश दें या एक अवधि तक निश्कासित करें या न करें या कॉलेज, विभागीय परीक्षा के लिए एक या अधिक वर्शों तक या कि छात्र के परीक्षा परिणाम या परीक्षा में संबद्ध छात्र या परीक्षा जिसमें वह पास नहीं हुआ रद करें।
- 12. यदि किसी मामले में जिस किसी भी छात्र ने दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय की डिग्री वापस लेने के बाद उचित कार्यवाही की जाएगी।
- 13. इस अध्यादेश का उद्देश्य रैगिंग को उकसाने चाहे वह जिस भी तरीके से या कार्य या व्यवहार या रैगिंग को भड़काने हेतु हो उसका जुर्माना होगा।
- 14. दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय में आने वाले सारे संस्थानों के लिए इस अध्यादेश के तहत दिए गए सभी निर्देश मान्य होंगे ताकि इस अध्यादेश को दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के कुलपति प्रभावकारी तरीके से लागू कर सकें।

नोट : अध्यादेश XV-C के अनुसरण के लिए कुलपति के आदेश

रैगिंग से सम्बन्धित घटना (घटनाओ) की सूचना, अध्यादेश में शामिल अगर किसी भी प्राधिकारी की तरफ से कुलपति को दी जाती है तो रैगिंग में शामिल छात्र / छात्रा या छात्रों को निर्दिष्ट आदेशानुसार निष्कासित किया जाएगा। रैगिंग में शामिल गैर शामिल गैर छात्र (जो कॉलेज में नहीं पड़ते) के खिलाफ भारतीय क्रिमिनल लॉ के तहत कार्रवाई की जाएगी। ऐसे गैर छात्र / छात्राएं अगले पांच साल तक दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के किसी भी और न्याय का सख्त अनुपालन किया जाएगा।

अध्यादेश 15c यौन उत्पीड़न :

दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के अध्यादेश 15D के कुछ महत्त्वपूर्ण पहलू : यौन उत्पीड़न निम्न तरह के हैं (विवरण हेतु कृपया कॉलेज की वेबसाइट देखें :(www.jdm.du.ac.in)

1. लघु शीर्षक और सीमा



of ragging and make a report to the Vice-Chancellor of the identity of those who have engaged in ragging and the nature of the incident.

- 6. The Proctor may also submit an initial report establishing the identity of the perpetrators of ragging and the nature of the ragging incident.
- 7. If the Principal of a College or Head of the Department or Institution or the Proctor is satisfied that for some reason, to be recorded in writing, it is not reasonably practical to hold such an enquiry, he/she may so advise the Vice- Chancellor accordingly.
- 8. When the Vice-Chancellor is satisfied that it is not expedient to hold such an enquiry, his/her decision shall be final.
- 9. On the receipt of a report under Clause (5) or (6) or a determination by the relevant authority under Clause (7) disclosing the occurrence of ragging incidents described in Clause 3(a), and (c) the Vice-Chancellor shall direct or order rustication of a student or students for a specific number of years.
- 10. The Vice-Chancellor may in other cases of ragging order or direct that any student or students be expelled or be not for a stated period, admitted to a course of study in a college, departmental examination for one or more years or that the results of the student or students concerned in the examination or examinations in which they appeared be cancelled.
- 11. In case any students who have obtained degrees of Delhi University are found guilty under this Ordinance appropriate action under Statute 15 for withdrawal of degrees conferred by the University shall be initiated.
- 12. For the purpose of this Ordinance, abetment to ragging whether by way or any act, practice or incitement of ragging will also amount to ragging.
- 13. All institutions within the Delhi University system shall be obligated to carry out instruction/directions issued under this Ordinance, and to give aid and assistance to the Vice-Chancellor to achieve the effective implementation of the Ordinance.

NOTE: ORDER OF THE VICE-CHANCELLOR in pursuance of Ordinance XV-C

Where incident(s) of ragging are reported to the Vice-Chancellor by any authority, the student(s) involved in ragging shall be expelled for a specified term, designated Non-students involved in reports of ragging will be proceeded with under the criminal law of India; they will also be rendered ineligible for a period of five years from seeking enrolment in any of the institutions of the University of Delhi. Students against whom necessary action is taken under this note, will be given post decisional hearing, with strict adherence to the rules of natural justice in the order.

XV-D-Sexual Harassment

Some significant aspects of Delhi University's Ordinance XV-D: Sexual Harassment are as follows (For details, please check the college website: www.jdm.du.ac.in):

1. Short Title and Extent:

The present ordinance is based on the Policy against Sexual Harassment by the Delhi University and seeks to maintain and create an academic and work environment free of sexual harassment for students, academic and nonteaching staff of the Delhi University. The ordinance will also apply to outsiders and residents, on the Delhi University campus, to the extent specified herein these rules and procedures. "Sexual harassment" includes any unwelcome sexually determined behaviour, whether directly or by implication and includes physical contact and advances, a demand or request for sexual favours, sexually-coloured remarks, showing pornography or any other unwelcome physical, verbal or non-verbal conduct of sexual nature.

नियम और विनियम

वर्तमान अध्यादेश दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय द्वारा यौन उत्पीड़न के खिलाफ की नीति पर आधारित है छात्रों और दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के शिक्षक और गैर शिक्षक कर्मचारियों के लिए यौन उत्पीड़न से मुक्त शैक्षिक और कार्य के वातावरण को बनाए रखने का प्रयास। यह अध्यादेश दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय परिसर में रह रहे निवासियों और बाहरी व्यक्तियों पर निर्दिश्ट किए हुए नियमों और प्रावधानों तक लागू होगा। यौन उत्पीड़न के तहत किसी भी प्रकार के अशोभनीय यौन निर्धारित व्यवहार, चाहे प्रत्यक्ष रूप से या निहितार्थ और जो शारीरिक संपर्क तथा उसके लिए आगे बढ़ने की चेश्टा को समेकित करता है, यौन—समर्थन के लिए निवेदन करना या कहना, यौन संबंधी टिप्पणी, अश्लील साहित्य दिखाना या अन्य किसी भी प्रकार का यौन संबंधी अशोभनीय शारीरिक, कथित या अकथित।

2. ''यौन उत्पीड़न'' में शामिल होगा लेकिन निम्नलिखित तक ही सीमित नहीं किया जाएगाः

- क. दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय में अवसरों या सेवाओं की पात्रता या रोजगार प्रदर्शन, अतिरिक्त पाठ्यक्रम कार्यकलाप से संबंधित किसी भी निर्णय के आधार पर जब प्रत्यक्ष या अप्रत्यक्ष रूप में एक अप्रिय यौन संबंध स्थापित करने हेतु प्रस्तुत, यौन समर्थन के लिए निवेदन, और कथित या यौन प्रकृति का शारीरिक आचरण किया जाता है।
- ख. अप्रिय यौन संबंध, कथित, अकथित और / या शारीरिक आचरण जैसे अप्रिय टिप्पणी, संकेत या मजाक, पत्र, फोन करना या ई मेल, शारीरिक बनावट, अश्लील साहित्य का प्रदर्शन, भयंकर रूप से घूरना, शारीरिक संपर्क, पीछा, अपमानजनक प्रदर्शन या आवाजें, का उद्देश्य और या प्रभाव जब किसी व्यक्ति विशेष के व्यवहार के साथ दखलंदाजी करना या शत्रुतापूर्ण, डरा हुआ या आक्रामक वातावरण तैयार करना हो।
- ग. जब कोई व्यक्ति यौन उद्देश्य से अपने शरीर के किसी हिस्से को या किसी वस्तु को जो शरीर का ही विस्तार लगे, का किसी दूसरे व्यक्ति के संबंध में बिना उसकी स्वीकृति के या उसकी इच्छा के खिलाफ प्रयोग करता है तो इस तरह के व्यवहार को यौन अत्याचार कहते हैं।
- घ. जब प्रतिकूल टिप्पणी, आचरण या ऐसा कोई भी व्यवहार जो किसी व्यक्ति के यौन उन्मुखीकरण या लैंगिक पहचान पर आधारित है और/या जब विश्वविद्यालय के सार्वजनिक मंच या कक्षा का प्रयोग किसी व्यक्ति को कलंकित करने/तिरस्कृत करने या किसी व्यक्ति के लैंगिक पहचान/यौन उन्मुखीकरण के आधार पर शत्रुतापूर्ण माहौल बनाने के लिए किया जाता है।
- 3. अध्यादेश के विषय—क्षेत्र / उद्देश्यः यह अध्यादेश सभी प्रकार की यौन उत्पीड़न की शिकायतों पर लागू होगा जो किया गया होः
 - 1. विश्वविद्यालय के किसी एक सदस्य द्वारा विश्वविद्यालय के अन्य किसी सदस्य के विरुद्ध चाहे वह परिसर के बाहर या अंदर कथित रूप से किया गया है।
 - 2. किसी निवासी द्वारा विश्वविद्यालय के किसी सदस्य के विरुद्ध या विश्वविद्यालय के किसी सदस्य के द्वारा किसी बाहरी व्यक्ति के विरुद्ध चाहे वह यौन उत्पीड़न परिसर के बाहर या अंदर कथित रूप से किया गया है।
 - 3. किसी बाहरी व्यक्ति द्वारा विश्वविद्यालय के किसी सदस्य के विरुद्ध या विश्वविद्यालय के किसी सदस्य द्वारा किसी बाहरी व्यक्ति के विरुद्ध अगर यौन उत्पीड़न परिसर के अंदर कथित रूप से किया गया है।
 - 4. विश्वविद्यालय के किसी सदस्य द्वारा किसी बाहरी व्यक्ति के विरुद्ध अगर यौन उत्पीड़न परिसर के बाहर कथित रूप से किया गया हो ऐसी स्थिति में समिति सिफारिश करेगी कि विश्वविद्यालय का कॉलेज प्राधिकरण उचित प्राधिकारी से शिकायत कर जांच पड़ताल शुरू करे। इसके साथ ही समिति सक्रिय रूप से मदद करेगी और शिकायत को दर्ज करवाने में शिकायतकर्ता को उचित संसाधन मुहैया करवाएगी।

4. शिकायत संरचना

५. सुनवाई

दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के प्रत्येक कॉलेज में शिकायत और विवरण समिति के रूप में होगी।

- कॉलेज शिकायत समिति प्रशासनिक पद / वर्ग से कथित शोषण करने वाले निष्कासित करने के लिए कह सकता है अगर उसकी उपस्थिति जांच–पड़ताल में बाधा उत्पन्न करती है।
- 2. यौन उत्पीड़न के शिकार व्यक्ति के पास यह विकल्प होगा कि वह या तो अपना तबादला दूसरी जगह करवाए या शोषण का तबादला दूसरी जगह करवाए |
- 3. सेवा शर्तों से संबंधित किसी भी अन्य अध्यादेश की सामग्री आदि के होते हुए भी संस्था के प्रधान से जांच रिपोर्ट प्राप्त होने



2. Explanation. "Sexual harassment" shall include, but will not be confined to the following

- (a) When submission to unwelcome sexual advances, requests for sexual favours, and verbal or physical conduct of a sexual nature are made, either implicitly or explicitly, a ground for any decision relating to employment, performance, extra-curricular activities, or entitlement to services or opportunities at the Delhi University.
- (b) When unwelcome sexual advances, and verbal, non-verbal and/or physical conduct such as loaded comments, remarks or jokes, letters, phone calls or e-mail, gestures, exhibition of pornography, lurid stares, physical contact, stalking, sounds or display of a derogatory nature have the purpose and/or effect of interfering with an individual's performance or of creating an intimidating, hostile, or offensive environment.
- (c) When a person uses, with a sexual purpose, the body or any part of it or any object as an extension of the body in relation to another person without the latter's consent or against the person's will, such conduct will amount to sexual assault.
- (d) When deprecatory comments, conduct or any such behaviour is based on the gender identity /sexual orientation of the person and/or when the classroom or other public forum of the University is used to denigrate/discriminate against a person or create a hostile environment on the basis of a person's gender identity/sexual orientation.

3. Scope of the Ordinance:

This Ordinance shall be applicable to all complaints of sexual harassment made:

- (i) by a member of the University against any other member of the University irrespective of whether the harassment is alleged to have taken place within or outside the campus.
- (ii) by a resident against a member of the University or by a member against a resident irrespective of whether the sexual harassment is alleged to have taken place within or outside the campus.
- (iii) by an outsider against a member of the University or by a member of the University against an outsider if the sexual harassment is alleged to have taken place within the campus.
- (iv) by a member of the university, against an outsider if the sexual harassment is alleged to have taken place outside the campus. In such cases the Committee shall recommend that the University college authorities initiate action by making a complaint with the appropriate authority. Further the committee will actively assist and provide available resources to the complainant in pursuing the complaint.

4. Complaint Mechanism:

(i) College Complaints Committees, which shall be set up in each college of the University of Delhi as complaints and redressal bodies.

5. Redressal:

- (i) CCC may ask the College to suspend the alleged harasser from an administrative post/class if his/her presence is likely to interfere with the enquiry.
- (ii) The victim of sexual harassment shall have the option to seek transfer of the perpetrator or her/his own transfer where applicable.
- (iii) Notwithstanding the contents of any other ordinance relating to service conditions etc., the head of the institution upon receipt of the enquiry report, shall refer the same to the Governing Body/Executive Council (EC) and take disciplinary action on the basis of recommendations of the Complaint Committees provided that in the case of termination of service the existing rules of the University will also be forwarded.
- (iv) The disciplinary action shall be commensurate with the nature of the violation.

नियम और विनियम

पर गवर्निग बॉडी / कार्यकारी परिषद् उसे देखेगा और शिकायत समिति की सिफारिशों के आधार पर अनुशासनात्मक कार्यवाही करेगा और सशर्त सेवा की समाप्ति में विश्वविद्यालय के मौजूदा नियमों को भी भेजेगा।

क. विश्वविद्यालय / कॉलेज कर्मचारी मामलों में अनशासनात्मक कार्यवाही निम्न रूप में हो सकती है।

1. चेतावनी 2. लिखित माफीनामा 3. अच्छे व्यवहार का अनुबंधन 4. आश्वस्त रिपोर्ट में प्रतिकूल टिप्पणी 5. पर्यवेक्षक कर्तव्यों से निष्कासन 6. कानूनी निकायों की सदस्यता से मनाही 7. पुनः रोजगार से मनाही 8. पदोन्नति और वेतन वृद्धि में रोक 9. पूर्व स्थिति, पदावनति 10. निलंबन 11. पदच्युति 12. कोई अन्य प्रासंगिक व्यवस्था

ख. छात्रों के मामलों में अनुशासनात्मक कार्यवाही निम्न रूप में हो सकती है :

1. चेतावनी 2. लिखित माफीनामा 3. अच्छे व्यवहार का अनुबंधन 4. छात्रावास या परिसर में प्रवेश से निष्कासन 5. एक निर्दिष्ट अवधि के लिए निलंबन 6. परिणाम रोकना 7. परीक्षा से निष्कासन 8. चुनाव लड़ने से निष्कासन 9. पद ग्रहण करने से निष्कासन 10. निष्कासन 11. प्रवेश में रोक 12. एक निर्धारित समयावधि के लिए अवांधित व्यक्ति के रूप में उत्पीड़क की घोषण 13. कोई अन्य प्रासंगिक व्यवस्था

ग. तीसरे पक्ष द्वारा उत्पीड़न के मामले में विश्वविद्यालय / कॉलेज प्राधिकरण उचित प्राधिकरण से शिकायत करके उचित कार्यवाही शुरू करेगा।

जानने का अधिकार

जानने का अधिकार (RTI) भारत सरकार के अनुसार है :

- लोक प्राधिकरणों के नियंत्रण के तहत नागरिकों के लिए जानने उपयोग को सुरक्षित करने हेतु सूचना के अधिकार का व्यावहारिक शासन स्थापित करना, प्रत्येक लोक प्राधिकरण के कामकाज में पारदर्शिता और जवाबदेही को बढ़ावा देने के क्रम में और संविधान में केंद्रीय सूचना आयोग और राज्य सूचना आयोग के मामलों के लिए इससे संबंधित या उसके आनुशांगिक एक अधिनियम उपलब्ध करवाना।
- 2. जबकि भारत के संविधान में लोकतांत्रिक गणराज्य की स्थापना है,
- 3. और जबकि लोकतंत्र हेतु एक जानकार नागरिक और सूचना की पारदर्शिता की आवश्यकता है जो उसके कामकाज के लिए और भ्रष्टाचार को रोकने के लिए भी महत्त्वपूर्ण है और शासित सरकारों के प्रति जवाबदेह और उनके साधनों को धारण करने के लिए है।
- 4. और जबकि वास्तविक व्यवहार में जानकारी का रहस्योद्घाटन संवेदनशील जानकारी की गोपनीयता का संरक्षण सरकार के अधिकतम इस्तेमाल के कुशल संचालन के सीमित वित्तीय संसाधनों सहित और अन्य सार्वजनिक हितों के साथ संघर्ष की संभावना है
- और जबकि यह इन परस्पर विरोधी हितों के अनुरूप लोकतांत्रिक आदर्श की सर्वोपरिता को संरक्षित रखने के लिए आवश्यक है।
- 6. और अब इसलिए यह नागरिकों की इच्छा को प्रस्तुत सुनिश्चित जानकारी को प्रदान करने के लिए फायदेमंद है। कॉलेज की प्राचार्या प्रथम अपील प्राधिकारी है। जितने भी जानकारी के अधिकार से संबंधित सभी मामलों की जिम्मेदारी कॉलेज जन सूचना अधिकारी की है।
- 7. यह भारतीय गणतंत्र के छप्पनवें वर्ष में संसद द्वारा अधिनियमित है।



Rules and Regulations

A. In the case of University/College employees; disciplinary action may be in the form of:

(i)	Warning	(vii)	Denial of re-employment
(ii)	Written apology	(viii)	Stopping of increments/promotion
(iii)	Bond of good behavior	(ix)	Reverting, demotion
(iv)	Adverse remarks in the Confident Report	(x)	Suspension
(v)	Debarring from supervisory duties	(xi)	Dismissal
(vi)	Denial of membership of statutory bodies	(xii)	Any other relevant mechanism
B.	In case of students, disciplinary action may b	oe in th	e form of:
(i)	Warning	(viii)	Debarring from contesting elections
(ii)	Written apology	(ix)	Debarring from holding posts
(ii)	Bond of good behavior	(x)	Expulsion
(iv)	Debarring entry into a hostel/campus	(xi)	Denial of admission
(iii)	Suspension for a specified period of time	(xii)	Declaring the harasser as "persona non grata" for a
			stipulated period of time.
(vi)	Withholding results	(xii)	Any other relevant mechanism.
(vii)	Debarring from exams		

C. In the case of third party harassment, the University/College authorities shall initiate action by making a complaint with the appropriate authority.

RIGHT TO INFORMATION

According to Government of India, Right to Information (RTI) is

- (i) An Act to provide for setting out the practical regime of right to information for citizens to secure access to information under the control of public authorities, in order to promote transparency and accountability in the working of every public authority, the constitution of a Central Information Commission and State Information Commissions and for matters connected therewith or incidental thereto.
- (ii) WHEREAS the Constitution of India has established democratic Republic;
- (iii) AND WHEREAS democracy requires an informed citizenry and transparency of information which are vital to its functioning and also to contain corruption and to hold Governments and their instrumentalities accountable to the governed;
- (iv) AND WHEREAS revelation of information in actual practice is likely to conflict with other public interests including efficient operations of the Governments, optimum use of limited fiscal resources and the preservation of confidentiality of sensitive information;
- (v) AND WHEREAS it is necessary to harmonise these conflicting interests while preserving the paramountcy of the democratic ideal;
- (vi) According to the university, the first apellate authority of the college is the Principal, who is responsible for all matters pertaining to RTI in this institution.
- (vii) BE it enacted by Parliament in the Fifty-sixth Year of the Republic of India.

College Library & Non-teaching Staff

LIBRARY: The college Library is the hub of the academic activities of the college. It is a trinity of the library staff, reading material and readers. The library provides 25 laptops for students and separate reading areas for students and faculty.

The JDMC Library is a panel library for the students of B.Lib and I.Sc., Jamia Millia Islamia University, New Delhi.

It is the training centre for C.L.S. (Certificate in Library Science) students of JDVC and an Accredited Vocational Institute for National Institute for Open Schooling.

The JDMC Library also has a Women's Studies Resource Centre.

Library Timings

The Library is open from Monday to Friday

- Library Timings : 9:00 am to 5:30 pm Reading Room : 9:30 am to 5:00 pm Issue / Return
 - : 9:30 am to 5:00 pm

Annual Features: Orientation Programme Annual Library Festival

List of Administrative & Library Staff

Administrative Staff:

Dr. Kaushal Kishore (A.O.) R.N. Vashista (A.O. Consultant) Surender Kumar (Sr. PA to Principal) Poonam Abbot (S.O.Offg.) Arvind Pal (Assistant) Varun Jain (Jr. Assistant) Navraj (Jr. Assistant) Vijay Prakash (Jr. Assistant) Meenakshi (Jr. Assistant) Avinash (Jr. Assistant) Vijay Pratap (Jr. Assistant)

Accounts Staff:

Pushpa Rawat (S.O. Offg.) Manpreet (Sr. Assistant) Aradhna Gupta (Assistant) Brham Pal (Assistant) Deepti Chauhan (Jr. Assistant)

Technical Staff: Manoj Sharma (Sr. Technical Assistant) Deepak (Computer Lab Attendant)

Library Staff:

Dr. Nivedita Sharma (Librarian) Swati (Professional Assistant) **Dinesh Bahuguna** (Semi-Professional Assistant) Mamta (Semi-Professional Assistant) Jai Prakash (Contractual) (Semi-Professional Assistant) Kumer Pal (Lib. Assistant) OmvirSingh (Lib. Attendant) PushpaYadav (Lib. Attendant) Khemchand (Contractual) (Lib. Attendant)



College Administrative, Accounts, Technical & Library Staff



Instituted Prizes and Scholarships

- 1. Shri Autar Krishna prize for students with disability worth Rs. 50,000/-
- 2. Shri Autar Krishna prize for highest marks in Commerce, Economics, English, Hindi & B.A. (Prog.) worth Rs. 4.5 Lakhs in totality
- 3. Mrs. Bhaskar Memorial prize for the highest marks in B.A. (Prog.) II Year & B.A. (Prog.) I Year worth Rs. 500/- each
- 4. Ms. Kamla Rani prize for highest marks in First year of B.A. (Prog.), B.Com, B.Com (Hons.), B.A. (Hons.) Economics, B.A. (Hons.) English, B.A. (Hons.) Hindi, B.A. (Hons.) History, B.Sc. (Hons.) Mathematics, B.A. (Hons.) Philosophy, B.A. (Hons.) Political Science, B.A. (Hons.) Sanskrit, B.A. (Hons.) Sociology worth Rs. 750/each
- 5. Sh. Sultan Chand Memorial Scholarship for the best student of B.Com (Hons.) II Year & B.Com (Hons.) I Year worth Rs. 2500/- each
- 6. Rs. 600/- Sh. Sham Kishan Scholarship for the best student of B.Com I and II Year combined
- 7. Rs. 3,600/- Usha Aggarwal Scholarship for highest marks in B.Com II Year
- 8. Rs. 500/- Sh. N. K. Goel Memorial prize by Dr. S. Singhal for highest marks in B. Com I and II Year combined
- 9. Rs. 500/- Sh. R.K. Arora prize by V. Arora for the best student of B.Com (Hons.) I Year
- 10. Rs. 3,000/- Usha Aggarwal Scholarship for B.Com (Hons.) III Year instituted by Sultan Chand Trust
- 11. Rs. 2,500/- Usha Aggarwal Scholarship for B.Com (Hons.) II Year instituted by Sultan Chand Trust
- 12. Rs. 2000/- Usha Aggarwal Scholarship for B.Com (Hons.) I Year instituted by Sultan Chand Trust
- 13. Rs. 500/- D.K. Marwah prize for maximum A+ grade including Paper-II (Financial Accounting)
- 14. Rs. 500/- Sh. Surinder Dutt Malhotra prize for highest marks in HDFE in I and II Year combined
- 15. Rs. 1,200/- Sh. K.C. Mittal Scholarship for the best student of B.A. (Hons.) Economics II Year
- 16. Rs. 500/- Laxmi Bai-Prabhu Dayal Prize by Mrs. Malik for the best student of B.A. (Hons.) Economics
- 17. Rs. 2,000/- Shashi Prabha Sud Memorial Prize for B.A. (Hons.) Economics
- 18. Rs. 2,000/- Sh. Dhani Ram and Smt. Shakuntala Sud Memorial prize for B.A. (Hons.) Economics
- 19. Kamla Rani prize for the best student of B.A. (Hons.) Economics III Year, B.A. (Hons.) Economics I Year & B.A. (Hons.) Economics I Year Worth Rs. 300/- each
- 20. The Marjorie Fernandes Scholarship for the Best All-round student of B.A. (Hons.) Economics III Year, B.A. (Hons.) Economics II Year& B.A. (Hons.) Economics Year worth Rs. 2000/- each
- 21. Rs. 2,501/- and payment of fee for next academic session- Santosh Govil Merit Award for Topper in II Year & I Year worth Rs. 2501/- each
- 22. Rs. 750/- Shri Krishan Scholarship for proficiency in English Language
- 23. Rs. 500/- Dr. Aruna Chakravarti prize for creative writing in English
- 24. Rs. 600/- Sh. Banarasi Das Chandiwala Scholarship for Proficiency in Hindi
- 25. Rs. 800/- Master Anupam Joshi Scholarship for Merit cum Means
- 26. Rs. 800/- Ms. Manisha Joshi Scholarship for Merit cum Means
- 27. Rs. 1,000/- Justice S.D. Singh and Chandravati Singh prize for excellence in music for B.A. (Hons.) Hindi III Year instituted by Dr. Hem Bhatnagar
- 28. Rs. 500/- Dr. Aruna Chakravarti prize for creative writing in Hindi
- 29. Rs. 2,400/- Mrs. V. Nath prize for highest marks in Ancient India Paper
- 30. Rs. 600/- Sh. Sham Kishan Scholarship for the best student of B. Sc. (Hons.) Mathematics
- 31. Rs. 800/- Mrs. Manohar Lal Silver Medal for the most talented student of B. Sc. (Hons.) Mathematics
- 32. Rs. 1,000/- Smt. Savitri Devi prize for all round best student of B. Sc. (Hons.) Mathematics instituted by Dr. Neelam

Instituted Prizes and Scholarships

Sharma

- 33. Rs. 2,000/- Late Sqn. Ldr. A.N. Raina and Smt. Sushila Raina prize to B. Sc. (Hons.) Mathematics student for excellence in academics instituted by Dr. Neelam Sharma
- 34. Rs. 500/- Sh. S. C. Chatterjee and Smt. Kalyani Chatterjee prize for highest marks in Paper-II of B.A. (Hons.) Philosophy I Year
- 35. Rs. 5,000/- Dr. Krishna Jain prize for highest marks in logic in Hindi Medium in B.A. (Prog.) I Year
- 36. Rs. 5,000/- Dr. Krishna Jain prize for highest marks in logic in B.A. (Hons.) Philosophy I Year
- 37. Rs. 500/- Sh. B.M. Garg prize for highest marks in Political Science paper in B.A. (Prog.) II Year
- 38. Rs. 2,000/- Mrs. Ruby Basu prize for Academic Sincerity, Merit cum Means
- 39. Rs. 600/- Sh. Banarasi Das Chandiwala Scholarship for the best student of B.A. (Hons.) Sanskrit
- 40. Rs. 500/- Shreshtha Khanna Smriti Puraskar for highest marks in Paper-IV of B.A. (Hons.) Sanskrit
- 41. Rs. 800/- Mrs. S. Khatri prize for the most well behaved student of B.A. (Hons.) Sanskrit
- 42. Rs. 500/- Mr.. K. Kumar prize for highest marks in OMSP with highest CGPA in III year
- 43. Dr. Sharda Jain schoarship for students from B.A. (Hons.) Philosophy, B.A. (Hons.) Sociology and B.A. (Prg.), for merit, attendance and contribution to the department/college activities worth Rs. 40,000 in totality and books of worth Rs. 5,000/- in total
- 44. Rs. 10,000/- Divakar Sinha Award for Exemplary Contribution in Athletics
- 45. Rs. 10,000/- Divakar Sinha Award for Exemplary Contribution in the game of Football
- 46. Rs. 1,200/- Brig. Akhil Chaturvedi Memorial Award for the best player
- 47. Rs. 10,000/- Award for International Player of the year
- 48. Rs.5, 000/- Ms. Uma Madan Award for Outstanding performance in Yog
- 49. Rs. 2,100/- Chandu Lal Scholarship for the best performer of the year
- 50. Rs. 2,100/- Dev Kanya Arya Award for outstanding Athlete
- 51. Rs. 2,100/- Sh. T. M. D. Jain Memorial Scholarship for best Academic performance of a player
- 52. Rs. 2,100/- S. S. Sondhi Award for best volleyball player of the year
- 53. Rs. 600/- Gandhi SamajSewa Scholarship
- 54. Rs. 1,250/- Sh. Brij Krishan Chandiwala Scholarship for Social Work
- 55. Rs. 600/- W.D.C. Prize
- 56. Running Trophy for All Round Best student of the college.
- 57. Rs.1,000/- Mahima Casewa Award for excellence in extra curricular activities (Physically Challenged)
- 58. Rs. 1,100/- Mahima Casewa Award for excellence in academics (Physically Challenged)
- 59. Rs. 1,100, For significant contribution in raising environmental consciousness and actively participating in recycling activities, instituted by Dr. Indu Anand, Former Principal JDMC
Lectures Held Under Distinguished Speakers Series 2019-20

List of Distinguished Series Speakers 2019 - 2020:

- 1. Hon. Venkaiah Naidu, Vice President of India, Member of Rajya Sabha, Special Address on Founder's Day, August 1, 2019.
- 2. Mr. Sarnath Bannerjee (famous Indian graphic novelist, author of *Corridor*), 'Graphic Fiction', July 25, 2019.
- 3. Mr. Arunava Sinha (Translator, winner of International awards for fiction and translation), 'Translation and the World', August 20, 2019.
- 4. Prof. Nayanjyot Lahiri (Prof. History Dept. Ashoka University), 'The Archaeologist and the Prime Minister: A Nehruvian Era Story', September 3, 2019. Organised as Vijaynath Memorial Lecture.
- 5. Ms. Anjali Bhardwaj (Founder of Satark Nagrik Sangathan, RTI activist who works with RAAG), 'Using RTI: Exercising the Right to Question', September 4, 2019.
- 6. Prof. Peter W. Marx (University of Cologne, Germany) 'Shakespeare in Germany and the Invention of Politics', September 12, 2019.
- 7. Dr. T. Sofie Taubert, (University of Cologne) 'Re-inventing Shakespeare's Magic: Music and Media in the Reception of a *Mid-Summer Night's Dream*', September 12, 2019.
- 8. Prof. Girish Chand Pant (Head of Sanskrit Dept., JMI), 'Samkalin Vishva Mein Vasudhaiv Kutumbkam: Dhaarmik, Samajik evum Rajnaitik Ayaam', September 24, 2019.
- 9. Prof. Rajni Palriwala (Prof. at DU, also visiting Professor at Leiden University and author), 'Gendering Sociology', September 26, 2019.
- 10. Prof. Purushottama Bilimoria (Fulbright-Nehru Fellow, GTU and U of California, Berkeley), 'The Limits of Intolerance: India's Experiments with Parametric Inclusivism', September 27, 2019.
- 11. Dr. Aakash Singh Rathore (Visiting Faculty at Rutgers, U Penn, U Toronto, Humboltdt University & LUISS U, Rome), 'From Fraternity to Maitri: Buddhism and Public Consciousness in Dr. Ambedkar's Thought', October 1, 2019.
- 12. Prof. Sudhir Chandra (Director, Centre for Social studies, Surat, Retd., eminent author and historian), Keynote speaker for the seminar on *Gandhi in His Times and Ours*, October 4, 2019.
- 13. Prof. Alok Rai (Former Professor of English at DU and IIT Delhi, eminent critic and commentator), Panelist, for the seminar on *Gandhi in His Times and Ours*, October 4, 2019.
- 14. Prof. Shahid Amin (Prof. of History, DU retd., eminent historian and holds the A.M. Khwaja Chair at JMI), Panelist for the seminar on *Gandhi in His Times and Ours*, October 4, 2019.
- 15. Dr. Nishakant Kolge (Asst. Prof., Centre for the Study of Developing Societies), Panelist for the seminar on *Gandhi in His Times and Ours*, October 4, 2019.
- 16. Dr. Rinku Lamba (Asst. Prof, Centre for Political Studies, JNU), Panelist for the seminar on *Gandhi in His Times and Ours*, October 4, 2019.
- 17. Dr. Benjamin Zachariah (noted historian, research Fellow at Trier University), 'What has History Ever Done for Us', October 17, 2019.
- 18. Ms. Kamla Bhasin (Indian developmental feminist activist, poet, author and social scientist, founder of Sangat), 'Patriarchy and Its Changing Nature', October 19, 2019.
- 19. Prof. Irfan Habib (Prof. Emeritus, Dept. of History AMU), 'Religion and Change in Indian History', Keynote Address for the Seminar on *Forms and Dynamics of Religious Transformations Across Times, Contexts and*

Locations, October 23, 2019.

- 20. Prof. Uma Chakravarti (Miranda House, DU, Retd.), 'Buddhism, Secular Humanism and Another Way of Being', Panelist, Seminar on *Forms and Dynamics of Religious Transformations Across Times, Contexts and Locations*, October 23, 2019.
- 21. Prof. Shireen Moosvi (Dept. of History, AMU, Retd., and Director, Centre for Women's Studies, AMU), 'Experiments in Religious Thought, Akbar', Panelist, Seminar on *Forms and Dynamics of Religious Transformations Across Times, Contexts and Locations*, October 23, 2019.
- 22. Prof. S Z H Jafri (Dept. of History, DU), 'Understanding Religion in Society', Panelist, Seminar on *Forms and Dynamics of Religious Transformations Across Times, Contexts and Locations*, October 23, 2019.
- 23. Prof. Christopher Chapple (Loyola Marymount University, LA), 'Religious Pluralism and Inter-Religious Friendship in Los Angeles', Panelist, Seminar on *Forms and Dynamics of Religious Transformations Across Times, Contexts and Locations*, October 23, 2019.
- 24. Prof. Rakesh Chandra (Dept. of Philosophy, University of Lucknow, Dean Student's Welfare at Lucknow University and Member, Indian Council of Philosophical research), 'Some Reflections on Religion, Reason and Dharma', Panelist, Seminar on *Forms and Dynamics of Religious Transformations Across Times, Contexts and Locations*, October 23, 2019.
- 25. Padma Bhushan Dr. Raja and Radha Reddy, accompanied by Kaushalya Reddy, eminent dancers, Lecture Demonstration on November 4, 2019.
- 26. Padma Shri Dr. Shovana Narayan (Kathak exponent), Panelist for the Seminar on *Art and the Artist*, November 5, 2019.
- 27. Ms. Vidya Rao (Hindustani Classical Vocalist), Panelist for the Seminar on Art and the Artist, November 5, 2019.
- 28. Prof. Roma Chatterjee (Dept. of Sociology, Delhi School of Economics, DU), Panelist for the Seminar on *Art and the Artist*, November 5, 2019.
- 29. Ms. Jayalakhsmi Eshwar (Bharatnatyam Exponent), Lecture Demonstration for the Seminar on *Art and the Artist*, November 5, 2019.
- 30. Ms. Divya Mathur (Poet, novelist, fiction writer, founder of Vatayan : Poetry on South Bank, London and recipient of many awards), 'Pravasi Mahila Sahityakaraur Stree Chetna', January 17, 2020.
- 31. Dr. Sushma Yadav (Vice Chancellor, Bhagat Phool Singh Mahila Vishvavidyalaya, Sonipat), Lecture in the Commerce Seminar on '*Building Human Capital: Education, Health and Happiness*', January 21, 2020.
- 32. Dr. Yamini Gupt (Deputy Dean, International Relations, D.U.), Lecture in the Commerce Seminar on '*Building Human Capital: Education, Health and Happiness*', January 21, 2020.
- 33. Dr. Sakhtivel Selvaraj (Director, Public Health Foundation of India), 'Achieving Universal Health Coverage in India: Current Trends and Future Prospects', Economics Seminar on *Health for All*, January 22, 2020.
- 34. Dr. Chandrakant Lahariya (National Professional Officer, WHO), 'Universal Health Coverage: Where Health and Development Agenda Converge', Economics Seminar on *Health for All*, January 22, 2020.
- 35. Prof. P B Sharma (Vice Chancellor, Amity University, Gurugram), 'Education for Development and Human Excellence', Maths Seminar, January 23, 2020.
- 36. Pandit Prateek Chaudhry (Sitar Maestro, Senia Gharana), Music Lecture Demonstration, February 19, 2020.
- 37. Prof. Avijit Pathak (Prof. Centre for the Study of Social Systems, JNU), 'Relevance of Sociology as a Discipline',



Distinguished Speakers Series 2019-20

February 20, 2020.

- 38. Mr. Ajay Govind (Noted Film Director, Producer, Screen Writer and Corporate Trainer), 'Young People as Designers of their Own Safe Spaces', February 24, 2020.
- 39. Prof. Achin Vinayak (Writer, Social Activist, & Former Prof. of Political Science, DU), 'The Dilemmas of CAA and NRC', February 25, 2020.
- 40. Prof. Dipankar Gupta (Prof., Retd., Centre for the Study of Social Systems, JNU), 'Ready, Get Set, Pause: What Holds Back Millenials', February 26, 2020.
- 41. Retd. Lt. Rita Gangwani (Founder of RIGAHAUS), 'Decoding Body- Language: An Indispensable Art', Alumnae association Public Lecture, February 27, 2020.
- 42. Dr. Kheya Bhattacharya (Indian Ambassador to Morocco, retd.), 'Global Impact of India', March 4, 2020.
- 43. Hon. Sh. Jairam Ramesh (MP, Rajya Sabha), 'A Prime Minister and a Nationalist', March 5, 2020.

DSS lectures held during the Lockdown period in the form of webinars:

- 44. Ms. Rana Safvi (historian and author), 'The Past in the Present: Delhi's Two Imperial Capitals', Zoom Webinar, May 14, 2020.
- 45. Dr. Swapna Liddle (Convenor, INTACH Delhi, historian and author), 'The Past in the Present: Delhi's Two Imperial Capitals', Zoom Webinar, May 14, 2020.
- 46. Prof. Satish Deshpande (Delhi School of Economics), 'Distancing the Social: Sociology in the Time of Corona', Zoom Webinar, May 27, 2020.
- 47. Prof. Malashri Lal (academic, author, member, Advisory Board, Sahitya Academy), 'Re-Orienting Mythology: Sita and Radha', Zoom Webinar, June 3, 2020.
- 48. Padma Shri Keki N. Daruwalla (poet & short story writer), 'Poetry Writing in Times of Corona', Zoom Webinar, June 8, 2020.
- 49. Dr. Sachchidanand Joshi (Member secy. IGNCA, Ministry of Culture), 'Theatre: An

Inspired Medium of Communication', Zoom Meeting, June 22, 2020.

50. Pandit Bickram Ghosh (Tabla Maestro), 'More than Rhythm', Zoom Meeting Lecture Demonstration, June 29, 2020.



Padma Shri Radha and Raja Reddy : DSS Lecture



Retd. Lt. Rita Gangwani: DSS Lecture on 'Dcoding Body Language'

Distinguished Speakers Series 2019-20



Commerce Dept. DSS on 'Building human capital-education, health and happiness'



Prof. Rajni Palriwala: DSS Lecture on 'Gendering Sociology'



Prof. Irfan Habib at DSS Lecture organised by History Dept.



Prof. Girish Chand Panth: DSS Lecture organised by Sanskrit Dept.



DSS Maths Dept.: Public Lecture by Prof. P.B. Sharma, VC, Amity University



English Dept. DSS lecture by Prof. Peter W. Marx and Dr. T. Sofie Taubert on Shakespeare



Distinguished Speakers Series 2019-20



Hindi Dept. Vishist Vyakhyan Mala DSS



Philosophy Dept DSS Lecture by Dr. Christopher Chappel and Prof. Rakesh Chandra



Prof. Achin Vinayak: DSS Lecture organised by Political Science Dept.



Sociology Dept. DSS Lecture on 'Art and Artists'



Economics Dept. DSS lecture by Dr. Sakthivel Selvaraj



An International Seminar org by Dept. of History and Philosophy



IQAC organised a FDP on 'Modern Teaching Techniques'



Commerce Dept.Seminar on 'Building Human Capital'



DSS, Organising Team - Maths Dept.



Eco Dept. Seminar by Mr. Alok Kumar, BMU



Eng Dept. - Debapriya Roy, Saikat Majumdar, and Aruna Chakravarty delivering a lecture on Creative Writing



International Yog Day celebrated online by Sports Dept.



Department of Commerce organised a seminar in collaboration with Securities Exchange Board of India (SEBI) on 'Financial Literacy and Awareness'. The speakers, Ms. Veena Kumari, Manager SEBI OIAE and Ms. Gurvinder Kaur, SEBI officer, addressed the audience on various roles of SEBI to safeguard the interests of investors and market regulations.

An inter-college annual cultural festival 'Com-Talk 2019' was organised on the theme of 'Myriad of Colors', with a series of events such as Fashion show, 'Doodle-Woogle', 'Commerce Roadies', etc.

An industrial visit was organised to the Bisleri Plant, Ghaziabad, Uttar Pradesh for IInd and IIIrd year students. A lecture on 'Building Human Capital Education, Health and Happiness' was conducted as a part of the Distinguished Speaker Series and the speakers for the day were Dr. Sushma Yadav, Vice Chancellor of Bhagat Phool Singh Mahila Vishwavidyalaya and Dr. Yamini Gupt, Deputy Dean International Relations (Social Science and Humanities), University of Delhi.

Department of Economics organised a series of intra-departmental events, including a seminar on 'Career Opportunities after Graduation' by Ms. Pulki Mittal, which was followed by Paper Presentation Competition, Eco Enact and 'Economia' - The Economic Quiz and Cric Raffle. A departmental seminar, in collaboration with BML Munjal University was organised on 'Developing Interpersonal Skills' by Mr. Alok Kumar, a certified Soft Skills and Personality Trainer and Mr. Abhinandan Kashyap, Officer – Admissions and Outreach.

The department conducted a workshop titled 'On Political Economy-Session II' by Shaumyajit Bhattacharya, Associate Professor, Kirori Mal College, University of Delhi, which concluded with a game of Monopoly for students.

The Economics Quiz Society organised Season 4 of Quizzards which consisted of a series of quizzes like 'India on Rewind 2019', 'Economia' and 'The Bollywood Munch'.

A lecture on the theme 'Health for All' was part of the Distinguished Speaker Series. The speakers were Dr. Sakthivel Selvaraj, Director, Public Health Foundation of India and Dr. Chandrakant Lahariya, National Professional Officer, World Health Organisation (WHO).

'Know Your Economy (KYE): Awareness Kindling Test' was also conducted in the session 2019-20. 'Constructing Civic Sense Index - A Case Study of Delhi – NCR' and 'Impact of Recent Economic Policies on Employment' are the two ongoing faculty research projects along with other student research projects, namely, 'Groundwater Crisis Stares Capital in the Face', 'Working Conditions of the Female Labour Force: A Case Study of Delhi – NCR' and 'Transition and Crisis: Banking System in India'.

Department of English organised a series of Foundation Lectures on 'The Greek Epic', 'Roman Literature and Culture', 'Modernism' and an inter-disciplinary talk titled 'Witches, Subjects of India's Cultural Ambivalence', all delivered by Dr. Jitender Gill.

The annual inter-college 'Atul Krishna-Binodini Devi Creative Writing Competition' and intra-college 'Aruna Chakravarti Creative Writing Competition' witnessed enthusiastic participation.

The department organised a lecture on 'Delhi and its Multiple Sides' by Mr. Anand Khatri, poet and architect.

Public lectures on 'Citizenship: Legality and Legitimacy' by senior Supreme Court Lawyer Mr. Prashanto Chandra Sen and on 'Plassey: Myth, Reality and Memory' by Mr. Sudeep Chakravarti respectively, were also organised.

The Duchess of Malfi, The French Lieutenant's Woman, My Beautiful Launderette and *Madame Bovary* were screened for the IInd and IIIrd Year students.

Under the supervision of Dr. Payal Nagpal and Mr. Ankan Dhar, the students conceptualized four plays: 'Ek Nayi Ramayan', 'The Golden Cage', 'Moirang to Kaboor' and 'Drishtikon'. The department organised two separate two-day workshops for the students who opted for English GE Course on 'Text and Performance.'

The faculty members are supervising several research projects, that include 'Gender Dynamic of the Indian Contemporary Society', 'Various Versions of Mahabharata' and 'Rediscovering Delhi'.

Dr. Jitender Gill and Dr. Namita Sethi undertook a seminal project of translating the book *Dilli ki Khoj* by Sh. Brij Krishan Chandiwala, founder, Janki Devi Memorial College.

As part of the Distinguished Speaker Series (DSS), six public lectures were organised by the department on 'Shakespeare in Germany and the Invention of Politics' by Prof. Peter W. Marx, University of Cologne; 'Re-inventing Shakespeare's Magic, Music and Media in the reception of A Midsummer Night's Dream' by Prof. T. Sofie Taubert, University of Cologne; 'What has History Ever Done for Us' by Dr. Benjamin Zachariah, research fellow at Heidelberg University; 'Graphic Fiction' by Mr. Sarnath Banerjee; 'Translation and the World' by Mr. Arunava Sinha; and 'Using RTI-Exercising the Right to Question' by Ms. Anjali Bharadwaj, respectively.

The department also organised a national webinar on 'Women and Cinema,' and the speakers were Ms. Leena Yadav, film director, and Ms. Sheeba Chaddha, film actor.

Department of Environmental Studies organised multiple educational field visits for students to Aravalli Biodiversity Park, Vasant Kunj and Yamuna Biodiversity Park, Wazirabad, to sensitise students to environmental issues. The department represented the college on several platforms and participated in campaigns like 'Aao Bag Banayein' alongside Avani, the Environment Club, Shiksha Samiti Uthhan Nyas, the 'Good Air Summit' 2019 held at Jawahar Lal Nehru Stadium, where students presented 'Educational, Scientific and Cultural Experiments to promote Sustainability' as an umbrella theme for efforts towards conservation.

Department of Hindi organised a seminar on 'Hindi ka Vaishvik Sandarbh'.

The literary society, *Paraag* organised the annual Hindi Week, which included competitions like poetry writing, essay writing, story writing and folk singing.

A lecture was organised as a part of the Distinguished Speaker Series and the speaker was Smt. Divya Mathur.

Webinars titled, 'Cinema se Yatharth Tak' by Ms. Jaya Bhattacharya, TV Actor, and 'Hindi – Apaar Sambhavnao ka Kshetra' by Prof. Anil Rai, University of Delhi and Ms. Seema Bhagat Verma, Senior Asst. Editor, *The Hindu* were organised by the department in the session 2019-20.



Department of History organised four successful events under the aegis of the Distinguished Speakers Series this year. The latest among these was a webinar organised on 14th May, 2020, during the lockdown period in which historians Ms. Rana Safvi and Dr. Swapna Liddle talked about the history of Delhi.

On 23rd October, 2019 an international conference, titled 'Forms and Dynamics of Religious Transformations across Times, Contexts and Locations' was co-organised along with the Department of Philosophy. The renowned historian Prof. Irfan Habib delivered the keynote address. The other distinguished speakers of the History panel on 'Syncretic Tendencies in Indian History' included Prof. Uma Chakravarti, Prof. Shireen Moosvi and Prof. S.Z.H. Jafri.

In honour of Mahatma Gandhi's 150th birth anniversary, a national seminar was organised on the theme 'Gandhi in His Times and Ours' on 4th October, 2019 with Prof. Sudhir Chandra delivering the keynote address. The other notable panelists were Prof. Alok Rai, Prof. Shahid Amin, Dr. Nishikant Kolge and Dr. Rinku Lamba.

An annual event of the department, Dr. Vijay Nath Memorial Lecture was organised on 3rd September, 2019. Prof. Nayanjot Lahiri delivered a lecture titled 'The Archaeologist and the Prime Minister.'

Two visits were organised to the National Museum by the department to familiarise students with ancient history and heritage.

In February 2020, the department organised two talks; one, on 'Fatehpur Sikri's Architecture,' delivered by Prof. Nadeem Rezavi and the other on 'Gender and Caste in Cinema' by Dr. Jyoti Atwal.

A screening of Arun Kaul's award winning film *Diksha* on the theme of caste and gender in society was also held for students.

Department of HDFE organised workshops on 'Demystifying Disability and Inclusion' for IIIrd year students by Dr. Reema Lamba, Associate Professor, Dept. of HDFE, Aditi Mahavidyalaya and 'Puppet and Mask Making' by Ms. Pooja Anand, Assistant Professor, SPM College.

A series of talks were organised on topics such as 'Child Rights' by Ms. Alka Singh, Head, Policy and Advocacy, Save the Children India; 'Conceptualising Gender' by Ms. Khadija Farooqui, lawyer and social activist; and 'Gender and Violence' by Ms. Chitra Panchkaran.

The IInd year students of the department did an internship in Little Planet Pre-School and Day Care from 30th May to 20th July, 2019.

On the occasion of World Glaucoma Week (10th – 16th March), the department organised a special lecture on 'Focus on Glaucoma – The third leading cause of blindness in the world' by Dr. Sagrika Patyal, Senior Consultant, CFS, Dwarka. HDFE Projects included one on 'Early Detection of White Eye Reflex in Children' for underprivileged children. The first and second phases of the project have been successfully completed and the third phase is currently under process. The project covered a number of activities, including one on World Cancer Day, in which an 'Awareness and Sensitisation campaign on Retinoblastoma' was organised in college and in the Centre for Sight, Dwarka.

An internship program was organised on 'Rehabilitative Services in Oncology' and the mentor was Dr. Bhumika Rathore, founder and Head of a Maxillofacial Prosthesis unit at Safdarjung Enclave, New

Delhi. The students volunteered for eye checkups for the children of Little Planet Play School. The department in collaboration with CFS, New Delhi conducted a sensitisation workshop for 415 trainee constables at the Delhi Police Training School, Dwarka. 'Building Social and Emotional Well Being in Young Adults,' another project by the department, seeks to empower young women students to realize their potential and face challenges with confidence. Workshops held under this project cover topics such as 'Distressing Stress' by Ms. Arushi Singh, Counseling Psychologist, Zomato, 'Consent and Healthy Relationships' by Ms. Prableen Kaur, 'Art Based Therapy for Well Being' by Ms. Merlin Noronha, art therapy practitioner and 'My Choice: Happiness' by Mr. Vikas Chandwani, soft skills trainer and life coach.

A series of extension activities were undertaken by the students, where they participated in events like 'Dance for Kindness' to promote a message of kindness towards animals through a flash mob. In another event, students created awareness about child sexual abuse by participating in 'POCSO Awareness Walkathon' and the department in collaboration with 'Womenite' celebrated 'Joy of Giving' week with slum children and senior citizens.

An anaemia screening camp was organised under the 'National Nutrition Mission' in college. Some students participated in the 'Pulse Polio Abhiyan' and administered polio drops to children at various locations in Delhi.

'Young People as Designers of their Own Safe Spaces', a Distinguished Speaker Series lecture was organised by the department and the speaker for the day was Mr. Ajay Govind, film director and corporate trainer.

Department of Mathematics organised a Public lecture on 'Education for Development and Human Excellence' by Professor P. B. Sharma, Vice Chancellor of Amity University, Gurugram, was organised as part of the Distinguished Speaker Series in celebration of the Diamond Jubilee of the college.

A talk on 'Mathematics in the Entertainment Industry: The Art and Science of Animation', by Dr. Jag Mohan Rai, Professor of P.G.D.A.V College was held, and a seminar on 'Emerging Careers' by Ms. Margarita Soma, career counsellor at Pearl Academy.

A training session on 'Introduction to Wolfram Mathematica 12.0' by Mr. Devashish Bhattacharya from Scube Scientific, exclusive partner of Wolfram Research was conducted on campus.

The Man Who Knew Infinity was screened for the students, based on the dynamic life story of the great Indian Mathematician, Srinivasa Ramanujan.

Department of Music on the occasion of *Vasant Pancham*i, Department of Music offered *bhajans* and *shlokas*, enriching the auditorium with music and Teacher's Day was commemorated with *dohas* of Sant Kabir.

The Annual Hindustani Classical Solo Music Competition, *Ragini* was a success with participation from more than 12 colleges.

The department, in association with the Sangeet Natak Academy screened a film on the life of Ustad Bade



Gulam Ali Khan, highlighting his contribution to Hindustani Classical Music.

As a part of the ongoing Distinguished Speaker Series, a lecture demonstration by Pandit Prateek Chaudhari, a renowned Sitar-Maestro from Senia Gharana was held in college.

Department of Philosophy organised a workshop on 'Health, Happiness and Well being: A Journey through Yoga' with Yoga Guru Pradeep Yogi, an internationally certified Yoga teacher.

The Annual Nandita Rajguru Memorial Inter-College Debate competition was held on, 'Humans turning into Cyborgs make the Need of Preservation of Natural Resources Redundant,' with Ms. Anu Sachdev and Dr. Upendra Kumar as jury members.

A 'Career Counselling Session' was conducted by Mr. Saurabh Rawat, to familiarize students with various career options.

Mr. Ravi Kalra, the founder of The Earth Saviours Foundation, delivered an interactive lecture on career options which students could explore while pursuing social work.

Dr. Kheya Bhattacharya, the former Ambassador of India to Morocco delivered an enriching session on global affairs and politics.

Students from the department went on a study trip to the Indian Institute of Art and Design (IIAD).

The department has been pursuing research projects to guide students through academia.

A Yoga Certificate Course was also launched in the session 2019-2020.

Department of Physical Education conducted the 'Inter-College Handball Tournament' as well as the 'Khelo India' (U-17 years) Junior League in Football.

A one- day workshop on 'Mental Training'
was conducted to address issues regarding academic and sports career, personal life and other matters for the sportswomen.

The department also organised the '1st Janki Cup Tournament'

to mark the 60th Year and to empower women through the culture of sport.

Department of Political Science organised a seminar on 'How to prepare for UPSC CSE during Graduation' in collaboration with Unique Shikhsha, as well as an intra-college Treasure Hunt competition, 'Scavenger Hunt-Beg, Borrow, Steal'.

The film, Article 15 was screened, followed by an intra-departmental review competition.

A seminar was held on 'The Limits of Intolerance: India's Experiment's with Parametric Inclusivism' by Professor Purushottama Bilimoria.

An informative discussion was conducted on the book *Indian Muslim(s) after Liberalisation* by Dr. Haidul Islam, Assistant Professor of Political Science, Centre for Studies in Social Sciences, Calcutta in collaboration with the Department of English, JDMC.

The department also initiated research projects for students on 'Refugees in Delhi', and 'India-Africa Relations: Prospects and Challenges,' among others.

Department of Sanskrit conducted a ten days Sanskrit speaking course in collaboration with Sanskrit Bharti. During the annual cultural festival 'Symphony,' the department organised a Sanskrit Recitation and Quiz competition which attracted students from different colleges.

Department of Sociology conducted a seminar on 'Medical Practice and Ethics' in collaboration with WDC. The speaker for the seminar was Dr. Isha Khurana Vashisht, a gynaecologist and consultant in infertility and reproductive health.

A talk by Dr. Uttam K. Sinha, Defence Analyst and specialist on environment security, was held for IIIrd Year Sociology (Hons.) students, as a part of the Environmental Sociology component of the syllabus on issues of climate change.

As a part of an ongoing collaboration and MOU between Janki Devi Memorial College and the University of Munster, Germany, the Department in collaboration with the WDC, organised a workshop for its 1st year students. The session was conducted by Ms. Gayathri from the NGO, 'Women Power Connect.' She educated the students on various strategies to challenge gender-based violence.

An interactive talk was held on the topic 'The Sacred Feminine' by Ms. Shivani Singh, a documentary-film maker and novelist.

The IInd year students participated in the global movement 'One Billion Rising' to raise their voices against violence on women. They performed a play on the potential of love to end violence at the Central Park, Connaught Place. They also visited the exhibition on 'Indian Heritage in Digital Space' in the National Museum to enhance their understanding of usage of technology in ethnographic research. The students of 1st year from the department visited the Tribal Museum as part of a field trip.



IQAC organised a Workshop for Non-Teaching Staff





Lecture organised by History Dept. Association



National webinar on Yoga, Philosophy Dept.



Sanskrit Dept. Workshop



Sociology Dept. Bystander Intervention Programme



Sensitisation workshop at Delhi Police Training School



IQAC organised a Workshop on 'Baal Swaraj'



Commerce Dept. Seminar by SEBI - Securities Exchange Board of India

I. Bystander Intervention Programme

JDMC has collaborated with the University of Münster, Germany, to conduct a Bystander Intervention Programme, as part of our vision to sensitise and empower our students. The programme is conducted in the form of an eight-hour workshop divided into 4 modules that include discussions on gender and patriarchy, and also engage the students in role play exercises. This programme aims to enable students to cope with and negotiate their social and cultural environment better as it also exposes them to their legal rights as women. Each first-year student enrolled at JDMC shall participate in this programme and receive a certificate from the two institutions on completion of the course.

The course will now be conducted online and shall also be available in Hindi medium.

II. Tally Short Term Course

Commerce Department, Janki Devi Memorial College, in collaboration with Saraswati Accountants Software Pvt. Ltd. offers a short term course on Computerised Accounting Software – TALLY ERP 9. Tally is a renowned brand in the field of accounting software whose products can be used in any business organization i.e. NGO, PSU, Proprietorship or a Private organization and Educational Institutions as well.

Topics covered: A Qualitative course that intends to make students "Job Ready" after graduation will cover the following topics: Accounting Modules, Inventory Modules, GST Modules, TDS Modules, Financial Statements, and MIS Reports

Eligibility: The add-on course is open for all students of the college (10+2).

Duration: 40 Hours course. The session will be held in Jan-April Term.

Timings: 3 pm-5 pm, 3-4 days in a week depending on the availability of Computer Lab and Expert.

Course Fees: Rs. 3,000/-(Approx.)

Course Coordinator:

Ms. Neelu Verma: 9910592778

Ms. Vrinda Kapur: 9810166466

III. NSE Academy's Certified Capital Market Professional (NCCMP)

NSE Academy Ltd. is a wholly owned subsidiary of National Stock Exchange (NSE) of India Ltd. NCCMP is a skill development course, offered by department of Economics to impart knowledge and develop skills to operate, invest and provide services in the capital markets. It is an in-depth course focusing on the capital markets with theory as well as practical components that give exposure to the participants to build their skills. Joint NSE Academy-JDMC certification will be given on successful completion of the course.

Topics covered: Introduction to Financial Markets, Derivatives, Fundamental Analysis, Technical Analysis, Discussion on Financial Papers and Journals, Macroeconomics for capital markets.

Eligibility: Undergraduates (any Discipline)

Duration: 100 hours (80 hours Theory, 20 hours Practical) spread over August 2020-March 2021

Timings: 2:30 - 4:30 pm or 3 - 5 pm (2-3 days per week) [subject to availability of Faculty/Experts]

Course fee: Rs.16,000/-(all inclusive)

Course Coordinators:



Dr. Shilpa Chaudhary: 9311130974

Ms. Bijoyata Yonzon: 9968423320

Dr. Devendra Kumar: 9718492782

IV. Personal Financial Planning

Economics Department, in collaboration with National Stock Exchange (NSE) Academy, offers a short-term course on Personal Financial Planning. The course provides a much- needed platform to the students to acquire knowledge, understanding and skills to manage their finances wisely and undertake sound financial planning in their lives. Joint NSE Academy-JDMC certification will be given on successful completion of the course.

Topics covered: Introduction to Financial Planning, Process of Financial Planning, Financial Management -General Principles, Principles and Practices of Financial Planning, Income Tax & Financial Planning.

Eligibility: Undergraduates (any Discipline)

Duration: 10 hours (September-October 2020)

Timings: As per availability of Expert/ Faculty Course fee: Rs. 2,000/-

Course Coordinators:

Dr. Shilpa Chaudhary: 9311130974

Ms. Bijoyata Yonzon: 9968423320

Mr. Deepak Manchanda: 9811505153

V. Certificate Course on Development Finance

The Economics Department offers a 30-hour certificate course on 'Development Finance' in collaboration with Centre for Financial Accountability (CFA), New Delhi (www.cenfa.org). This course will help students to understand the role of financial institutions beyond lending/banking, addressing the contemporary issues related to finance in India; and to critically analyze different aspects of finance looking at the gaps in governance, transparency and accountability in finance and of financial institutions. The course will be a combination of lectures, seminars and students' activities such as group discussions and presentations.

Duration of the course: 30 hours (15 classes of two hours each)

Timings: 2:30 - 4:30 pm or 3 - 5 pm (depending on the availability of the experts)

Course Fee: Rs. 500/-

Course Coordinators:

Dr. Shilpa Chaudhary: 9311130974

Ms. Bijoyata Yonzon: 9968423320

Mr. Pankaj Khandelwal: 8447146052

VI. Travel & Tourism

Department of History offers a course which will provide students sound knowledge about Travel & Tour organisation, operation, agencies, management, financing, marketing, air ticketing, reservation and air tariffs, and

product development to enhance their employability in this sector of the economy.

Globalisation has given Travel & Tourism immense potential. Knowledgeable and well- trained professionals can boost the economy with better services in business, holiday, cultural, religious, environmental, and foreign tourism.

Travel & Tourism students can also help protect heritage sites in projects undertaken by UNESCO, government and non-government agencies.

Topics covered: Fundamentals of Tourism, Tourism Destinations, Role of Tourist Organisations, Accommodation & Catering, Tourism Management, Travel Terminology, Air Ticketing, Travel Agency, Tour Operation, Types of Tourism.

Owing to the current COVID pandemic situation, initial classes will be conducted online.

Eligibility: 10+2

Duration: 4 months

Timings: 2 pm-4 pm on Fridays and Saturdays or Sundays

Course Fee: Rs 3,500/-

Course Coordinators:

Ms. Smita Mitra: 9810335315

Dr.S.P. Panche: 8076527254

VII. Certificate Course in Yoga

Department of Philosophy introduced the Certificate Course in Yoga on September 16th, 2019-20. The duration of this course is 200 hours (4 months) and it is designed for undergraduate students. The objective of this course is to make students familiar with yogic practices, which will help them to lead a healthy, balanced and happy life. In this course, we teach our students how to balance body and mind with the help of diet, exercise, attitude-building, recreation, and by cultivating a positive outlook.

In this course, we follow an integrated approach to cure stress-related health issues and invoke scientific spirit to channel their energies into creative and constructive endeavours. The innovative curriculum of this certificate course will bring holistic development of students at all levels and train them in yoga therapy. After the completion of the program, students can either join Hospitals, Spa, fitness centres or establish yoga therapy centres to provide yoga training.

The 2nd batch of Yoga Certificate Course begins from August, 2020 to December 2020. We are going to start on-line classes. Details will be provided at the time of registration.

We are committed to provide our students a healthier, better and balanced life.

Keywords: Yoga, Asana, Pranayama, Mind, Body, Diet, Exercise etc.

Eligibility: Undergraduate

Duration: 4 Months (200 Hrs.)

Timings: 8 am to 9 am (Practical), 3 pm to 4 pm (Theory)

Course Fee: Rs 5,000/- for day scholars and for the Hosteller Rs. 4,500/-

Students/Faculty members can join regular Yoga classes.



Students: Monthly fees 1,000/- (20 classes) Faculty: Monthly fees 1,500/- (20 classes) Course Coordinator: Dr. Jayanti P. Sahoo: 9910913529 Dr. Ruplekha Khullar: 9811815504 Ms. Himanshubala Jagatdeb: 9818104847 Dr. Sudnya Kulkarni: 9958416756

Dr. Sipu Jayswal: 9015931961

VIII. Short-term Course in Translation

जानकी देवी मेमारियल महाविद्यालय ने भारतीय अनुवाद परिषद् के सहयोग से लघु अवधि अनुवाद (अंग्रेजी–हिन्दी–अंग्रेजी) पाठ्यक्रम प्रारंभ किया गया है। जिसका मुख्य उद्श्य अनुवाद की प्रक्रिया, उपादेयता और रचनात्मक दक्षता को समझाते हुए सूचना, संचार प्रौद्योगिकी, बैंक, बीमा, विधि, विज्ञापन, प्रिंट, वं इलेक्ट्रोनिक मीडिया,रोजगारोन्मुख क्षेत्रों मे छात्राओं को दक्ष करना है।अनुवाद के इस पाठ्यक्रम को यथा सम्भव व्यावहारमूलक और बहुउद्देशीय अवसर प्रदान करने वाला बनाया गया है।हमारा लक्ष्य है कि छात्राएं सरकारी–गैर सरकारी नौकरियों में, व्यवसायों में, संस्थानों और कम्पनियों में रोजगार हासिल कर सकें। पाठ्यक्रम को कम्प्यूटर और अत्याधुनिक हाईटेक जानकारियों से भी जोड़ा गया है। कुल मिलाकर यह, एक प्रासंगिक, उपयोगी,कौशल संवर्धन करने वाला, यूवा वर्ग को आत्मनिर्भर बनाने वाला आजीविका साधक पाठ्यक्रम है। इस पाठ्यक्रम में सभी का हार्दिक स्वागत है।

To improve translation skills, we are going to start a short-term course in Translation in collaboration with Bhartiya Anuvad Parishad.

Topics covered: Translation basics, Types of Translation, Sentence Structure English and Hindi, Official Translation, Text based Translation.

Eligibility: IInd and IIIrd Year students of all Disciplines.

Duration: Three months (100 hrs.)

Timings: Twice a week 2 hours

Course fee: Rs. 2,500/-

Course Coordinator:

Dr. Sangeeta Gupta: 9999613765, 9971493765

IX. PRATIBHA: Centre for Foundation Classes (Competitive Exams)

All those who are aiming to clear competitive exams conducted by UPSC, State Public Service Commission etc. can opt for these classes offered by Pratibha: Centre for Foundation Classes (competitive exams), an IQAC, JDMC initiative. The objective of these foundation classes is to provide the basic knowledge about important topics from examination point of view, and orient students to study on their own. The topics for lectures are selected keeping in mind the general studies component of various competitive exams.

Eligibility: The Foundation Classes are open for the bona fide and ex-students (female) of University of Delhi.

Admission will be given on the basis of 'first come, first served.' Seats are limited. (Only 10 percent seats will be available to students from other colleges of DU). The dates for admission form and the commencement of classes will be notified on the college website and notice board.

Duration: The duration of the Foundation Classes is two semesters.

Modules: There will be eighty modules in total and two mock tests of two-hour duration.

Course fee: Rs 4,000/-per student.

Course Conveners:

Mr. Md. Zubeer Ahmed: 9717689013

Ms. Debahuti Brahmachari: 9911750118

Dr. Khursheed Alam; Mr. Ahirrao Dinesh Bharat; Mr. Raju Keshari

Email-jdmcfoundationcourse@gmail.com



Inaugral class of Pratibha by Mr. Md. Zubeer Ahmed



Add-On Course on Yoga by Philosophy Dept.





DIAMOND DAY

Ringing in the Diamond Jubilee Celebrations, Janki Devi Memorial College, University of Delhi has stepped into another year of success. As the college celebrated its Foundation Day this month, Venkaiah Naidu, Hon. Vice President of India acknowledged Janki Devi Memorial College's emergence as a prominent college of Delhi University and its contribution to Women Empowerment (Mahila Shasastikaran). Yogesh Kumar Tyagi, Vice-Chancellor, Delhi University, on the occasion remembered the contribution of the illustrious founder of Janki Devi Memorial College, Brijkrishan Chandiwala, an eminent Gandhian who was committed to the cause of women's' education. This year the Founder's Day also set in motion the yearlong 6oth-anniversary celebration of the college. In keeping with the environment-conscious traditions of the college, the foundation day saw each quest planting a sapling in the premises. Dr Swati Pal, Principal, JDMC, welcomed the Vice President, followed by a short film about the evolution of the college since its inception. The foundation stone of the college was laid by Pandit Nehru in 1960 and since then the college portals have welcomed many esteemed dignitaries. Dr Pal reminded the students to always be inspired by Bhaiji's devotion to truth, purity, simplicity, philanthropy and the vision of women's self-reliance and to remain grounded as humane and good individuals. This was followed by the inaugural distinguished lecture by the Vice President. In his speech, he appreciated the social commitment of the college as evidenced in the activities of the NCC, NSS, Equal Opportunities Cell, Gandhi Study Circle. He also took cognizance of how the college assisted and helped empower the differently-abled and lauded the environmentconscious policies and infrastructure. He guided the students about how important it is to keep nature and culture in sync with each other. Furthermore, he discussed the aims of an ideal education system. He also spoke of the reverence for the feminine in ancient Indian cultural practices and hoped that this would be instilled in the future also. He paid tribute to Bhaiji's vision and shared many amusing and thought-provoking observations about cultural practices that form the context of modern education in the true sense.



संस्था समाचार

परिचय सम्मेलन



पश्चिमी दिल्ली के अशोक नगर में 'अखिल भारतीय अग्रवाल परिचय सम्मेलन' संस्था का 56वां युवक-युवती परिचय समारोह हुआ। समारोह में मुख्य अतिथि नैफेड के निदेशक अशोक ठाकुर थे। संस्था के राष्ट्रीय अध्यक राजेश ऐरन ने बताया कि 30 परिवारों के बीच रिश्ते जोड़ने की बात हुई। युवक-युवतियों का परिचय मालती गोयल, बबिता अग्रवाल और पूनम अग्रवाल ने कराया।

किताब का लोकार्पण



पद्मश्री प्रोफेसर जे.एस. राजपूत की लिखी और यश पब्लिकेशंस से प्रकाशित किताब 'दि डायनामिक्स ऑफ़ इंडियन एजुकेशन' का लोकार्पण उपराष्ट्रपति वेंकैया नायडू ने किया। आयोजन सरदार पटेल कॉन्फ्रेंस हॉल वीपी हाउस में हुआ। इसमें लोकसभा के पूर्व महासचिव सुभाष कश्यप, पूर्व केंद्रीय मंत्री आरिफ मोहम्मद खान, प्रसार भारती के चेयरमैन डॉ. सूर्य प्रकाश, और यश पब्लिकेशन के प्रबंधक राहुल भारद्वाज मौजूद रहे।

25वीं वर्षगांठ



नव सृष्टि संस्था ने शुक्रवार को अपनी 25वीं वर्षगांठ विपिन चंद्रापाल ऑडिटोरियम चितरंजन पार्क में मनाई। इस मौके पर बीजेपी सांसद, संस्था के सभी पदाधिकारी और कार्यकर्ता मौजूद रहे। सांसद रमेश विधूड़ी ने संस्था की सचिव रीना वनर्जी को समाज में अच्छे कामों के लिए धन्यवाद दिया। संस्था महिला सशक्तीकरण के विषयों पर गतिविधियां संचालित कर रही है।

कहलाएंगे पैरामेडिक्स

दिल्ली स्वास्थ्य मिशन के तहत काम करने वाले 300 टीबी कर्मचारियों को दिल्ली स्वास्थ्य विभाग ने पैरामेडिक्स का दर्जा दे दिया है। दिल्ली स्टेट हेल्थ मिशन के पत्र में कहा गया है कि टीबी कर्मचारी जो बारह विभिन्न पदों पर काम करते हैं. उनको पैरामेडिक्स का दर्जा दिया गया है। ऑल इंडिया टीबी कंटोल प्रोग्राम इमप्लॉयज असोसिएशन के प्रेसिडेंट आरएम त्रिपाठी ने इसके लिए सभी नेताओं. डॉक्टरों और दिल्ली सरकार के वरिष्ठ अधिकारियों का धन्यवाद दिया है।

स्थापना दिवस



डीयू के जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज ने अपना स्थापना दिवस मनाया। मुख्य अतिथि उपराष्ट्रपति वैंकेया नायडू और डीयू के वीसी योगेश कुमार त्यागी थे। इस साल कॉलेज अपना 60वीं सालगिरह मना रहा है। इस मौके पर कॉलेज में सांस्कृतिक कार्यक्रम हुए। वीसी ने फर्स्ट ईयर के स्टूडेंट्स का वेलकम भी किया। कॉलेज प्रिंसिपल डॉ. स्वाति पाल ने उपराष्ट्रपति का स्वागत किया।

जताया आभार

सहयोग दिल्ली संस्था के अध्यक्ष मनोज जैन ने दिल्ली में 200 यूनिट तक बिजली का बिल माफ और 200 से 400 यूनिट तक हाफ होने पर दिल्ली की जनता को बधाई दी है। उन्होंने बताया कि संस्था ने बिजली का बिल कम करने के लिए लंबी लड़ाई लड़ी थी। फिक्स चार्ज बढ़ाए जाने का विरोध भी किया था। इससे दिल्ली की जनता को काफी राहत मिली है।

आप भी अपनी संस्था की खबरें और फोटो भेजिए nbtdilli@gmail.com पर। सब्जेक्ट में लिखें Sanstha

=



स्थापना दिवस



डीयू के जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज ने अपना स्थापना दिवस मनाया। मुख्य अतिथि उपराष्ट्रपति वैंकेया नायडू और डीयू के वीसी योगेश कुमार त्यागी थे। इस साल कॉलेज अपना 60वीं सालगिरह मना रहा है। इस मौके पर कॉलेज में सांस्कृतिक कार्यक्रम हुए। वीसी ने फर्स्ट ईयर के स्टूडेंट्स का वेलकम भी किया। कॉलेज प्रिंसिपल डॉ. स्वाति पाल ने उपराष्ट्रपति का स्वागत किया।

hindustantimes

htcity MY CITY



टलट हट प्रातयोगिता में छात्राओं का जलवा

नई दिल्ली, 11 सितम्बर (नवोदय टाइम्स): दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज के छात्रसंघ ने बडे उत्साह के साथ टैलेंट हंट प्रतियोगिता का आयोजन किया। यह आयोजन प्रथम वर्ष छात्राओं के लिए आयोजित की गई थी। जिमसें छात्राओं का जलवा देखने को मिला। यह प्रतियोगिता तीन राउंड में गठित की गई थी। पहला दौर परिचयात्मक जिसमें प्रतिभागियों को खुद को पेश करने और अपने शौक और रुचियों को पेश करने के लिए कुछ मिनट दिए गए उसके बाद दसरा दौर टैलेंट राउंड, सभी प्रतिभागियों को दर्शकों और न्यायाधीशों को अपनी विशेष प्रतिभा के साथ प्रभावित करने के लिए दो मिनट का समय दिया गया। वहीं छात्रों ने अपनी नृत्य, गायन, अभिनय और लाइव पेंटिंग जैसे कलाओं से लोगो को प्रभावित किया। तीसरे राउंड में प्रत्येक प्रतियोगी से उनके व्यक्तित्व का विश्लेषण करने के लिए अलग-अलग प्रश्न पूछे गए थे। जिसमें छात्रों ने समाज के वर्तमान स्थितियों पर अपना विचार व्यक्त किया । इस कार्यक्रम की मुख्य अतिथि प्रधानाचार्य डॉ स्वाति पाल थी। पहली विजेता निशिका रहीं, दूसरी विजेता निष्ठा और तीसरी विजेता अनन्या रहीं। वहीं प्रथम विजेता को इनफिनिज टैवल्स द्वारा प्रायोजित गोवा टिप दी गई और सभी प्रायोजकों से रनर अप को डिस्काउंट वाउचर प्राप्त हुए।



जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज में रैंप वॉक करतीं छात्राएं। फोटोः रमाकांत



के चश्मे का कोई महत्व नहीं है। एक सफल व सांस्कृतिक व्यक्ति को जीवन मे पांच बातों का ध्यान रखना चाहिए – मां, मातृभूमि, मातृभाषा, संस्कृति, गुरु। इससे पहले शुरुआत में डीयू वीसी

ने छत्राओं को संबोधित करते हुए स्त्री-शिश्वा के महत्व पर बल दिया और सभागार मे उपस्थित छत्राओं को भावी भारत का प्रेरणास्रोत बताया। अपने स्वागत उद्धोधन में प्राचार्या डॉ. स्वाति पाल ने कॉलेज के इतिहास के बारे में संधिप्त रूप से चर्चा करते हुए विगत वर्षों में कॉलेज की प्रगति व उजति के बिन्दुओं को विशेष रूप से समाहित किया। इस अवसर पर नुपुर सोसायटी ने सांस्कृतिक कार्यक्रम प्रस्तुत किया व एक लघु फिल्म भी दिखाई गई।



जानकी देवी कॉलेज में समारोह के दौरान उपराष्ट्रपति वेंकैया नायडू व अन्य।

ने कॉलेज के उद्यान में पौधरोपण किया। सर्वोच्च होना चाहिए। इस बात पर भी उपराष्ट्रपति वेंकैया नायडू ने अपने बल दिया कि कोई भी भाषा, संस्कृति व्याख्यान में उपस्थित छात्राओं को उनकी बुरी नहीं है पर उन्हें सोखा कर अपनी उपलब्भियों पर बधाई दी और व्यवहारिक संस्कृति के उल्थानका प्रयास करना चाहिए। जीवन के कुछ मूल मन्त्र भी सिखाए। हल्के फुल्के अंदाज में उन्होंने कहा कि पूरे विश्व को एक कुटुंब मानते हुए भी अपनी भाषा आंख के समान है और अपने देश और संस्कृति के प्रतिसम्मान

डीयू वीसी ने बताया स्त्री शिक्षा का महत्व

नई दिल्ली, 1 अगस्त (नवोदय टाइम्स): जानकी देवी मेमोसियल कॉलेज (1959 - 2019) केहीरक जयंती समारोह का प्रारम्भ उपराण्ट्रपति वॅंकैया नायडू द्वारा विशिष्ट वक्तव्य शृंखला के पहले वक्ता से हुआ। दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय उप कुलपति प्रोफेसर योगेश त्यागी, कॉलेज गवर्निंग बॉडी के सभापति प्रोफेसर बृजेश चौधरी, कॉलेज के बनारसी दास सेवा स्मारक ट्रस्ट के चेयरमैन आदित्य कृष्णा मुख्य अतिथि के रूप मे उपस्थित रहे। उपराण्ट्रपति सहित सभी विशिष्ट अतिथियों



Printed from THE TIMES OF INDIA

JDMC organises World Environment Day

TNN I Jun 9, 2019, 01.57 PM IST



the plantation drive, there was an interactive session with all present on small but effect clean and green environment. Swati Pal spoke about greening the natural environment as also social, political and institutional environment. Faculty members spoke about beej ball initiatives habits like switching off lights and fans . Students spoke about taking action and not just sprea words the NCC and NSS students spoke of their efforts in various slums and villages to green Others spoke about the advantages of using public transport and not keeping too many cars a because at each eacher these there of $LC_{\rm E}$. The event ended with all promising to be more vigilant about the environment and contributing t

an been llowed to nt water

JDMC organises World Environment Day







Janki Devi Memorial College celebrated World Environment Day recently. A rousing National Anthem was followed up with the plantation of saplings by Principal Swati Pal, faculty members, non teaching staff, students and they were assisted by the college gardeners. Every individual planted a sapling and watered it, the collective joy in the effort and the fragrance of wet earth was a beautiful

The young and passionate minds of Janki Devi Memorial College celebrated World Environment Day recently. A rousing National Anthem was followed up with the plantation of saplings by Principal Swati Pal, faculty members, non teaching staff, students and they were assisted by the college gardeners. Every individual planted a sapling and watered it, the collective joy in the effort and the fragrance of wet earth was a

मॉडर्न कॉलेज गर्ल्स ने दीये बनाकर सबको किया हैरान



जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज के आर्ट सोसाइटी द्वारा आयोजित इस दीवाली मेले को कॉलेज प्रिंसिपल डा. जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज में दिवाली स्वाति पाल ने खुब मेले के दौरान छात्राएं।

सराहा ।

घर सजाने का सामान. यहीं नहीं मेले में खाने के भी कई खास इंतजाम किए गए थे। यहां मौजुद छात्रों को कई राज्यों का पकवान चखने को मिला। इसके अलावा मेले में छात्राओं के लिए कई गेम्स का भी

इंतजाम किया गया था।

इतना ही नहीं प्रिंसिपल ने मेले में हो रहे कई खेलों में बढचढ कर हिस्सा लिया। मेले में आयोजित किए गए दीया बनाओ आदि खेल में विजेता छात्राओं को आरजे ने पुरस्कृत किया। इसमें योगिता पहले स्थान, साक्षी सकलानी दूसरा और कृति तीसरे स्थान पर रहीं। मेले में डीयू के अन्य कॉलेजों के छात्र-छात्राएँ भी मेले का लुत्फ उठाते नजर आए।

कॉलेज प्रेसिडेंट नित्या कुमार ने बताया कि मेले का आयोजन कॉलेज की आर्ट सोसाइटी ने मिलकर आयोजित किया है। जिसमें कॉलेज की अन्य छात्राओं का भी परा योगदान रहा। कॉलेज हर साल इसका आयोजन करता है मगर इस बार मेले में भारी संख्या में छात्रा छात्राएं पहुंचे और मेले का लुत्फ उठाया।

🗕 जानकी देवी कॉलेज में दिवाली मेले में छात्राओं ने की जमकर मस्ती

नई दिल्ली, 22 अक्तूबर (नवोदय टाइम्स): दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज में चलने वाले दो दिवसीय दिवाली मेले का मंगलवार को धूमधाम से समापन किया गया। मेले के आखिरी दिन आरजे महावेश मुख्यअतिथि के रूप में शामिल हए।

मेले में छात्राओं और शिक्षकों ने कई स्टॉल लगाकर मेले की रौनक बढाई साथ ही कई ब्रांडेड चीजें भी यहां छात्राओं के लिए लगाई गई थीं। मेले में स्टेशनरी, ज्वैलरी, हाथों की बनी शोपीस,

Printed from THE TIMES OF INDIA

JDMC hosts its Founder's Day celebrations

TNN | Aug 4, 2019, 04.10 PM IST



Janki Devi Memorial College (JDMC) hosted its Founder's Day celebrations recently. Vice President Venkaiah Naidu and the Vice Chancellor of Delhi University, Yogesh Kumar Tyagi, were special guests at the event. The Vice President acknowledged JDMC's contribution to women's empowerment.

THE TIMES OF INDIA

Janki Devi Memorial College celebrates World Environment Day through a series of events







dion, ardee, or the logic, 76.4 event saw eeth assets conticoation from the colleges of bein Unevents and students made very relevant pres

In keeping with the environment conscious traditions of college, each guest planted a sapling. After the lighting of lamp, there was a classical dance performance by a student from the Indian classical dance society of JDMC.

जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज में 'सिम्फनी २०२०' का आयोजन

🗕 छात्राओं ने लोकनृत्यों से बांधा समां. कई कल्चरल कार्यक्रमों की छात्रों ने दी प्रस्तुति

नई दिल्ली, 9 जनवरी (नवोदय टाइम्स) : दिल्ली विस्वविद्यालय से संबद्ध जानकी देवी मेमोरियल (जेएगसी) कॉलेज में तीन दिवसीय 'सिम्फनी 2020' का आयोजन किया जा रहा है । जिसमें छात्र सांस्कृतिक कार्यक्रमों को प्रस्तुतियां देने के साथ ही विभिन्न प्रकार की प्रतियोगिताओं में भी भाग ले रहे हैं।' सिम्फनी 2020' का दूसरा दिन लोकनृत्व प्रतियोगिता 'इंकार' के नाम रहा, जिसमें डीयू के विभिन्न कॉलेजों से आए छात्रो ने भाग लिया और बेहद सुंदर प्रस्तुति दी ।

जेएमसी में दूसरे दिन की शुरुआत सुबह 9 बजे से अंग्रेजी में जैबरबॉकी-टर्नकोट डिबेट से की गई। जिसके बाद ऑनलाइन फोटोग्राफी प्रतियोगिता दी डॉके रूम 'कॉलेज के रोज गार्डन के नजदीक आयोजित हुई। इस दौरान



कार्यक्रमों के साथ खाने का मी लुत्फ ले रहे हैं छात्र जेएमसी कॉलेज में जहां छात्र सांस्कृतिक कार्यक्रमों का मजा ले रहे हैं, वहीं यहां मेले का आयोजन किया गेया है। जहां छात्र जमकर स्वादिष्ट खाने का लुत्फ उठा रहे हैं। इसके अलावा कई स्टॉल ब्यूटी प्रोड्क्टस से लेकर घर की साज–सज्जा की वस्तूओं के भी लगाए गए हैं । जहां छात्रों द्वारा जमकर खरीदारी की जा रह है।

ऑन स्पॉट फोटोग्राफी प्रतियोगिता के साथ ही 'रिल ऑन रील-ऑनलाइन मैकिंग कॉम्पीटिशन के साथ ही क्रीज शो, पेपर मानिया, दिव्यांग छात्रों के लिए एकल गावन व वादन प्रतियोगिता आयोजित हुई । वहाँ गर्ल्स कॉमन रूम में बॉरडोरेटरी : स्लैम पॉईटरी प्रतियोगिता, वेस्टर्न

गुप ढांस, हिंदी साहित्यिक क्वीज सहित स्लोगन राइटिंग प्रतियोगिता में छात्रों ने भाग लिया। लेकिन लोकनृत्य झंकार ने पूरे कॉलेज में समां बांध दिया। इस दौरान मिरांडा কালৈত কী ভাঙ্গাओं ने लोकनुत्य की प्रस्तुति देकर प्रथम पुरस्कार पर बाजी मार ली।





The three-day extravaganza Symphony- The Annual Cultural Fest of Janki Devi Memorial College that took place from 8-10 January, 2020 started with enlightening performances & saw a bulk of participations.

WARIETY

JDMC grooves to

This year, in accordance with its theme "The Cutting Edge", Symphony was an amalgam of competitions and performances in their most advanced forms. This year, Symphony was celebrated not only as a fest, but as a symbol of tranquility and unity against violence, in which students wore black throughout to support the cause Symphony was celebrated to unite hearts with peace and harmony in the tough times of violence and brutality against educational institutions.





The fest had amazing food and shopping stalls set up with brands like La Pino Pizza, Burger Club, Kaarobaar, etc. with items ranging from stoles and jewellery to stationary and chocolates.

The third day of the fest began with competitions such as Arachi-The Classical Dance Competition, Ragini-Hindustani Classical Solo Vocal, Anjali-Rangoli & Mehendi Competition, etc. and ended on an enthralling note as the one and only Jass Manak, Punjabi Singer & Songwriter sang his best compositions like Lehenga, Prada and Viah along with few Punjabi and Bollywood

Overall, the fest marked a successful beginning of 2020 for Janki Devi Memorial College.

3



दिल्ली-एनसीआर

नई दिल्ली, रविवार, 12 जनवरी (2020)

जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज में तीन दिवसीय, द कटिंग एज सिम्फनी- का वार्षिक सांस्कृतिक उत्सव सम्पन्न

एम जेडमल्क

A

OF STAR IN SOLD

AXES THE COO

lools

ni fait - ibn fambe, famait-जनको देखे येथेरियन कोनेज का ारणिक स्वीमक्तांगिक प्राथमध्य & जानवती, 2020 को प्रमुख प्रदर्शन और भगीवरी के साथ गुरू हुआ और 10 जन्मचे 2020 भी सम्पन्न हुआ। इस वर्ष, अपने विषय के अनुस्तर, -र करिए एक, विषयनी अगने राज्ये जबर आहे ये प्रतिविधियांची और प्रदर्शने का एक समूह जगा। इस वर्ष, डिग्यन्ते को न केवल एक many is not 2 start out, while fite à figere effe als rare à प्रतीस के संग में भी रातीय गय जिस्ती पार्ट ने पार्ट के माल से पी राजनिस्थित्र के बाग्य से से संसन का किरिश का से जातें के सामनेत से काने में की प्रेसक पानी थे। जा से कि सैथीनक संस्थाने के वितरफ क्रिंड और कृतन के कॉउन समय में शति और सदाय के साथ दिलों को एकपुट करने के लिए

STUDENTS DWITE SOLIDURITY ASAMST

NOVENCE

समाचार पत्र

वियानी पत्नां भी थी सीम दिनों में फैल्डे लगभग 30 पटराओं के साथ, पाले दिन के मुख्य अस्त्रमेन के रूप में मुंबरी-द म्हेट uft gfreitften allt mafte for a उन इतिधाओं से धरा था, जिन्होंने प्रतिभा की खोल की थी, दिन का मुख्य विषय पहल्लेक र वेहरने जान प्रेलवेणित और इंब्रा-र प्रोच जंग प्रतिमित था।

इस प्राथम में तह चीचे पित्रज, कर्पर स्तम, करीबा इल्डी क्षेत्री के साथ स्टोल और आपूषण में लेकर प्रेलनी और प्रीकारेट नह के जन्मरी के साथ अद्भुत भोजन और खीवरे के म्हल लगा वा थे। man an share for service कन्हींग्रास्त होंग द्वीनहेंगित, होंगते. freesh areflears and share afalle eine abr inth steatien जरि नेथे प्रतिवेधितओं के साथ सुक किय गय और एस और केवल जन बागह, पंजाबे जिंग के साम बे



एक अक्सेक नेट पा सम्बर हुआ। इंड - चैन -लेखक ने कुछ पंथाबी और बोलीगुड मैले के साथ-साथ लोगण, प्रय और विष जेसी अगवे सार्वज्ञ



family at the fame wome fait she pla

100007 101 1070 and a set of the 1 केवेरियल कोलेज के लिए 2020 की सम्पल हराओं थी।

जानकी देवी कॉलेज में महात्मा गांधी पर सेमिनार

गांधीवादी थे। डॉ पॉल ने विद्यार्थियों को सदैव सुनने, सीखने और उसके क्रियान्वयन पर ध्यान देने को कहा। सेमिनार में अन्य वक्ता के रूप में प्रोफेसर आलोक राव. प्रोफेसर शाहिद अमीन, डॉ निशिकांत कोलगे एवं डॉ रिंकू लांबा ने अपनी बातें रखीं। प्रो आलोक राय ने हिन्दी एवं हिन्दुस्तानी भाषा के प्रचार में गांधी जी के योगदान के विषय में बात कही। वहीं प्रो शाहिद अमीन ने गांधी के चंपारण यात्रा और किसानों के प्रति सहानुभूति का वर्णन किया। उन्होंने कहा कि गांधी जी की सक्ष्मता आज के दौर में भी अति प्रासंगिक है। सेमिनार के दूसरे सत्र में डॉ निशिकांत कोलगे ने गांधी जी को केवल नैतिक ही नहीं, बल्कि राजनीतिक प्रमुख भी बताया। गांधी और अहिंसा के विषय में उन्होंने कहा कि अहिंसा का अर्थ कायरता नहीं है। अपने वक्तव्य में डॉ रिंक लाम्बा ने गांधी में गांण्धी एवं कबीर की जीवन का तुलनात्मक आकलन किया। मंच संचालन विभाग के छात्र संघ से हिमांशी गर्ग और शिवांगी गर्ग ने किया। डॉ संध्या गर्ग एवं मनीषा अग्निहोत्री ने धन्यवाद प्रस्ताव किया।



सौम्या गुप्ता, नताशा नॉम्बरी और डॉ मनीषा अग्निहोत्री रहीं। कार्यक्रम का परिचय डॉ सौम्या गप्ता ने दिया ।कार्यक्रम की शरूआत में ही अतिथियों ने कॉलेज परिसर में पौधारोपण किया और संदेश दिया कि हम सभी को पर्यावरण संरक्षण पर विशेष ध्यान देना होगा। वही समय की मांग है । डॉ स्वाति पाल ने बताया कि किस तहर से संस्था के संस्थापक ब्रजकृष्ण चांदीवाला एक सच्चे

आयोजन में मुख्य वक्ता प्रोफेसर सुधीर चंद्र रहे। अपने वक्तव्य में प्रोफेसर सुधीर चन्द्र ने गांधी की वर्तमान स्थिति में आवस्यकता बताई (उन्होंने भाईजी ब्रजकुष्ण चांदीवाला एवं गांधीजी के जीवन की कुछ अनकही और रोचक बातें बताई।इससे पूर्व जानकी देवी कॉलेज की प्रिंसिपल डॉ स्वाति पाल ने अतिथिवों का स्वागत पौधा एवं स्मारिका के साथ किया। कार्यक्रम की संचालक डॉ

» नई दिल्ली, एजेंसी

दिल्ली विस्वविद्यालय के जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज में महात्मा गांधी के 150वीं जवंती के उपक्ष्यम में एक सेमिनार का आयोजन किया गया। इसका विषय रखा गया था - अपने एवं आज के समय में गांधी। गांधी स्टडी सर्किल और जानकी देवी कॉलेज के इतिहास विभाग के इस

जानकी देवी कॉलेज में धार्मिक परिवर्तन पर सेमिनार

नई दिल्ली, 23 अक्तूबर (ब्यूरो): डीयू से सम्बद्ध जानकी देवी कॉलेज में बुधवार को स्तहन एवं समय के साथ धार्मिक परिवर्तन की गतिशीलता एवं इसके रूप विषय पर सेमिनार का आयोजन किया गया। मुख्य चक्रवर्ती, प्रो. शिरीन मूस्वी, प्रो. सईद जहीर हुसैन जाफरी, प्रो. क्रिस्टोफर चैपल एवं प्रो राकेश चंद्र रहे। प्रो. इरफान हबीब ने धर्म के विषय में बताते हुए कई सवाल पुछे जैसे धर्म क्या है? सही मायने में धर्म का अर्थ क्या है? प्रो. हबीब ने धर्म को एक ऐसा ढांचा बताया जिसके अंतर्गत सबके विश्वास अलग–अलग हैं। उन्होंने महात्मा गांधी के संदर्भ में धर्म को समझाया की शुरुआत देखी जा सकती है, से की। प्रो. शिरीन मुखी ने अकबर के संदर्भ में अपने विचार रखे। प्रो. जाफरी ने इस्लाम के विषय में अपनी बातों को सामने रखा तथा सुफीवाद एवं उनके विचारों के साथ अपनी वाणी को विराम दिया। प्रो. उमा चऋवर्ती ने बौद्ध धर्म को अपनी बातों में जोर देते हुए अपनी बात रखी।

मुगल आकिटेक्चर विभिन्न क्षेत्रों का मिश्रण है : प्रो. रेजावी नई दिल्ली, 13 फरवरी (नवोदय टाइम्स): मुगल आर्किटेक्चर ने विभिन्न संस्कृतियों से प्रेरणा ली है। यह विभिन्न धर्मों का नहीं अपितु क्षेत्रों का मिश्रण है। उक्त बातें अलीगढ़ वक्ता प्रो. इर्फान हबीब रहे वहीं अन्य पैनलिस्ट प्रो.उमा

मुस्लिम यूनिवर्सिटी के उन्नत अध्ययन केंद्र, इतिहास विभाग के अध्यक्ष प्रो. सैयद अली अहमद रेजावी ने दिल्ली विश्वविद्यालय के जानकी देवी मेमोरियल कॉलेज में आयोजित 'मेकिंग ऑफ अ स्कूल ऑफ आर्किटेक्चर : अकबर एंड फतेहपुर सीकरी ' सेमिनार के दौरान कहीं। प्रो. रेजावी ने बडे ही रोचक ढंग से छात्रों को मुगल आर्किटेक्चर की जानकारी दी। उन्होंने मुगल और अपनी बातों का अंत सिंधु सभ्यता, जहां से धर्म आर्किटेक्चर पर प्रकाश डालते हुए फतेहपुर सीकरी के भवन समूह के बारे में बताया। प्रो रेजावी ने इस सवाल के साथ सेमिनार का अंत किया कि क्या वाकई मुगलों ने फतेहपुर सीकरी को पानी की कमी के कारण छोड़ा था।







Janki Devi Memorial College

University of Delhi

Sir GangaRam Hospital Marg, NewDelhi-110060 Tel: 011-25787754, Fax: 011-25710832 Email: jdmcadmissions@yahoo.co.in, jdmcollege@hotmail.com Website: jdm.du.ac.in